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Mobil Oil Corporation Cil nosones

MIDLANL, TEXAS 79701
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New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission
P. 0. Rox 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr, Joe D, Ramey

APPLICATION OF AQUA, INC,
FOR THE AMENDMENT OF
ORDER R-5137

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
CASE 5644, MARCH 10, 1976
DOCKET

Gentlemen:

Mobil 031 Corporation, as a participaﬁt in the Aqua Blinebry-Drinkard SWD
System, recommends that the Cormmission approve the amendment of Order No.
R-5137 to provide for injection pressures up to 1200 psi in Aqua's Well
No. A-22, as requested in Case No. 5644 on the March 10, 1976 hearing
docket,

The production from many wells in the Eunice Area depends upcn the disposal
capacity of the Aqua Blinebry-Drinkard SWD System. We believe that injection
of salt water into Well No. A-22 at pressures up to 1200 psi is necessary and
can be accomplished without harm to producing reservoirs by the proper opera-
‘tion and monitoring of the subject well.

JHSerrey/gb

. Area Operations Engineer
cc: New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

P. 0. Box 1980

Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Aqua, Inc,
P. 0. Box 1978
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240




P. O. BOX 1860

March 4,

Mr. Joe D. Ramey

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
P. O. Bos. 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Sir:
This letter is to indicate our support of Agua, Inc.
schadiled March 10, 1976.

the injection pressure of 1200 psi.

Yours very truly,

MORANCO

. McPeters
Vice President

KDMC/d

The More Hole Per Dollar Pe‘bple.'

HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 88240

We urge the Commission to anprove

Il C()N SERV/\TION COMM.

Santa Fo
(505) 397-3511

(915) 563-0562

1976

in Case 5644,




Tenneco Oil Suite 1200

ATenneco Company Lincoin Tower Building
Denver, Colorado 80203
{303) 292-9920 ‘,‘f7u;f.j‘e‘f”!(“"7av o=,
4 g S .“,:-'; z",;;/ﬁ;:}ll )
';f\tz WAR 111975 !ll;
LN L el |
o L.tL\'SH\’\/AT ION COMbA, ;
Sonty Fo ~i
March 4, 1976

New Mexico 011 Conservatfon Commission
P. 0. Box 2088 i 4
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

< . Attentfon: Mr. J. D. Ramey

g RE: Application for Amendment
; of Order No. R~ 5137
: Case 5644

Gentlemen:

P  Tenneco 0i1 Company, as an interest ownir in the Blinebry-Dvinaard
o SWn Syctem. wishes to sunbort the cause of the apolicant, Agua. Ine.

in Case 5644.

trily,
S TENNECO OIL COMPANY
AL, g
D. D. Myers
Division Production Manager
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AGUA, INC. ey

POST OFFICE BOX 1978 PSR T b

HOBBS, NEW MEXICO Lopg 1o aTe li\

TELEPHONE: 503 393.6188 February 16, 1976 »_"‘3‘1?‘\.,“ —— r:
,e\x no'\ coMM.

i I
' r(\

-

“\t‘

State of New Mexico
0il Conservation Commlssion

ho) -
L e Uo UUA LUQO

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attn: Joe D. Ramey,
Secretary-Director

Re: Order No. R-5137
Blinebry-Drinkard SWD Well No. A-22

Gentlemen:
Blinebry-Drinkard Salt Water Disposal Well No. A-22 was drilled
a Total Depth of 4965!' and 7" casing was set at a depth of 3865!
“nd cemented to the surface of the ground, with 250 sx. of cement
to the surface. The Top of the San Andres formation was picked at

38001 (-4371),

- The open-hole interval (4965-3865) was initially’ treated
w/10,000 gals. 15% HCl acid at 6-1/2 BPM at an average pressure of
2000 psi; ISIP 1200 psi and 45 min. 150 psi. The open-hole interval
was re-treated w/10,000 15% acid 'at an average injection pressure
of 1200 psi, ISIP 1000 psi, 15 minute 300 psi.

AGUA, INC., as Operator of the Blinebry-Drinkard Salt Water
Dispesal System, respectfully requesis approval. of the oecretary-
Director to inject waste waters into Blinebry-Drinkard Salt Water
Disposal Well No. A-22 at a urface injection pressure mnot to

exceed 1320C ps
‘vu",' 90/9MP &(/J 2‘,‘, Yours very truly,
&(})Jﬂ Y V '//I/ AGUA, INC.
Vel WHJ&} Wy . bt~
A 0\ (S S VAR R R Y IS oA betf RN
o TV g\
# 0/«“;}”’;’!\5 v \0\‘
SRR A




"law, tha Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subi.at

AT AR
REaihl A

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OFf NEW MEXZCO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

mey . AAYTP MALT AT NTIL RPN
(‘lf?!h nv ‘.‘E Wadd WWVAIRSLINYSLL AVIY

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5644
Order No. R~5137-B

APPLICATION OF AGUA, INC., FOR
THE AMENDMENT OF ORDER NO. R-5137,
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hsaring at 5 &a.m. on March 10, 197
at Santa Pe, New Mexico, before the 01l Conaarvation cOmmisaioQ;

B sm e

of New Maxiocn, herainafiar refsrrad ¢S as the "Commission.”

NOW, on this 3rd day of August, 1976, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the tastinony presented f
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised

in the premises,
PINDS:

1) mThat dus publ ic notics uclv-l-ﬂg besn givan as r‘qulr‘d Dy

BEGE T  TALE

matter thereof.

(2) That by Commission Crder No. R-5137, dated December 17,
1975, the applicant, Agua, Inc., was authorized to dispose of
produced salt water into the San Andres formation through the
open-hole interval from approximately 4,000 feet to 5,000 feet in
its Blinebry-Drinkard SWD System Well No. A-22, located 817 feet
from the North line and 965 feet from the East line of Section 22,
Township 22 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.

remain confined to the San Andres formation and not migrate throu
fractures or othexwilse into other formations, said Order No.
R-5137 requirad that the aforesaild Well Ho. A-22 be equipped with
a pop-off valve or acceptable substitute which would limit the
wellhead injection pressure to no more than one hundred (100) psi.

(3) That in order to ensure that the disposed water would A
g

Order No. R-5137 to permit disposal into Well No. A-22 at a surfa

(4) That the applicant herein sesks the amendment of said
injection pressure not to exceed 1200 psli. cﬁ

(5) That the applicant proposes to dispose of up to 12,000
barrels of produced salt water per day in the subject Well No.

A-22.

MR




[water into the San Andres formation through the open-hole 1ntervu::h

-2
Cage No. 5644
Order No. R-5137-B

B 2y - P N (o N U W
‘:ﬁ,‘ Tha!i thae :'...,""jec':. wall -dae lasstsl within an area WL S

vertical formation fracturing is suspected to exist.

(7) That formation fracturing occurs as the result of large
volumes of fluid being injected into the formation at high pressure,

(8) That disposal of large volumes of water at 1200 psi as
sought by cthe applicant would likely tend to create vertical
fractures in the formation or to enlarge existing fractures, if
they already exist, thereby permitting the disposal water to
migrate {nto other formations, possibly resulting in the loss of
underground reserves, thereby causing waste, or in injury to
offsetting leases or properties.

. (9) mThat insofar as the Commission can now determine, a
surfe~s .ellhead injection pressure of approximztely 800 psi will
not cause formation fracturing, and will 3gt resuit in loss of
undergrommd rszsrves nor injury to offsetting leases or properties,
nor otherwise cause waste or violats corrslativs zights.

(10) That the applicant's request for the amendment of
Commission Order No. R-5137 to permit disposal of produced salt
water in its Well No. A-22 at a surface injection pressure not to
exceed 1200 psi should be denied, but said Order No. R-5137 should
be amended to permit such disposal at surface injection pressures
up to 800 psi, provided proper safeguards are taken that such
pressure not be exceeded. )

IT IS THEREFURE ORDERED:

(1} That the application of Aqua, Tno,, for the amendment of
Commission Order N&. R-5137 to permit disposal of produced salt

from approximately 4,000 feet to 5,000 feet in its Blinebry-Drink
SWD System Well No. A-22, located 317 feet from the North line and
965 feet from the East line of Section 22, Township 22 South,

Range 37 Zast, NMPM, Lea Cocunty, New Mexico, at a surface injection
pressure not to excead 1200 psi is hereby denied.

(2) That Order No. (2) of Conﬁdssion Order No. R-5137 is
hereby amended to read in its entirety as follows:

"(2) That the injection wesll or system shall ba
equipped with a pop—-off valve or acceptable
substitute which will limit the wellhead injection
pressure on the injection well to no more than eight

hundred (800) psi.”

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further ordexs as the Commission may deem necessary.




-3-
Case No, 5644
Order No. R=513/-B

DONE at Santa Fe,
ahava desianatad.

SEAL

ar/

new Mexico, on the day and year herein-

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

QT CONQRDUAMYAN o TSSIG ny

T Gd SV 4 Bdb i W LW

LR o

PHIL R. LUCERO, Chairman
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Page 1
1 BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
2 Santa Fe, New Mexico
March 10, 1976
3
COMMISSICN HEARING
4
5
IN THE MATTER OF: )
a - )
—_ v E : .
' Application of Agua, Inc. for the ) CASE {
7 amendment of Order No. R-5137, Lea ) 5644 .
- County, New Mexico. )
8 ) ]
— S 9
. 2
@
2 3 10 | BEFORE: Joe D. Ramey, Director
- §5§ Phil Iucero, Member
i £z 1 Emery Arnold, Member
; m%gg
- B .
- ég‘:s 12 Daniel S. Nutter
: AT
P Bdag
- i 13
- -5%-1 § ] TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
a EES
. EE " |
-0 .
x 15 APPEARANCES
[ :g 3
i i ) 1
}'4 8 16| For the New Mexico 0il William F. Carr, Esq.
! Conservation Commission: Legal Counsel for the Commissio

17 State Lané Office Building
- Qanda T'aA . Nace Mased o

Santa Fg, New Mexico

ik

19 - ,
For the Applicant: James T. Jennings, Esq.

19 : JENNINGS, CHRISTY & COPPLE E
Attorneys at Law 1

Lo

] 20 1012 Security National Bank Bld
— Roswell, New Mexico

21 '
For Anadarko Production Co.: W. Thomas Kellahin, Esq.

- 22 . KELLAHIN & FOX

oy Attornéys at Law
. 23 500 Don Gaspar
i | Santa Fe, New Mexico

24

- 26
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Page 4

MR, RAMEY: The hearing will come to order. We
will call Case 5644,

MR. CARR: Case 5644, application of Agua, Inc.
for the amendment of Order No. R-5137, Lea County, New Mexico.

MR. RAMEY: We ask for appearances at this time.

MR. JENNINGS: James T. Jennings of Jennings;
Christy and Copple for Agua.

MR. KELLAHIN: Tom Kellahin of Kellahin and Feox,
Santa Fe, appearing on behalf of Anadarko Production Company.

MR, CARR: William F, Carr appearing for the
Commission.

MR. RAMEY: Any other appearances? Would all of
the witnesses stand at this time and be sworn?

(THEREUPON, the witnesses were duly sworn.)

MR. RAMEY: Okay, I will ask Mr. Nutter to make a
sﬁort statement for the record.

MR. NUTTER: If the Commission please, my name is
Dan Mutter, Chief Engineer for ﬁhe 0il Conservation Commission

I would like to make a preliminary statement regard-
ing the application here ﬁoday. Not s6 much the application
itself, but the area in which the application is concerned.

Originally on December 3, 1974, the Commission
called a hearing to consider why the cont’nued injection of
water for secondary recovery or disposal purposes into any

formation from the surface of the ground down to and includin

-

i
1
I
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Page 5

the Drinkard formation, should be permitted in Sections 13
through 36 of Township 22 South, Range 37 East, and Sections 1

through 12 of Township 23 South, Range 37 East, all in Lea

County, New Mexico.

The reason the Commission called this hearing, there
had apparently been some water break through, from either
disposal wells or water flood injection weils into some of the
called the hecariag to investigate what was causing the probleJl
and what could be done about the problem and what steps shoulé’
be taken.

On December 5th, 1974, the Commission entered

Order No. 4936 in which certain steps were taken to simplify

the -- well, I won't say it would siMplify -- it was to try
to rectify the problems in the area. Among thé steps that
were taken was the lessening of the salt water disposal progr
and the curtzilment of water flood prograns and a complex
sYstém for surveying weils to see if ther; were leaks in the
wells, to see if the cement jobs and the casing programs were

adequate in the well and a continuing surveillance was to be

taken.

The case was again called for hearing in January of
1975 and Order No. R-5003 was entered in which certain wells

were ordered to be repaired and continued surveillan

mandated, as well as continued curtailment of injection for

e il
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1 disposal and water flood purposes. There was a salt water

2 | disposal well which later developed as a problem well in

3] Section 35 of Township 22 South, Range 37 East. This salt

4| water disposal well was suspected of being one of the wells
in the area which may be contributing to the problem and the
6| Commission ordered that well shut in. As a result of that

71l well being shut in, the Applicant applied fér and received

approval to drill a substitute salt water digposal well in

8
= 9| the general area which was covered by the original cases
e)
® %
-g 8 10 on the Order and that well is the subject of the hearing i
»®
g iz
Ex., 11| today.
g;g 12 MR. RAMEY: Thank you, Mx. Nutter. Mr. Jennings,
aAass
D | .
g2 13§| you may proceed at this time.
£ 88 -
E gﬁé 14 MR. JENNINGS: Well, before proceeding I would just
@ S$d '
O
,5 = 15 ]| like to clarify our status here. Order No. 5137 provides
o=
8 16 || that the Secretaxy-Director may grant administrative approval

17 I to increase the pressure. Pursuant thereto on February lé6th, .
' f

1976, Agua, the Applicant herein, did file such a request

18
19 || and no action was taken on that request but the Commission
20 || has set this matter down for a hearing for an application

21 | as an application to amend Order No. 5137. 1Is that the

22 || proper context we are here in?
23 MR, RAMEY: I would think so, yes, sir.

24 MR. JENNINGS: BRefore proceeding, could I make one

26 | inquiry of, two inquiries of Mr. Nutter, to clarify the record
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1 First, has the 1cmedial work that was cutlined in

2 OCrder No., I believe it was 5003, entered in Case No. 5403

3 been completed?

4 MR. CARR: Dan, we plan to call Les Clements in to

5] give us a status report on this at a later time.

8 Mr. Jennings, we have a summary well by well that

7 we will introduce at that time.

MR, JENNINGS: Fine. One additional question. Was

[4-]

9| any order or decision ever entered in Case 5403 after the

- . g
E -§ 10 [| November 19, 1975 hearing?
j ié:;a 1 MR. RAMEY: Not at this time.
o égig 12 MR. NUTTER: Novenber of '75?
B E%gg 13 MR. JENNINGS: Yes, November 19, 1975.
: : EE%& 14 MR. RAMEY: I think that is still under consideratiof. .
; - _gbg 15 ‘ MR. NUTTER: What was the case numbex?
R g 18 MR. JENNINGS: 5403, the same case. It was

17 | reopened, 5403 was reopened on November 19, 1975 and I took

18 i additional testimony.

adk
- -

MR. RAMEY: I thin% vou have that on your desk
20| this time.

21 MR. NUTTER: The case was reopened, but I didn't
think i.t was that date but there has not been an order enteredﬂ ’
23 in the most recent reopening of the case, no.

24’ MR. JENNINGS: Is one contemplated?

~ 25 MR. NUTTER: Yes.
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v MR, JENNINGS: I thigk, Mr., Carr, you are doing to
2| call some witnesses. Do you desire us to proceed or do you
3 wish to proceed with your witnesses?

4 MR. CARR: We can go in any order. Mr. Jennings,

5H all we are simply going to do is give a progress report of

8| the effort that has been made down there to comply with the

7| original Order 5003. We can go now if you would prefer, it

8 is very short.

g 9 MR. JENNINGS: Well, we will proceed.
o
-§ i 10 MR. CARR: Fine.

v

i=
8es,
N?‘zg
» EO‘Q_
gggg 12 W. G. ABBOTT
g8 L _
= §§§ 13]| called as a withess, having been first duly sworn, was
B33s
g §§E 14 || examined and testified as follows:

=

16

-u [
.|y a
@ O

8 16 DIRECT EXAMINATION

17 | BY MR. JENNINGS:

i8 Q Would you state your name, place of residence and

19 occupation, please, sir?

20 A W. G. Abbott from Hobbs, New Mexico and I'm Manager

21 of Agua, Incorporated.

22 Q Mr. Abbott, did you appear before this Commission

23| in the original hearing on this well which was in Case No. 55

24 »oh"November 19, 1975 and testify?

25 A. Yes, sir.

S TE N T S S A TR
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1 Q And have you testified on many previous occasions |
2 | before this Commission?
3 A Yes, sir.
4 MR. JENNINGS: Do you wish ma to further qualify
§ I Mr, Abbott?
6 MR. RAMEY: I don't think it's necessary, the
7 || Commission is familiar with Mr. Abbott.
8 Q (Mr. Jennings continuing.) Mr. Abbott, you have
3 9 | Mr. Nutter's statement concerning the history of why we are
2
-g t; 10 | here. Do you have any additional facts that you would like tol
°°§§§ 11 ]| add from Agqua's standpoint?
é;gfg 12 A Yes, sir. The most important thing I remembered
S5~
ﬁgi% 13| in Case 5377, that was the original case held December 3rd,
'g %%g 14}l 1974, was various testimony by the Commission, by Agua, by
.:E; 15 || operators of salt water disposals and also operators of
: § 16 || pressure units in the area. I remember too, an Anadarko man

17 | was questioned as to if disposal water could be used in lieu

of this imported water that they were using for water flood

18

19 || and they went into great detail that the water was compatible
20 | and could be used, they ran tests. Of coﬁrse, after that

21 hearing there was a change in their field manager and also

22 || other changes in the Anadarko operation and after we pursued
23 [| this we were sort of stymied and we couldn’t_get together

24 wifh Anadarko at that time.

25 The next hearing, April 29th, 1975, Case 5403, the

N .
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Page
| thing that --
2 0. Mr. Abbott, I believe that hearing was on January 22nd,

3| was it not? And the order came out, maybe I'm wrong,

4 1 excuse me.

5 A I don't know. It was the next case to do with this

6l thirty-six section problem area.

7 Q The hearing, Mr. Nutter just called my attention

81 to it, was January 22nd.

825 Calle

16 | hundred barrels a day but it specifically cited Agua'S‘

3 9 A January 22nd? The order was issued in April, is
g &
g 8 10 ) that right, April 29th?
v 3
252 .
EEL i 0 Right.
£t
i e bl e - Q. A e PR N o . o -~ -
g.iag 12 A In the findings for this case, it was specifically
geda
fe42 131l stated that Agqua could continue to disrose in their SWD ¥Well |
£ 35 ¢ : ’
§§££ 14l H-35. The only restriction, I believe there was a restrict-
g% B
o i5 | ion of so many barrels a day, fifty-three hundred or fifty-fiv
[

17 | continuing disposal.

18 The next hearing, of course, that really got the
19 || attention of the Blinebry—Drinkard SWD System operated by
20 || Agua, was the directive of Augqust 22nd of the same yvear,

21 1975, that shut in H-35. 1In this directive, it was a letter

22 || directive, that stated that there was communication between

23 { the tubing and the casing in the well. Well, I hope there

24 | is communication, there is no packer in the well and anything

25 | put in the tubing will reflect in the casing. I believe they
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were ill-informed or misinformed by their field personnel in
that this was a pressure-injectior well and with two triplex
pumps on it and at the time a pressure check was made of the
various casing strings, of course, the well was pumping and
the pressure gauges were pulsating. He interpreted this to

be a leak somewhere, I don't know exactly where, although
there is or was, five hundred pounds of preésure on the surfac

casing in this well. The surface casing is set at eleven

hundred and eighty pounds and it is very common to have pressuj

on the surface casing in this area. But the order, thia

letter directive, ordered us to shut in the well.

o What date was it to be shut in?
A The directive was issued the twenty-second of

August, 1975 and we had to shut the well in by September 26th,
1975.
vl What was it necessary for you to do between

August 22nd and>September 26th?

A ﬁe had to dispose of the water in some  fashion so
we had to lay a temporary line from our H-35 well to an
existing salt water disposal well, SWD C-2,

Referring to one of our exhibits, this meant
laying a temporary line up a so-called county réad, up to
this point and then over to the SW C-2. This was very
difficult in that this paved so-called county road we found

out wasn't owned by the county, although they were maintainin

H
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1 it and we had to deal with the land owner to buy a right-of~
2 || way to lay this temporary line in a bar ditch along side of
3| this road. We laid about six miles of six-inch plastic pipe
4 || just barely under the ground. We covered it sc it wouldn't
5 be affected by heat from the sun and we used the existing

6| triplex pumps at H-35 to kick this water up there.

7 It cost the System and the partiés to the System,
8 | in excess of a hundred thousand dollars to run that line. We
3 9| are still using the line. At the same time we had to go to
2
-§ ,g 10 || the Commission to get permission to open up some other zones
o3
iégg 11| in this SWD C-2 through perforaticns in the seven-inch casing
‘gggg 12 from forty-two, thirty to forty-three, twenty and the J
E?ggé‘ 13| Commission issued their Order R-4495-A which stated that we T |
E Efé 14 could use these perforations, plus the original open hole
.;;b;f 15| in this well, until February 7th. That was four months after
§ 16 | the hearing and at the end of that time we would have to

17 blank off the pérforations and just use the open hole.

This order was later amended so it now reads that

18
19|l we can use those perforations until May 7th, 1976.
20 At the present time f.i;\is well is taking four hundred]

21 barrels per hour by gravity. The last check I had on it was

22 the day before yesterday and the twenty-four hour average

23| was four hundred and four barrels per hour.

24 It is necessary that we acidize this well frequently

2% || to keep up this high injectivity. - ‘
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0. Mr. Abbott, a little more history, I fon't think
that all the members of the Commission are familiar with this.
What function does Aqua perform for the operators in the area
delineate&wby the map, that map.

A, We gather the water from the partners in this agree-
ment ard dispose of the salt water. This means that we are
connected to tank batteries that have at the present time

four hundred and forty-seven producing wells that we are

disposing of their salt water. This represents thirty-four
different operators.

Q Do you have any idea about the production of the
oil from those four hundred and forty-seven wells?

A I estimate the o0il production represented by these

wells would produce about ten thousand barrels a day.
0 Mr, abbcott, was your, I believe it is your A-2 H

well, drilled pursuant to the order the Commission entered in

Order No. R~51377?

A, Yes, sir, we can refer to Exhibit Ore.

0 You are now referring to what has been marked as

Exhibit One. Just tell us what that is and what it shows?

a This is a diagrammatic sketch of the well which

shows -the way the well was drilled and completed. Nine-and-

five-eighths inch casing was set at three hundred and twenty-

one feet and cemented with itwo hundred and f£fifty sacks of

cement and this nine-and-five~eighths string was circulated,:
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1 the cement was circulated to the surface, then the well was

2§l drilled tb a total depth of forty-nine, sixty-five and a

3 || seven-inch casing was then set at thirty-eight, sixty-five

4| with sixteen hundred sacks of cement. This cement actually

65 || circulated tc the surface in excess of a hundred sacks, it
probably circulated close to two hundred sacks. Then five-and-
7 a-half inch tubing string was run and swung at the thirty-eighg,
seventy~-five, so our injection interval is from thirty-eight,

9 || sixty-five to forty-nine, sixty-five.

.g 'g 10 0. Mr. Abbott, referring to the casing program, as I

§>EB“ 11| understand it then the seven-inch is cemented from the surface
G2

RN

E'§;§ 12| to *he bottom of the casing which is thirty-eight hundred
aEa
a2 13 and sixty-five feet?

L 30

'E'gﬁé 14 A, Yes, sir.

Q.9

BSE o

e § 1% 0. Is there any possibility of fluid going up the

‘®
8 16 || annulus outside of that casing?

17 A I doubt it, no.

18 Q. And again that nine-and-five-eighths is cemented
19| from three hundred and twenty-one feet to the surface?
20 Au YeS, Sir- }

21 0. Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit Number

22-| Two, would you refer to that and tell the Commission what

23 || that is? I might add that that has been marked exhibit on -

24 page two, so you might not find it.

26 A, Yes, Exhibit Two is the Commission's Form C-105, th
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1] completion form on this well. All the information, as I
2 || previously stated, is on here and also the treatment, the

3| completion treatment is listed.

4 We acidized originally when we drilled the well. We

5 | acidized down the drill pipe to thé bottom of the hole and

86| up to the -~ over the entire open-hole section. Then we j
7 || re-acidized at the top of the hole, throughythe tubing and i
g i we washed the acid back and forth across the best zones of

9 | porosity in the well. So, we have acidized with a total of

87501

‘d .
-E 8 10 ]| twenty thousand gallons of fifteen pexrcent hydrochloric acid. |
7
&= .
sE%N 11 0. Was this well logged, Mr. Abbott?
g‘g‘sg 12 A Yes, sir.
a
$dg
25&3 13 0. Please refer to what has been marked Exhibit A and
M-I K]
@O~ § ,
Egiﬁ 14| tell what it is and what it shows? |
o 15 A Exhibit Three?
05 g
8 16 0 Three, yes.
17 A This is a lug of the well, a sidewall neutron
tg || porosity log. It shows -- we've marked the tops on the wells
19 || on the formations in this well con the log but it is very
20 interesting that this log shows that there is excess in some
21 sections in the San Andres of over twenty percent porosity
29 and guite a lot over ten percent so it is a pretty good
23 disposal well but it just takes a little pressure to get the

24 || water away from the wellbore.

25 0. Did you run a bottom~-hole pressure survey?
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A Yes, sir,
0. Is that what has been marked as Exhibit Four?
A Yes. Exhibit Four shows the bottom-hole pressure

survey which we ran approximately four days after we finished
our last acid job on the well. At that time the well -- we
had flushed the acid out of the tubing and casing with fresh
water and the well had been shut in. When we ran the bottom-
hole rressure the actual tubing on the well was on a vacuum
so it showed that the water level had dropped by being shut
in and it shows that the static fluid level was at five
hundred and séventy—five feet, Néw, you will have to realize
that this was fresh water in the well. Had it been brine

we would have had a lower fluid level, aithough we would have

had the same bottom-hole pressure. The hottom-hole pressure

“gauge was run to approximately the bottom of the tubing. We

didn't go into the open hole.

0 All right.

A We ran this to show us that the San Andres in that
area wasn't under pressure, it actually had a fluid level
down at‘five hundred and seventy-five feet.

0 Mr. Abbott, you were actually in charge of paying
for this well, were you not?

A Yes, sir.

Q. How much has Agua, on behalf of the operators, spent

toward the drilling and completion of this well tc date?




Page 17

1 A Well, at the present time we have spent on the well,

2| a hundred and fifty-seven thousand, three hundred and ninety-

3 four dollars.

4 0. How much do you anticipate spending on the well
5| itself in the immediate future?
6 A Well, we expect to -~ our original AFE was a

7 || hundred and sixty-three thousand, three hundred and ninety,

8| so we will spend some more money completing it.

. g 9 43 How much do you anticipate spending to complete the |
2
-g g 10 | well and the system and connect the system to it?
- iégg 1 A Our original AFE was two hundred and sixty-nine
. g§§§ 12} thousand and twenty dollars. At the present time we have
g P
Eggé 13 spen‘t a total of a hundred and seventy-six thousand, five
“ 'g ?ié 14 [ hundred and eighty-two dollars.
- -:U;% 15 0 Do you anticipate spending the rest of it or more?
| ) 2 18 A Yes, sir. Since this original order was issued
17 || 1limiting us to the hundred pounds of pressure we haven't
- 18 | proceeded with installing thevlines or terminal facilities.
19 0 When you completed the well what did you determine
20 |i about the possibility or probability of injecting sufficient
21 water to make the well feasible with a hundred pound pressure

22 limitation?

23 2. Well, when the order was issued we were worried

24 about this hundred pound limitations, so we did call a meeting

25 of the various parties and discuss this before we proceeded to#
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ar vell. ‘
0. Well, is it now possible for you to inject economic 1
amounts of water into this well at a hundred pound pressure?

A No, sir, it isn't.

0. What pressure do you feel it would require to enable

you to dispose of the water that must be disposed of?

A We recommend a limit of twelve hundred psi wellhead
pressure. It may take less than that but I would hate to
gﬁess.

0. To your knowledge, Mr. Abbott, has the Commission

imposed any similar restrictions on any other disposal wells

in scutheastern New Mexico?

A Not that I know of, no, sir.

0. Has there been any requirement for pop-off valves
on any of these wells?

A No, sir.

Q Do you know of any restrictions as to pressure on
7

any injection wells?

A No, sir, I don't know of any restrictions on

pressure.

Q Mr. Abbott, I believe you testified that this water
is being disposed into the San Andres formation?

A Yes, sir.

0 Please refer to what has been marked as Exhibit

Five and show what that shows in connection with this well
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with relation to the structure?

A Exhibit Five is a structure map drawn on the top
of the San Andres in this immediate area. Our SWD A-22 is
marked by a red dot in the Unit letter A of Section 22,
22, 37. It shows that this well is located down structure
or down the flank of a small structure. To my knowledge
there is no San Andfes producing wells in the imniediate area.
A couple of miles away, up north in Section 2 and the north
side of Section 1l there are some producing San Andres wells

but they are located higher on the structure. %

0. Was this considerably lower on the structure than
the producing wells? I

A Yes, sir.

o Do you know, are there any other injection wells or

2alt water disvosal wells in t+he area?

A Yes, I understand that Anadarko has a disposal well

in the area.

0} And is that well shown on this?

A No, I don't believe it is shown on this.

0. Do you know where it is?

A I have it listed on another exhibit, I believe.
) Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit, I

believe Six, which is the map on the Wall, do you have any

further comments or explanations concerning this exhibit?

A, No, just to point out there are approximately a ,
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hundred miles of gathering lines in this rlinebry-Drinkard
salt water disposal system. 2All but one of the gathering
lines is a gravity line. It is necessary to pump a little
water up from the south to the location at the SWD H-35,

0, - Are there any other gystems operating in this
immediate area?

A Not that I know of, unless you could consider the
Anadarko disposal system,

0 In the event that it is nccessary to dispose of
water elsewhere than in the area served by your system, where

would the water have to bhe taken?

A I don't know. It would have to be taken out of
the aiea. Of course, when you take it away Zrom the producing

wells, you have no history on the formations, so I have no
idea which direction you would go away from this aiea.

» 0 +»fore drilling the present well d4did you make a
study to determine the most likelv place to drill the well?

A, Yes, we made a study and picked an area that we

thought would be the best spot to drill a disposal well,

- a spot that reflected permeability and porosity and also

lost circulation when thie wells were drilled and also it

had to be located on top of the ground so that our salt water

~gathering lines could gravity to that location.

Q Mr. Abbott, have you had an occasion to review the

salt water disposal systems and the production therefrom in
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1 southeastern New Mexico for the vears 1974 and 19752

2 Yes.

4| marked as Exhibits Eight-A and Eight-B?

3 0 Are these generally represented by what has been ;
5 A Yes, Eight-B is a summary of disposal and also ’

€]l injection wells in 1975 and Eight-A is a comparable listing

7 of wells in 1374.

8 1} Basically what does this show you?
g 9 A Well, it is shown on our Exhibit Seven. We have
'g cgo 10| sort of consolidated the tabulation. Of course, I have
iégg 11 || discussed the Agua SWD H-35. In November of '74 we were
§§§§ 12 disposing at seventeen hundred and fifteen pounds, in
SES
£§§§ 13 éecember of '75 it‘;“}}as shut in. Anadarko's salt water
S _
E §_=;E 14 )l Qisposal well in the San Andres, their Walden No. 4, in 1974 “
:gb;: 15 had twelve hundred pounds injection pressure and in December o
§ 16 '75 had twelve hundred. The Armour-Gulf étate No. 1 disposal

17 well. also in the San Andres --

18 Q. Excuse me, let me interrupt you for the Commission.
19 | These figures are cumulative as are pointed out on Exhibit d
20 Seven, is that right?

21 A, Yes.

22 Q You are referring to Exhibit Seven when you are

23 ) testifying now?

24 A Yes.

25 Q All right.
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1 A Getting to the Armour well, in '74 that had

2 thirteen hundred pounds and in December of '75 it had twelve

3 || hundred pounds. Then go to the Anadarko water flood, Langlie-
a4 || Mattix Penrose Queen Cnit, a forty-seven well average, in

B November of '74 the average pressures were eighteen, oh, three

5
¢ | These were pressures that were turned in to the Commission
7 I and in December of '75, that is the same forty-seven well
B g || average, is fifteen hundred and eighty-two psi. These welils ‘;,
B = g | are injection wells into the Queen formation.
k ,g 2 10 Petro-Lewis the same way, a twentyéthree well
g
E i;gi“ 11 l| average. 1In '74 their average pressure was sixteen, fifty-
gggg 12 {| nine and in '75 it was sixﬁeen, seventy.
:‘?;ig 12 Skelly Penrose A, eighteen hundred and seventeen,
3 v
B g%;é 14 || forty-three. Skelly Penrose B, seventeen, fifty and seventeef,
g3 |
= - = 18 || oh, six.
) g 16 And there was one well, I don't know how, it's an
- 17 injecfion well, Anadarko's Coal No. 3 showed a thousand pounds
: ; g || but in '75 it wasn't available. It may be shut in, I don't
« 19 .know. And also their Walden Well No. 6 wasn't available in
o 2 174 but shows a thousand pounds in '75.
_ 21 Continental has an injection well, Elliott A-18,
- 27 || in November it sﬁowed three hundred and twenty pounds and
: 23 || in December fourteen hundred pounds.
- 24 0 Are all of these wells in what has been designated
- 25 || as a problem area?
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A Yo, eir,

Q. Are they basically in this area shown by this map?

A, Yeah, I don't think it is delineated on the mazp but
it is a thirty-six section area.

4} Mr. Abbott, you might put this map which is
Commission Exhibit A in Case 5377, the original case and I
believe it delineates the problem area. You might put this
on the wall so you could refer +to it for the Commicsion.

A This problem area is outlined in red on the map
furnished by the Commission. It is Exhibit A in Case 5377.

0 Would you, maybe this would help so you can get
a little closer to it., I don't know if the Commission can
see it or not.

Would you point out your proposed well, or the

well that you have completed in Section 22?

A Well, the well is up here in this area, Unit, letter

A of Section 22.

Q Then where is the Anadarko weil?

A The Walden No. 4 Well, I don't know exactly where
it is but it's ~--

Q What Section is it in?

A It's in Section 15, Township 22 South, Range 37

East.

MR. NUTTER: Unit letter K.

A Unit letter K, right up here in this area. It looks
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like about three-quarters of a mile away from our SWD A-22.

0. It is in the section immediately north, 15 is

immediately north of 22?
A Yes, sir.

MR. JENNINGS: With Mr. Nutter's permission we
would like to mark that map as Exhibit Ten and ask permission
at a later date to furnish the Commission a copy of it.

MR. RAMEY: All right.

0 (Mr. Jennings continuing.) Do you have any more

comments about the injection and disposal wells in the area,

Mr. Abbott?

A No. I just want té point out that the injection
pressures of wells being used to waterflood the Queen look
like they are excessively high. Alsc I want to point out
that most of the break through that I have uﬁderstood in
the area has occurred above the Queen and it seems to be the
fracturing and water migrating across the esalt sect%on, the
salt section in this area.

Q Mr. Abbott, have you made or caused to be made,

a survey of the casing and cementing programs of all wells
within one mile of the Agua A-22 disposal well?

A Yes, sir, we did a -~

0 aas that been tabulated on what has been marked as
Exhibit Nine?

A That's right.
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1 0. Would you please refer to that and tell about the
2} tabulation that you made?
3 A This tabulation was made from Conservation Commissio
4 | records made available in the Hobbs office and all of the wellL

5 in a radius of one mile from our SWD A-22 are listed here,
6 || showing the location, showing the pipe in the wells, also the

7 cementing program and the total depth, and the plug-back

8 I depth.

9 0 Generally does it show that there are any apparent

10 )| problem wells in the area?

n A I have looked it over carefully and I haven't found

12|} any problem wells. Most of the wells that penetrated the

13 || San Andres formation are equivped properly and are cemented

Phone (505) 982-9212

14# properly. Now, some of them have been worked on recently due

15 to Commission ordezs.

sid morrish reporting service
Generol Court Reporting Service

16 0 To give us a specific example, would you refer to

825 Calic Mejia, No. 122; Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

17 }i the first wells surveyed there and show generally what it

18 shows about the wells and the casing and cementing programs?
19 A Well, the Amerada-Hess Corporation No. 1 Walden

20 is located in Unit letter K of 15, Township 22 South, Range

e

21 | 37 East. The thirteen-and-three-eighths inch casing was set

22 at a hundred and seventy feet with two hundred and twenty }

e

23 || sacks of cement. Then there is an eighth-and-five-eighths
24 inch casing set at twenty-seven hundred and fifty feet with

25 a thousand sacks of cement. The five-and-a-half inch is set
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at seventy-eight, seventy, which isjalso a total depth, with
six hundred sacks, so it looks like they are adquately
protected in that area.

Q Mr. Abbott, in your opinion would the injectibn of
water at the pressure of twelve hundred pounds per square
inch in youar H-32 well affect any of the wells listed on what
has been marked as Exhibit A?

A In our A-22 well?

Q Yes.

A, No, sir, I don't believe they will affect these
wells. Vhat you have to realize on an injection well, the
pressure reflected at the surface is, of course, the pressure
of the wellbore, and referring to the log of our well and
the history of the area, I believe the pressure will
dissipate rapidly when it gets away f;é?fthis disposal well,
and it will approach the static bottoh—haie pressure in the
San Andres rgservoir.

Q Do you feel that the disposition of the water in

this well is in the interest of conservation and will prevent

waste?
A Yes, sir.
2 Do you feel that it will in any way impair the

correlative rights of any of the operators in the area or

elsewhere?

A No, sir.
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MR. JENNINGS: Pass the witness.

MR. RAMEY: Any questions of the witness?

MR. KELLARIN: If the Commission please.

Mk. RAMEY: Mr. Xellahin.

MR. KELLARIN: Before beginning my cross examination
of tir. Abbott, I would like the Commission to incorporate
the record of Case 5592, That was the hearing before the
examiner on November 19, 1975 which resulted in Order No.
R-5137 and that authorized this particular disposal well. I
would like you to take administrative noﬁice of the testimony
and record in that case and incorporate it into this case.

MR. RAMEY: Any objection, Mr. Jennings?

MR. JENNINGS: No, sir.

MR. RAMEY: All right, Mr. Kellahin.

CROES EXAMINATION

BY MR. KEI,LAHIN :

0 Mrx. Abbott, what is the volume of water per day
currently beinag disposed of in the C-2 well?

- At the present time we are disposing of approximatel
four hundred barrels an hbur, that's a twenty-four hour
average. This is higher than the produced water in the area ..
because for the last past week and a half we are bleeding bac

our SWD H-35 and Qiszposing of ithat water. WNormally it would

N e

run around three hundred and fifty barrels an hour.

|

e ——

ff
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Q. And somewhere in the neighborhood of nine thousand
to ninety-five hundred barrels of water a day?

A Yes, sir.

Q The A-22 Well, if I understand you correctly, will

be used to replace the volume currently disposed of in the

C-2 Well?

A No, we will continue to use the C-2 Well, 80 the
volume of water that will ke disposed of in the SWD A-22 will
be approximately two hundred barrels an hour.

Q What is the maximum volume of barrels of water per
day that you can inject in your subject disposal wéllkat a

surface pressure of twelve hundred pounds per square inch?

A I don't know exactly, but during the last acid
job in a pumping test we did inject at the rate of nine
barrels per minute at twelve hundred pounds.

0] Nine barrels per minute would turn out to be how

many barrels of water a day?

A I don't know. It would be nine times sixty, times

twenty-four hours.

0 It‘would be about twelve thousand barrels?

A Right. At this time we wouldn’t inject that volume
steadily.

1 Do you anticipate the need of ever having to inject

that twelve thousand barrels of water per day?

A I don't know, it would be the result of the water
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1 increasing in that area,

2 Q If the Commission approves your requested applica-
3| tion for twelve hundred pounds per square inch at the surface,
4 [ then you would be authorized if your need should require it,

to dispose of up to twelve thousand barrels of water per day?

6 A Yes, sir.
7 Q Al;'l; right, é.n your testimony on November 19th before j
g || the examiner of the Commission, in fact you so testified to
3 g |l that effect, did you not, you said that you had applied for
o
-] - -]
E 8 10 )| administrative approval for approximately twelve thousand
g :
i= g .
i‘ggﬁ 1" barrels of water per day and that at the present time you
-
ey
X 1 0, ‘ = S - - - . -
gggg i1 anticipated your needs at about forty-eignt hundred barrels
$52 !
L §7) g
g E 2 13 of water per day?
£ S5 g :
E B2£ 14 A Yes, sir.
85
EG% o |
o = 15 0 And are those still your current needs?
.a 3
8 16 A As far as I know, yes.
17 0 So you have every reason to expect that you would

18 || need to dispose of some twelve thousand barrels of water per

19 || day in the future?

20 A Sometime in the future, maybe five or ten years.
21 Q Will your A-22 Well take any water on vacuum?
22 A Yes, I don't know exactly what. It would be a

23 small rate.

- . vl d m A —— Y - A PN
Z 4} Ilow much 15 a smaili rate’ ”

25 A O0h, I would say ten barrels an hour.
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0 =
.E .g 10 | administrative approval for approximately twelve thousand
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0w
o Ege s ;
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[-4-3
Filg £ watar per day:
g2 13 || of water per day
R .
Egz_m 14 A Yes, sir.
< .9
S'p
.E = 15 C And are those still your current needs?
S 16 A As far as I know, yes.
17 Q So you have every reason to expect that you would M
18 need to dispose of some twelve thousand barrels of water per
19 | day in the future?
20 A Sometime in the future, maybe five or ten years.
21 0 Will rour A-22 Well take any water on vacuum?
22 A Yes, I don't know exactly what. It would be a

23 small rate.
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26 A Oh, I would say ten barrels an hour.
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0 When you drilled this well you had every reason
to believe that it would in fact take water on gravity flow?

A. Yeah, we hoped it would.

Q. And that was your testimony before the Examiner on
November 19th, 1975, you testified to the effect that, "We
think this well will make a good disposal well and take
water on gravity"?

A Yeah, I qualified my answers pretty well.

0. Okay. Subsequent to the testimony on November 19th
and the time you commenced the A-22 Well, what was the date h
you commenced drilling the A-22?

A January 26, 1976.

0 Mr. Jennings asked you on direct examination awhile

ago, if prior to drilling this well on January 26th, 1976,

had you made a study of the area to determine the most feasiblL
location for your disposal well and your answer was, "yes"?

A. Yes_.

Q Subsequent to your testimony on November ;ch,
1975 and prior to the commencing of the drilling of the well
in January, what studies, if any, did you make to determine | H

other alternative sites other than the A-22 site?

A. We looked over the entire area that it would be
practical to transmit our water from the gathering lines, so

it ended up in, I believe it was a four or six section area

that we concentrated on.
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1 Q. As of the hearing on November 19th, you had determinfd
2 in your own mind that the site for the A-22 was in fact the

3| best site?

4 A Yes, sir.

5 0. Why then after the nineteenth of November did you

6 | make additional studies?

7 A I don't know if we made additional studies after

8| that. 1If I testified at the hearing for the A-22 that we

9 had made the studies that was when we made the studies and

- 5
8 &
.E ,g 10 | not after the hearing and before we drilled the well.
- = v
ié%ﬁ 1 0. In the record of the hearing on November 19th I
H e v :
— ‘gg‘;g 121 posed the question to you: "Instead of injecting water at :
g~ ‘:
| 343 |
1 -Eggg 13}l your proposed location in an area of some concern, what }
) ey - U—-‘O
: Egﬁﬁ 14} alternatives have you examined to give you a different
R
. % 15 | disposal area other than this particular site?" And your
u .
& 16 || answer: "We haven't at the present time looked at any other

17 ]| area in that this hearing concerning this area will be
18 || continued until today." So, I gather from your answer on

15'|| November 19th that you had not considered any other area than

20| the A-22 site, then you tell me that subsequent to that date

21 you made no other studies?

o 22 A. I want to clarify our A-22 site. I consider it the
23 || location to drill a well. Now, any other areas I interpret
24 | to be outside of the practical area for disposal of this

= 26 | Blinebry-Drinkard SWD System.
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1 0. Mr. Abbott, have you made a study of and have you
2 || determined what the fracture pressure is in the area of your 1‘

3| disposal well?

4 : A No, sir, we have not.

5 Q. You have not. In your opinion have you fractured

o——

6 || the San Andres formation?

7 A No, sir.
- 8 0 What treatment have you made of that well?
- 3 9 A Twenty thousand gallons of fifteen percent acid. I
2
.§ g 10 0. Have you made a calculation of the acidizing treat-
B i§§2 1 ment and pressure to determine whether or not that fractured |
. §,§§§ 12 || the San Andres formation?
ﬁgi% 13 A No, sir, bu* knowing the pressures that we acidize
- 'E %;‘En‘? 14 || with, I don't think we fractured the formation,
$.d
B ;bg 15 0. You testified awhile ago on divect examination that
. ;fl: 16 || Anadarko in their waterflood project had some forty-seven
17 injection wells, is that correct?
1e A Yeah, that was the forty-seven wells that we used
- 19 in comparing pressures in the November of '74 and December
20| of '75.
21 Q Do you know what the total volume per day of
22 injection water is for the entire Anadarko flood? |
23 A No, sir, I don't. ﬂ
24 | 0. You testified on your direct examination that you
- 25 did not believe that injection of water in the A-22, up to a
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1 pressure of twelve hundred pounds per square inch at the

2 surface would have any adve:se effect on the remedial work

3 done in the offsetting wells, is that correct?

4 : A No, sir, if the remedial work is done properly it
5 shouldn't be adverse to these wells.

6 0. I show you what has been introduced at the hearing
7| on November 19th as Anadarko Exhibit Number One. It has

indicated on it in red those wells i1equiring remedial work in

8
3 9 an area of one mile from your disposal well on your Exhibit
.E 2 1ol Number Eight, I believe it was, that you introduced today.
%
i§§°| 1 In compiling Exhibit Number Eight, have you taken into
§§§§ 12 consideration all of the wells as indicated on Anadarko's
E?;ig 12 {| Exhibit Number One? 1I'm sorry it is Exhibit Number Nine.
’g %’;ég 14 A Yes, we have looked at all of those wells in that
;E 15 | area that the information has been submitted to the Hobbs
) § 16| Office of the Conservation Commission.
17 Q Based upon your studies and opinions, you are
18 || al-solutely confident that the use of this disposal well as
19 I| You pfdpose will not do damage to‘the remedial work in these
20 | offsetting wells?
271 A No, sir.
92 0 Are you willing to indemnify Anadarko or any other
23 || offsetting operators in the event that further remedial work

24 || is required?

25 , MR. JENNINGS: I would answer that, no.
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! 0. (Mr. Kellahin continuing.) I believe you testified

2 {| under direct examination, Mr. Abbott, about the structural

3 relationship of the A-22 well to the producing wells in the

4 || Anadarko Unit, would you tell me again what your testimony

(3,

was?
6 A I testified that we had a structure map drawn on 1
7| the top of the San Andres and I was trying to show in this

exhibit that the location of the A-22 well was located down

8
— 3 9 || structure from any producing wells in the San Andres formation%.
&
-g jg 10 I didn't refer to the Queen formation.

- iégg 11 0 Can you locate for us or do you know which wells
%;gfg 12| in this area that have been drilled or produced at a depth
ﬁ?é% 13 lower than the A-22, regardless of whether or not they are

B ’E gfé 14 | still producing?

- ..Sog 15 A No, it would show on our list of wells, it would

‘ ’ g 16 show on our Exhibit Number Nine.

17 0 Are there any other zones in your disposal well,

18 other than the San Andres, that could be used for the disposal

19 of water?
- 20 A. No, sir.

21 MR. KELLAHIN: Thank you, Commissioner, we have

22 {| no further questions.

23 MR, RAMEY: Any other questions of the witness?

CROSS EXAMINATION

24

- 26 | BY MR. RAMEY:
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1 0. Mr. Abbott, you testified that you thought the

2 | pressure would dissipate rapidly when you inject water into

3 the San Andres?

4 A Yes, sir, in this A-22 well.
5 0. What is the pressure presently in your H-35?
6 A At the present time there is nine hundred pounds on

7| the tubing.

8 0 Is that flowing pressure?
3 e} A No, the actual flowing pressure is about eight,
® =
-E 8 10 | seventy-five.
®
g 3= ,
“égﬁ 11 0. And this well has been shut in since September of
2—1
§82 L) 195 ‘
&ggg ' |
£3g i
& §ﬁ§ 13 a Yes, sir. :
ekt
g'gﬁf 14 0 It doesn't dissipate too rapidly in that area then?
u .8
B33
o ; 15 A No, sir. We consider the location of this A-22
la U
8 16 || to be a very much better location.
17 Q Do you have any idea, I notice on this exhibit that
' J
18 || Mr. Kellahin referred you to avhile agc, there are three

19| wells on the same one hundred and sixty acre tract that were

20| ligted as problem wells?

21 A Which wells ara thev?

22 0 The Amerada, it looks like E Wood wells.

23 A All right,

24 0. I assume that those wells have probably been

25 || perforated and squeezed at this time?
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1 A Most of them have. Wood No. 5, for instance, has

2 | been perforated, two holes at thirty-eight hundred feet and
31l squeezed with three hundred and seventy-five feet and --

4 0. With three hundred and seventy-five sacks?

5 A With three hundred and seventy-five sacks and then I
6 | two holes were perforated at thirty-four, fifty and squeezed

7l with two hundred and fifty sacks in the top of the cement in

8 | the eight-and-five-eighths inch pipe at twenty-four, thirty.

- g 9 0 Do you know what squeezed pressure they are?
. 'g :8: 10 A No, sir.
. o3
B iézg 1 Q Do you think the squeezed pressure was ample to
§§§§ 12 | overcome any pressures that might be encountered by your
ﬁgg% 13 injevction water in this A-22?
” .g §§£ 14 A I believe the well used in excess of six hundred
- -§°§ 15 saclss from thirty-eight hundred feet on up above thirty—fqur,
§ 16| fifty, so it should have solid cement up to twenty-four,
17 | thirty.
18 MR. RAMEY: = Any other questions of the witness?

- 19 || Mr. Arnold?

20
21 CROSS EXAMINATION

22 BY MR. ARNOLD:

23 0 Mr. Abbott, you said the A-22 well would take

24 ten barrels an lour on vacuum?

B 25 A, I imagine. I'm using experience from that, but not
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! | much more than that.

2 0. At what point do you start getting a big pressure
3 ! build up when you are pumping into it, at what rate?
4 A I don't remember the pressures we used but it was

5] pretty immediate we would start getting the pressures when

6 | we were pumping into it.

7 0. This was just due to the lack of permeability in

8] the section you were pumping into?

— S 9 A Yes, I think it is locally around the wellbore.
o~
[-+] 0
'E .g 10§ As soon as you shut the pumps down the pressure will start
- i=
& £ 1 || droppin
pod 8 pping.
it
e R4 . ..
E Sas 12 Q That is what you base your opinion on that the
S,{ﬁi L
Loig L
& isge 13| pressure would dissipate?
SN o
- 8 ,
- ﬁ};o’.?.-
' §Z& 14 A Yes.
C g:?%
U g 15 MR. ARNOLD: That's all.
g 16 MR. RAMEY: Any other questions? The witness may

17 be excused.

18 MR. JENNINGS: I have a couple on redirect.

20 REDIRECT EXAMINATION

21 BY MR. JENNINGS:

22 Q Mr. Abbott, I believe you testified that you con-

23 || templated at sometime it would be necessary to dispose of

24 | twelve thousand barrels per day?

L 25 A I+t may be. The history of this area is that the ‘
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' I water is increasing. I remember I did turn in a previous

2 || exhibit which shows the increase in the water disposed in our

3 || system.

4 0 Do you have more than one well in the area?

5 A. Yes, we have a total of three disposal wells now,

6 with one shut in.

7 Q If it is necessary to dispose of as much as twelve
8 || thousand barrels, do you contemplate using these other wells?
9 A We contemplate using the other wells and possibly
10 || drilling more disposal wells or recompleting disposal wells.

1" 0 You spoke of the H-35 well, after the wcll was shut

, New Mexico 87501

orting Service
Phon= (505) 982-9212

12| in in August did you at a later date test the well to see if

13|| there was in fact communication?

14 A Yes, sir, after being shut in, we ran a radiocactive

Ger.eral Court Re,

825 Calle Mejia, No. 122

This well was shut in by order, I think it was

d morrish reporting service
s SanptaFe

15 | tracer survey.

8

16 the nineteenth of September of '75 and the next month we did

17 run a radiocactive traccr survey and a temperature survey and

18 || it showed that ninety percent of the water being injected in

19 | the well was going down the hole from the bottom of the

20 seven-inch casing. Ten percent was shown going out immediatel

21 at the casing shoe. There was no evidence of any water comin

22 up behind the seven-inch pipe.

23 0. Do you hope eventually this well too will be availabfe }

24 for disposal purposes?

25 A For limited disposal, yes.
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1 0. Did you testify or is it a fact that the A-2 well
2 is, you are disposing in that on gravity?
3 A The C-~2 well, yes, sir.
4 0. The C-27?
5 A, Yes, we are disposing under gravity.
6 Q Mr. Abbott, were exhibits, other than Three and Ten
7 prepared by you or under your supervision?
8 A Yes, sir.
~ 3 9 1) I believe Number Three is a Schlumberger log which
.g g; 10 was prepared by Schlumberger?
%
- ié’;ﬂ TR E A With the exception we have marked the formation
24
ggﬂ;g 12 tops on that log.
ﬁg‘gg 13 H Q And I believe Exhibit Number Ten was offered in a
S~
B 'E §§n§. 14 prior case and it was submitted by Mr., Nutter?
) ,§°§ 15 A Yes, sir.
B g 16 MR. JENNINGS: We would offer Exhibits One through
N 17 Ten.
18 MR. RAMEY: Without objection they will be accepted
19 || into- the record.

20 (THEREUPON, Applicant's Exhibits One
21 through Ten were admitted into evidence.)
22 MR. RAMEY: Any questions of the witness? He may

23 ! be excused.
24 (THEREUPON, the witness was excused;)

R 25 MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, we would
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1 ]| call Mr, Kernaghan.

3 DAN KERNAGHAN

4| called as a witness, having been £irst duly sworn, was

5| examined and testified as follows:

7 DIRECT EXAMINATION

8 || BY MR. KELLAHIN:

. g 9 Q. Mr. Kernaghan, would you please state your name
o S
E 8 10| and employment?
o8
- LF
iégﬂ 1 A My name is Dan Kernaghan, I'm employed by Anadarko
Z - . *
H ¥e8
g§:§ 12 | Production Company as Division Evaluation Engineer,
S5l
o¥f§‘° . . . .
i §g'§' 13 0. Mr. Kernaghan, did you testify as an expeirt witness
£ 9 o
Lo | Os
o §§£_é 14 || in Case 5592 heard on November 19, 1975 concerning the first
R ]
835
. - g 15 | request for permission to drill the subject disposal well?
« B 3
8 16 A Yes, I did.
17 Q And are you familiar with Anadarke's waterflood
18 | Project in this particular area?
- 19 A Yes, I am,
20 0 Have you previously testified and had your qualifica

21 | tions as an expert witness accepted and made a matter of

. 22 || recordz

l B 23 A, Yes, I have.

24 MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, are the

. 25 || witness's qualifications acceptable?
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¥: Yes, they are, Mr. Kellahin.
0. (Mr. Kellahin continuing.) Mr. Kernaghan, d&oes

Anadarko maintain and operate a waterflood project in this

area?

A Yes, we do, the Langlie-Mattix Penrose Sand Unit.
Q What is the current status of that waterflood projectg

with regard to volumes of water to be injected through your

injection wells?

A The current status is that we are currently injectinﬁ

a hundred percent of withdrawal that amounts to about seven

thousand barrels a day total for the project.

0 You are limited by prior Commission order to one

hundred percent, is that right?

A Yes.

0 Where is the Agua disposal well No. A-22 in relation

to the Anadarko waterflood?

A Well, it is located within the Unit boundary in

‘x

the northeast corner of the Unit, approximately a half a mile
from the Unit boundary.
0. Would you take the pointer and outline briefly on

Agua, Inc. Exhibit Number One, the outer perimeters of the

project? On Number Six.

A, Okay. Here is their proposed injection well. Our

Uni%t boundary comes along the north side of Unit 22 and takes

in the western-most quarter of Sections 23 and 26 and comes
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' [ back to the section line and takes in Sections 33 and 34,

2 | essentially, as well as Sections 21 and 28. There is some
3 |l areas of this that extend over into neighboring sections but
41 this is basically the Unit outline.

5 Q. I think the point of information of this brief

6 | sketch might be helpful and I ask you to identify it and we

7} will identify it as Anadarko's Exhibit Number One.

8 A It is an exhibit showing the Township 22, 37 and
g 9l the producing wells located therein.
'g u% 10 Q. ‘Lnd what is the dark colored in area?
iégg L A Well the dark colored in areas are Anadarko's
ggg% 12| producing leases. The Langlie-Mattix Sand Unit is the souther:u-
;gg% 13| most portion of the dark area.
.E Sf;é 14 0 And have the three disposal wel‘ls of Agua, Inc.
:§°§‘ 15 | been properly located bn the plat?
g 16 A Yes, they have.
17 MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, I move

18 ]| the introduction of Anadarko's Exhibit Number One.

19 MR. JENNINGS: No objection.

20 MR. RAMEY: Without objection it will be admitted.
21 (THEREUPON, Anadarko's Exhibit Number One

22 - was admittéd into evidence.)

23 "} (Mr. Kellahin continuing.) You mentioned just now

24 | the total volume of water currently being injected by Anadark

25 in the waterflood on a bharrel per day basis, that was what,
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' | seven thousand, you said?

2 A, Seven thousand barrels a day. This amounts to |
31 about a hundred and fifty barrels per day per injection well,
4 which is considerably less than ten barrels a minute.

5 0 Mr. Kernaghan, why has Anadarko continually objected
6l to Agua, Inc.'s application for a disposal well?

7 A Well, we feel it is inadvisable to introduce the

8| volumes of water that they are speaking of, that they are

9 | requesting, into an area that has already shown to be a proble#

] &
'E .g 10l area. This is a new development, it is the introduction of
g §=
°°§§g 111 a factor that waz not there previously and we feel it is in-
w o
. .§o¢{\ . ‘
éigzg 12| advisable to stress the reme.ial work that has been done to
£33
_E §§§' 13 ) correct these problem wells with the introduction of this
o Qb—:o
. L[] \o'q -
P g §::°‘ 4 [ volume of water.
g%z
- o g 15 Q Have you made a study of the fracture pressures in e
o L .
| j 3 16 [ san Andres formation with regard to the subject disposal well?

17 A Yes, the fracture pressures that we have seen in

- 18 the area range from a thousand to twelve hundred pounds.
19 0. That is a thousand to twelve hundred pounds per
20 square inch at the surface?

21 A Yes.

. 22 0 In your opinion will the approval of the requested

23 application to increase the pressure in the disposal well

b 24| cause fracturing of the San Andres formation?

e

S5

T
Bt
&

25 A, Yes, I think it will. The volume they are speaking

S

£

ey

&
&
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of injecting is equal to or above what wells ace normally

acidized with. Large fracture jobs are given higher rates

but we acidize and break down the formation at lesser rates

than this.

0 What kind of fractures would you anticipate?

A Well, I would anticipate vertical fractures that

follow the zone of greatest permeability, which wouid be withir

the San Andres unless they hit a zone of weakness around a

well or the penetrations.

24

25

0 Would you“be able to give an opinion with regards to
whether or not these fractures would be confined to the
San Andres formation?

A I think thby would be confined to the San Andres
unless they hit a zone of weakness.
0 Mr. Abbott discusseq awhile ago on his direct

examination Anadarko's disposal well in the area, 1 believe

that was called a Walden?

A Walden No. 4.

0 Walden No. 4? What is its current status?

A Well, this well is currently inactive. It is used l

sporadically only to dispose of water in the event that our

waterflood pumps on the Coal and Walden projects are down for
some reason. The water is normally usedyi%%§p approved

waterflood project and injection only takes place when these

are broken down. It has been used intermittently, only

-~
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1l intermittently for the last several years.

2 MR. KELLAHIN: That concludes my direct examination.
3 MR. RAMEY: Any questions of the witness? !
4 MR. JENNINGS: I would like to ask a few questions.

5 MR, RAMEY: Mr. Jonnings?

6

7 CROSS EXAMINAY'ION

8 | BY MR. JENNINGS:

g 9 0. Mr. Kernaghan, I believe you said that your SWD well
o &
% ] 10 is shut down off and on?
g &=
m§§°' 1 A, I said it was used intermittently. It is shut down
g Fed
gg;g 12 || more than it is used.
gz . .
‘aggg 13 0. Is it true, though, that you have disposed of some
O™
. 3 &
§§§~ 14 | two million barrels of water into that well?
gS5
o 5 15 A That is what has been reported and I assume that
L .
8 16 | that is true, yes.
17 0 You report the truth, I take it and that you are
18 || currently disposing of nine thousand barrels an hour?
19 A, Not now, it is not being used.
20 Q In '74?
21 A In '74, if that was -what was reported that is what

22 we consider to be true.

23 1} And possibly '75 too? ﬁ

24 A Whatever we reported in '75. The month of November

25 showed ten thousand barrels disposed, three hundred barrels
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1 a day.

? 0 Are you in charge of this well?

3 A Indirectly.

4 0. But you have testified that you onhly dispose of

5 intermittently but you don't know how much you are disposing

6|| of, is that your testimony?

7 A That's correct., I can say that it has not been

8 used in the last month.

3 9 Q Do you Y.ave pumps at the well?
® %
2 8 10 A, Yes, sir.
B %
-~ S K3 . .
°°§§ﬂ 1 0. When you do dispose of it, at what pressure?
. .?Jg'
gg‘gg 12 A Twelve hundred pounds.
&SA
4% §%)
-E §§§ 13 0. Mr. Kernaghan, is there a pop-off valve on this
- G~ %
- Byt 18] well?
©5q
goF )
- o ﬁ 16 A No.
aa 3
3 16 0. Is it necessary for you to pressure up to twelve
-4

17 { hundred pounds to inject in this well?

18 A Yes.

- 19 Q I believe that you testified that you are injecting

20 || seven thousand barrels of o0il per 4day?

21 A, Water.

22 Q. Water, excuse me,

23 A In our Langlie-Mattix Unit?
24 0 Yes.

- 25 A Yes.
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! o Is all of that produced water or is some of that

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

water imported into the area from elsewhere?

A Three hundred barrels a day is produced and we

import seventeen hundred barrels a dav.
Q You import seventeen hundred barrels a day? L
A. That is correct, or almost seventeen hundred. 1In

January we didn't inject quite seven thousand barrels.

0. Mr. Kernaghan, I welieve at the last hearing you b
testified that you had taken some samples, I believe, of the

Agua water, is that your testimony?

A That is correct.

0 Did you furnish the figures, the analysis to the !
Commission as you had agreed? ”

A Yes, sir,

_g Would you be so kind as to furnish us one too?

A Yes, sir. To you or to Mr. Abbott?

Q To me.

A Okay. ’

0. You testified concerning the fracture pressure, of

the study you have made of the fracture pressures and I
assume this was solely in the San Andres formation?

A. Yes.

Q Which wells was that made in?

A Oour Walden 11, your own well, the U-13 and wells

on our Wortham lease up to the north, just south of the town
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' of Eunice.

2 0 Was that in connection with your original injection,
3| or in connection with this hearing?

4 A In connection with this hearing.

5 0. Did you make any studies before you started disposing
6 into the San Andres formation in your Walden well?

7 A I was not there when we started injection. I don't
8 | know whether studies were made or not.

9 ' 0 Do you have any prodicing San Andres formation, any

10| wells producing from the San Andres formation?

o n A Yes, we do.

8

é 12 ) Where are those wells located? |
% 13 A We have & well in Section 14, it is in lcocation D

E 14 of 14, four or five hundred feet outside the one-mile radius

15| of your A-2 wéll. We have other wells on our Lou Wortham

sid morrish reporting service
Generai Court Reporting Service

16 ]| lease in the north half of Section 11 that produces from the

825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Sariia Fe, New Mexico 87501

17 San Andres.

18 0. Are you flooding the San Andies or wells in thise

19 zones?
20 A No, we're not.

21 Q Would you locate your Walden well, ies it in the

22 || southwest-southwest of Section 152

23 A Oour Walden 4, no, it is in the northwest of the
24 southwest of 15. The injection well in the southwest-southwe

25 of 15 is a Queen injection well. It's part of our Coal-
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1 || Walden Waterflood Project. I take it's in the southeast of

2 the southwest of 15.

3 0. Do your San Andres wells produce water?
4 A Yes.
5 Q Are you disposing of that or recycling it or what

6| are you doing with that?

7 A We are bringing that witer down and using it in

8| our project, our waterflood projact.

3 9 0. Is that water suitakble for use in your project?
o 5
E 8 10 1 Yes.
§ 33
aoggﬂ 1 o And it is being produced from the San Andres zone
z-(
'é gﬁg 12} in the same area as the A-22 well? o '
;‘,‘3&5@ . . . . }’».\’t ]
= ég33 13 A Yes, it is.
g 8- 8
§§'£§ 14 MR, JENNINGS: I believe that's all.
a<3=§ ]
= 18 :
~ [
.a g ‘
§ 16 CROSS EXAMINATION
17 BY MR, RAMEY: '

18 0 Mr. Kernaghan, could you advise the Commission

19 || just on what negotiations went on as to possibly using the

20 || disposal water for injection into the proj’ﬂ, _iﬁghis area?
S ANETD:

21 A Okay. We had some discussions @ th' Mr. Abbott about

22 || taking their water and using it in our project, some cost

23 figures whereby they would sell us the water and we would
24 use it were discussed. We had previously taken older samples;

25 || we had previously negotiated with them back in '71 or '72 to
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use that water when we contracted with Skelly to bring water
in from the outside and at that time we had taken sone

limited samples and they showed the water to be compatible.

‘After the second set of discussions we took further samples

that indicated that this water was much poorer in quality

than what we were injecting and we did not feel that we could

take this water without it being cleaned up. The cost to

clean up the water would be excessive for us. In addition

we were reduced, you know, cut back on our injection at that

point and we could only take a very small portion of it.
0 So negotiations came to an end?i\

A Right, we felt that the next step, if that water
was going to be used in a waterflood project, it should be
used in all of the projects in the area. |

MR. RAMEY: Thank you. Any other questions of.the
witness? He may be excused.

(THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)

MR. RAMEY: Anything further, Mr. Kellahin?

MR. KELLAHIN: No, sir,

MR. CARR: We will call Mr. Clements.

LESLIE A. CLEMERTS

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

exanined and testified as follows:
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1 DIRECT EXAMINATION
2 )| BY MR. CARR:
3 Q Will you state your name and position for the
4| record, please?
5 A Leslie A. Clements, Deputy Oil and Gas Inspector,
6 | District One.
7 0. Mr. Clements, do your duties as Deputy 0il and Gas

8 | Inspector include witnessing certain tests that are required

9l by Commission Rules and Regulations?

3
8 &
E g 10 A Yes, sir.
g = | ,
u§§“ 1 Q. Did you witness the Bradenhead tests which were
. B
é;g;g 12 f taken pursuant to the provisions of Commission Order R-5003?
§edg
o iqS 13 A, Yes, sir.
g §=& 14 Q Are you familiar with the subject matter of this
ES%
Yo 15 || case?
® S

8 16 A. Yes, sir.

17 0. What is the present status of the surveys on the

18 | wells in the general problem area?
19 A The Commission staff in Hobbs nas just finished
20 | conducting these surveys. We finished the one prescribed by
21 Grder R-5003 on February 26th.

22 Q Okay, I'll hand you what has been marked as 0il

23 || Conservation Commission Exhibit A and ask you to refer to

24 this and explain to the Commission what it shows?

25 A This is a tabulation of the results of the last
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1 quarterly Bradenhead surveys required by this order, Mr. Carr,
2 and it indicates that even after some nine monthe of the

3|l four hundred and fifty wells, we still have a problem with

4 || point nine three percent of the wells. Nine point three perceht.

5 Q. Nine point three percent?
6 A Ninhe point three percent, yes, sir.
7 0 And this erhibit indicates only those wells in which

g8 | you have found some problems?

g A Yes, sir.

10 0 Now, Mr. Clements, have you run tests in addition
1 to those in the problem area?

12 A Yes, sir,

13 ¢ And why did you run these tests?

Because of the gas-contaminated domestic water

Phoae (505) 982-9212

14 A

15 || well in the area.

sid morrish reporting service
General Court Reparting Service

16 Q I would like you to refer to what has been marked as

825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

17 || 0il1 Conservation Commission Exhibit B and explain to the

Commission what that shows?

18

19 A, This is a tabulation of the results of this test

20 || that we conducted between January 26th and February the 5th

21 1976 and it indicates of a hundred and fifty-two wells surveye#,
22 || forty-two percent of them had a problem.

23 0. What conclusions can you draw from the results of

24 )| these Bradenhead surveys?

25 A That even after extended workovers and some nine
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months of Bradenhead surveys we still have problems in this

area.

Q What is the remaining plan of the Commission concernw

ing the testing of the wells in this area?

A The Commission intends to extend the boundaries of

ol
ute

this survey to the northern city limits of Eunice as soon as

practical and as time permits.

Q Do you have anything further to add to your

— 3 9| testimony?
® &
-E 8 10 A No, sir.
»
: g i= . | ,
wggﬂ t MR. CARR: If the Commission please, I offer 0il
Za ’
8 58
g‘ggg 12 || Conservation Commission Exhibits A and B.
&5,«
Q XAg . \ . , \
; ‘;‘533 13 MR. RAMEY: Without nbjection they will be admitted.
3 Q
—_— ® O §
ggéf 14 (THEREUPON, Oil Conservation Commission
o
BSz
— o = 15 Exhibits A and B were admitted into
.5 3
8 16 evidence.)
17 MR. CARR: I have nothing further of this witness.
18 / MR. RAMEY: Any questions of this witness?

19 Mr. Nutter?

20

21 " CROSS EXAMINATION

22 || BY MR. NUTTER: , .
23 0 Mr. Clements, on Exhibit 2, this is the survey j
24 prescribed by Order 5003 for four hundred and fifty wells, ho

h 25 many wells exhibited a problem out of the four hundred and
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_you know, by the Commission in connection with these default-

A I haven't 4ot a total tabulation on it, Mr. Nutter.
I could add these up.
Q You told me yesterday.

A Let me see, let me refer to my notes then. Forty-

three.

Q And that would be nine point three percent of the

total on the exhibit?
A Nine point three percent, yes, sir.

0 I think the exhibit would stand corrected there. It

would be nine point three percent instead of point oh nine

three?
A Yes. sir.
MR. NUTTER: Thank you,

MR. RAMEY: Mr. Jennings?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. JENMINGS:

0. Mr. Clements, after these months and these wells
still haven't complied, the operators have not complied with

the Order of the Commission, what action is contemplated, if

ing operators?

A Mr. Jennings, some of these are new problems that

{4

have occurred, while some of them are older problems. We hav
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! rritten letters to these operators directing them to repair
2 lthese wells and I contemplate that punitive action will be

3 [taken within a prescribed length of time.

4 Q Well, has any punitive action been taken or threateneé

5 llprior to this time in connection with these?

6 A In some cases punitive action has been threatened.
7 ) Do you feel that these operatcrs will ultimately
8 lcomply with the Order of the Commission?
. g 9 A Yes, sir, I sure do.
3
'Egg 10 0. How long do you think it will take for them to
i%;ﬁ 11 | comply with your Order?
i;ggg 12 A I feel that we will have it finished at the time
_Egg? 13 flthe fourth quarter svrvey will be conducted.
.E Efé 14 Q Are you on a calendar year?
Ky
:'; § 16 A. Yes, sir.
g 16 [0} And your testimony is that it will take some nine

17 I months?

Well, it has taken nine months on some cases, yes,

18 A
19 | sir.

20 0 But I mean it will take nine additional months?

21 A No, sir, it will be one more quarter aftter this, the

22 | next quarter, bywthe next quarter.

23 0 I don't understand your quarters, could you put a

24 || date on it, I could understand that better?

25 A, Okay, this quarter will end sometime after April,
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1 between April and May. We contemplate running the same survey
2 in May.
3 0 You contemplate that at that time they will be taken
4 care of?
5 A Yes, sir, they hetter bhe,
6 Q Are there any particular wells that are problem well#
7 at this time or are they all problem wells?
8 A All of these listed on this tabulation here are
s 9 problem walls.
2]
[
0
8 10 MR. JENNINGS: I believe that's all. Thank you.
»
i=
33y "
!ac.&* :
Ml g CROSS EXAMINATION
Q L=
$43
T48 13 BY MR. RAMEY:
Sag
§£§ 14 Q Mr. Clements?
d
Sy . |
= 15 A Yes, sir.
|
Q
8 16 0 Now, in previous orders covering this area, didn't
17 || the orders list definite wells that had to be worked on? L
1
18 A Yes, sir.
10 Q. And haven't those wells been worked on?
20 A Yes, sir. U
21 Q So to date the orders of the Commission have been
22 || met by the operators?
23 A Yes, sir.
24 0 Required work, some work has been done by the
25 operators?
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1 A Yes, sir, with the exception of one well.
2 Q What well is that?
3 A Mrs. Wolfson. I had it listed here somewhere. l
4 1 Do you know which one it is, Dan? Wolfson 0il Company Boyd
5 No. 1.
] 1) DO ¥ou Know Lhne ownership of that well at this
7| time?
8 A No, sir, it's in question, I think.
. g ] MR, JENNINGS: Is that well operated by Mr. Hendrix?
2
-E § k10 I3 No, sir, it is a plugged well. ‘
ig;s 1" MR. JENNINGS: 1It's plugged? }
8§58 - ’
5 §sg‘2 12 A Yes, sir.
§§5§ 13 MR. JENNINGS: I'm reall X
| ‘§§§ . : y not clear. I hate to
- :E: g;:fo 14 || keep questioning, but what has been marked as Exhibit A afe
t — -:bg ts | not the wells that were listed as problem wells in Order
- ::3 16 | R-5003, or are they?
17 A some of them iﬁay be.
i is MR, JENNINGS: Well, my understanding from your
19 || testimony, all of the wells that were specifically nuncrated
B ‘201l in 5003, except the Wolfson Well, have been taken care of?
21 A As prescribed by this Order, yes, sirf but still
22 some other problems exist.
23 MR. JENNINGS: These are additional problems then?
, M 24 A Yes, sir.
; ~ 25 MR. JENNINGS: That's all.
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1 MR. NUTTER: In other words, Mr. Clements, some of

)

N

these are brand new wells that have demonstrated a pressure

3] on their casing or a flow for the first time?

4 A. Yes, sir.

5 MR. NUTTER: And there hasn't been any chance to |

6| get remedial work on them?

7 A Yes, sir.
8 0 (Mr. Ramey continuing.) But you have instructed
3 9 |t these operators that remedial action will have to be taken? :
o &
-é 8 10 A Yes, sir.
v O
SX
igéﬁ 1 0. Immediately?
:E.?d? .
£58 12 A Yes, sir.
2352 I
KAD ;
2§§§ 13 MR. JENNINGS: A number of them on the first page
£ 388
Br.0
§§§§ 14 || that I've reviewed are gas problems, are they not?
8% |
o 5 15 A Yes, sir, it's indicative of some problem down hole.
B
3 16 MR. JENNINGS: Was that indicative of the water
17 || being injected in some other well? That's a down-hole
18 (| problem.

19 A I feel that if gas or oil can occur on the surface, .,

20 so can water.

21 MR. JENNINGS: That's all.

22 0 (Mr. Ramey continuing.) I know the well here,

23 || WEK Drilling Company Boyd in Section 22 of 23, 37, flow of

24 galt water from surface casing?

25 A Yes, sir.
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That's not a gas problem is it?
No, sir., There are two up above it there in Aztec
Ramey, that are not gas problems.

MR. RAMEY: Thank you, Mr. Clements.

MR. KELLAHIN: I have one question.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. %NELLAHIN:

0

A

What is the date of the surveys on Exhibit A?

Exhibit A was surveyed between February 16th and

February 26th, 19i6.

0

A

Al

area?

area.

reason?

A

AN ‘
And the dates for th: surveys for Ex/ ‘hit B?
January 26th through February 5th.

Exhibit A was done after Exhibit B?

Yes, sir.
MR. KELLAHIN: Okay.

MR. RAMEY: Your Exhibit B, Mr. Clements?

Yes, sir.

MR. RAMEY: Are these wells outside of the problem
Yes, sir, it lies just to the north of the problem

MR. RAMEY: And that survey was taken for what

As the result of a gas-contaminated domestic water
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well,

MR, RAMEY: But you also picked up water flows?

MR. RAMEY: 0il flows, water flows and gas flows?

A Yes, sir.
MR. RAMEY: It looks like we have a separate problem
area, doesn't it?
A Yes, sir, it does.
MR. RAMEY: Or a bigger problem area?
A Yes, sir, a bigger problem area.

MR. RAMEY: Any further questions of the witness?

He may be excused.

(THEREUPON, the witness was excused.,)

MR. RAMEY: Mr. Jennings, do you have anything

further?

MR. JENNINGS: That's all I have to offer.

MR. RAMEY: Mr. Kellahin, do you have any closing
stateinents?

MR. CARR: Before we go to the closing statements,
we have received a number of letters and Mr. Jennings has
requested that they be read into the record here. With your
permission I won't read all of the Gulf letter because it
contains a lengthy history of how the case came aboui and
just go into the material that hasn't been covered here today.

This letter is from Gulf Energy and Minerals

Lt
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1 Company, signed by Mr. R. F. Wurd, Jr. (Reading.) A review
2 | of the data published in the Monthly Statistical Report of

3 | the New Mexico 0il and Gas Engineering Committee reveals that
41l salt water disposal wells in Township 22 South, Range 37 East

5] are operating at wellhead injection pressures as high as

6|l twelve hundred psi. This review also revealed that waterflood

7|l injection wells in Town{ﬁip 22 South, Range 37 East are

8 | operating at wellhead inijection pressures as high as two

9 I thousand, ninety psi.

10 In order not to 32opardize the approximately

Mexico 87501

111 ten thousand barrels of o0il per day produced from the four

orting Service
ta Fe, New

12} hundred and thirty wells tied into Agua's Blinebry-Drinkard

13 ) gystem, Gulf 0il Corporation respectfully requests that the

Generel Court Re;

825 Calle Mejia,

No. 122,

14 I Commission allow the disposal of water into Agua's Well No. h

15 || A-22 at wellhead injection pressures corwarable to those

sid morrish reporting service
2
Sun
Phone (505) 982-92)2

16 || pressures allowed for other disposal and injection wells in
17 || mownship 22 South,‘Range 37 East. (End of reading.)

18 A letter from Mr. L. P. Thompson, Division Manager,
19 || Production Department for Continental 0il Company in Hobbs

20 reads as follows: (Reading.) Continental 0il Company is one

21 | of the owners of the Blinebry-Drinkard Salt Water Disposal

22 | system operated by Agua, Inc. and is also a working interest

23 || owner in Anadarko's Langlie-Mattix Penrose Sand Unit and in

24 || gkelly's Skelly Penrxrose B Unit, as well as the operator of

25 various properties in the thirty-six section area which was
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the subject of Cases Nos. 5377 and 5403. Continental operates

several properties which deliver substantial volumes of

produced water into the Blinebry-Drinkard Salt Water Disposal

System. We are aware of the pressure limitation placed

on Agua in their drilling of a new disposal well and have

e

been concerned about the apparent ianconsistency of this
limitation in comparison with the lack of limitation or less

stringent limitation placed on other injectors of water in

the area.

We should like to point out that the production of
crude oil should be encouraged in New Mexico in order to
supply the tremendous demand in the United States. Each
barrel of oil we do not produce in this country must be

It is a fact of life that water must be produced

imported.

with a large part of our domestic oil production. The
Commission has directed that we must dispose of produced
water underground and we concur in this directive. We do
not believe that it serves the best interest of the State
of New Mexico or the United States to force operators of
leases to shut in those leases because the water cannot be
disposed of within the pressure limitation placed by the
Commission. We do not believe that it serves the best

interest of the industry for a new disposal well to be

restricted to a less pressure for injection of water than

is used, with Commission's apparent approval by other disposa%

|
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' | systems in the same area.

2 We believe that if the Commission is unwilling to
3 relax the prassure limitation on the new disposal well that

4| it should give serious consideration to requiring the water-

51 flood project in the immediate area to substitute this produce
6| water in place of outside water which is piped into the area
71 for injection. The parties to such a water exchange should be

8 || subject to the same compulsion or lack of compulsion in

- g 9 ) arriving at mutually agreeable texms for such exchange.
&
‘ ’%3 ..'g 10, Continental 0il Company respectfully urges the
Sézg 11| commission to take appropriate action to permit the produced
ag;;g 12 water now handled by the Blinebry-Drinkard SWQ System to be
~ _Eé:g% 13 disposed of without unnecessary hardship to ‘any of the parties
.g gié 14| here involved. (End of reading.)
- "g ;: 15 A letter from Phillips Petroleum Company, signed
g 6| by F. F. Lovering, Manager of the Southwestern Region reads:

17 (Reading.) Phillips is a member of the Agua, Inc. operated *
18 {| Blinebxy-Drinkard Salt Water Disposal System. Water produced

19 in our Sims and New Mexico D Leases is disposed of through

20 ] this system.

21 Phillips supports Agua, Inc. in its request for
22 approval to inject waste waters into the Blinebry-Drinkard

23 | salt Water Disposal Well No. A-22 at a surface injection

- .-~ Leea, Aaa 3 .. 2
ve funiuicu pod.

24 | pressure not to exceed twe

)

- 26 This well was drilled and completed in compliance

|
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with the authority granted in Ordexr No. R-5137. After acid
treatment it is apparent that the well will not accept
satisfactory quantitites of water at surface wellhead pressure
of not more than one hundred psi. The well is completed so as
to restrict fluid injection into only the San Andres zone and
is esseutial to the continued operation of the Biinebry-
Drinkard Salt Water Disposal System. 1

Your approval of this amendment of Order No. R-5137
is respectfully requested. (End of reading.)

A Mailgram from Union Texas Petroleum Company reads:

eyt
————

(Reading.) Gentlemen: This letter is written to request your

favorable action on the application of Agqua,; Inc.in Case

5644. The surface injection pressure limitation of one
hundred psi contained in Order No. R-5137 is unnecessarily
restrictive and could logically be increased to twelve hundred

psi under the conditions recited in Agua's letter to you dated

February 16th, 1976. (End of reading.) This is signed by
W. L. Hixon.

The Mobil 0il Coxporation wrote the Commission. The
letter is signed by L. A, Davis, Area Operations Enginegr in
Midland and it states: (Reading.) Mobil 0il Corporation, as
a participant in the Agua Blinebry-Drinkard Salt Water Disposa&
System, recommends that the Commission approve the amendment

of Orvder No. R-5137 to provide for injection pressures up to

twelve hundred psi in Agua's Well No. A-22, as requested in
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'l case No. 5644 on the March 10, 1976 hearing docket.

2 The production from many wells in the Eunice Area ,I
3 | depends upon the disposal capacity of the Agua Blinebry-

4 || brinkard Salt Water System. We believe that injection of salt
5| water into Well No. A-22 at pressures up to twelve hundred

6 | psi is necessary and can be accomplished without harm to

7' producing reservoirs by the proper operation and monitoring

8 || of the subject well. (End of reading.)

- g 9 And finally, we have a letter from Mr. K. D. McPeaterq,
-g é 10} Vice President of Moranco and i% reads: (Rela‘{ding.) This
_ v
iégg 11 | letter is to indicate our supporf of Agua, Inc. in Case 5644,
- §§§§ 12 | scheduled March 10, 1976. Ve urge the Commission to approve
Egg% 131 the injection pressure of twelve hundred psi. (End of readingl)
M 'E Eié 14 MR. RAMEY: Now, any c¢losing statements?
- :gcé 15 MR, JENNINGG: Well, I might just say a few wor-ds.
:é 16 | Agua, as e’v‘erybody well realizes 15 -the agent of the operators
17 in the area, we are cominissioned with the problem we have been
! 18 | fighting since Decémber of 1974 and we at all stages have
'"“ 19 || attempted to compiy with all of the orders and directives of
5 20 | the Commission and it has not keen easy.
21 When you review our -history, we shut in the H-35
o 22 well before e were actually required to. We had another well

23 || which we had hoped to dispose of the water in. After a

24 hassle with the County Commissioners and all of the land owne

- 25 | in the area, we were able at an expense of a hundred thousand
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dollars to install a line to transmit the water to that site
and we asked permission to test another zone and Exxon got all
excited and they started fighting us and now we are producing
water in that zone and we have produced for five months. It
is temporarily taking care of the needs but to take care of
averyone's needs we have again elected to drill a well which
our people thought was the best located under the circumstance
and we have drilled a well at the expense of a hundred and
sixty-five thousand dollars. Again we are trying to alleviate)
the situation. There is a lot of o0il being produced, this is
probably one of the most prolific oil areas and there are
probably more wells in this area than there is any place in
the State, completed at a different horizon. We realize that |

the State has a problem but ten thousand barrels of crude a

day is a whole lot. We have an alternative to truck the waten
out of there and that is a iremendous responsibility.

‘You have heard the letters from the wvarious operato
in the area and some of those I would point out are also in t
Anadarko flood, participants in there. I think that we have
a situation of one operator thinks that it would cause probleﬂ .
I don't know, this doesn't seem to be shared by the rest of t
the operators and we are trying to take care of the situation
the best way we know how. Ve need the eneryy and the
Commigsion, and wisely so, requires that the water be put

under the ground and we are doing ocur best to put it there.
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1 If we shut in these wells we have a real problem. We want

to cooperate with the Commission and we have done everything

%)

3| we possibly could up to now and we will continue to do so.

4 MR. RAMEY: Mr. Kellahin?

5 MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, I find

6 vthis particular case moét distressing. One of the things

7 that bothers me most is the letters submitted for considera-
8| tion. All of these people have vested interests in Agqua's %

9|l disposal well. It is not the Commission's fault that this wel

_ 3>
2
Q@ o
-E _g 101 is locatc? where it is. If you will read the testimony from
~ $¥
igéﬁ 11 | the November 19th hearing you will find that Mr. Abbott didn't
L Pl
- gg;g 12 | make an extensive study of where else to put this well, he
¢d3
e Sa@ i3 put it the cheéapest place he could find. We pointed out
oSS
- R -]
Elgif 14| alternative sites to him, yes, they were gcing to cost more
g3 ,
- o ; 15| money, perhaps fifty percent more than the proposed location.
®” o PN
8 16 || The Commission didn't p~’ ..ent thos2z problems, they were there

17| when Agua decided to drill the well in this particular

18 || location. They assume that kind of risk. Why? Because it
o 19 || was cheaper and they thought maybe we can get it into the
20 || ground under gravity flow. They can't and now they are

21 trying to force the Commission into approving this well after

22 they have gone ahead and assumed the risk, expended the

23| moneys and they want to further increase the risk of the
24 | hazards to this remedial work in the area. I think that

” 25 is totally ridiculous. It is the Commission's statutory duty,
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which I think they consistently and diligently»exercise, to
deny the application. I don't see how else you can act.

We have seen from the testimony of Mr. Clements that
some of the remedial work has been completed and yet other
additional problems continue to occur. It is unfortunate that
this problem has befallen on you but it is not the Commission'4
duty to grant it in light of the existing problems in this

arez. I see that you have no other choice but to deny the

application.

MR. RAMEY: Anything further in this case? 1f not,
the case will be taken under advisement.

Mr. Kenyon?

MR. KENYON: I have a statement I would like to make

MR. RAMEY: Would you identify yourself for the

record, please?

MR. KENYON: Yes, I'm Albert Kenyon, Production
Supervisor for John H. Hendrix Production and he is alsc an

operator in this area from Midland, Texas.

We would like to make an official objection to

the proposed increase of pressure in this disposal well. We

feel the problems encountered and in pursuance of Order R-500
have not yet been solved. We have had had considerable expen
in complying with this Order and we feel that this increase

would tend to further compound the areas in this problem.

That's all I have.
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1 MR. RAMEY: Thank you, Mr. Kenyon.

If thete‘is nothing‘further the Commission will

Ny

3 take the case under advisement.

10
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1 MR, RAMEY: The hearing will come to order. We

2| will call Case 5644.

3 MR. CARR: Case 5644, application of Agua, Inc.
4 | for the amendment of Order No. R-5137, Lea County, New Mexico.

5 MR. RAMEY: We ask for appearances at this time.

6 MR. JENNINGS: James T. Jennings of Jennings,

7 | Christy and Copple for Agua.

2 8 MR, KELLAHIN: Tom Kellahin of Kellahin and Fox,
- g 9 || Santa Fe, appearing on behalf of Anadarko Production Company.
g jg 10 MR. CARR: William F. Carr appearing for the
E g;é:‘g)g tt || Commission.
D A
- & ggg 12 MR. RAMEY: Any other appearances? Would all of
’ E?gi% 13| the witnesses stand at this time and be sworn?
=g

* ': §§£ 14 (THEREUPON, the witnesses were duly sworn.)

. §u§ 15 MR, RAMEY: Okay, I will aek Mr. Nutter to make a
: " § t6 | short statement for the record.
; 17 MR. NUTTER: If the Commission please, nmy name is
g 18 | Dan Nutter, Chief Engineer for the 0il Conservation COmmission
j 19 I would like to make a preliminary statement regard-
iij ' 20 ]| ing the application here today. Not so much thg;apﬁlicafion

» 21 {| itself, but the area in which the application iﬁ concerned.
5;" 22 Originally on December 3, 1974, the Commission
‘f; 23 called a hearing to consider why the continued inj#otion of
L 24 || water for secondary recovery or disposal purposes into any
: e 25 formation from the surface of the ground down to and’includin%

!
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the Drinkard formation, should be permitted in Sections 13

through 36 of Township 22 South, Range 37 East, and Sections 1

through 12 of Township 23 South, Range 37 East, all in Lea

County, New Mexico.

The reason the Commission called this heariag, ther
ﬁad apparently been some water breal through, from either
disposal wells or water flood injsaction wells into some of th
upper formations in that general area and the Commission
called the hearing to investigate what was causing the problemn
and what could be done about the problem and what steps should*
be taken.

On December 5th, 1974, the Commission entered
Order No. 4936 in which certain steps were taken to simplify
the -- well, I won't say it would simplify -~ it was to try
to rectify the problems in the area. Among the steps that
werelﬁﬁken was the lessening-of the salt water disposal progr
and the curtailment of water flood programs and a complex
system for surveying wells to ssze if there weré leaks in the
wells, to see if the cement jobs and the casing prograns were
adequate in the well and a continuing surveiilance was to be
taken.

| The case was again called for hearing in January of

1975 and Order No. R-5003 was entered in which certain wells

mandated, as well as continued curtailment of injection for
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1 disposal and water flood purposes. There was a salt water
- 2 | disposal well which later developed as a problem well in
3 | Section 35 of Township 22 Scuth, Range 37 East. This salt
4 || water disposal well was suspected of being one of the wells __i?”;_‘)'
- 5 || in the area which may be contributing to the probiem and the
_ ¢ | Commission ordered that well shut in. As a result of that
7 || well being shut in, the Applicant applied for and received
- g | approval to drill a substitute salt water disposal well in
a = o || the general area which was dovered by the original cases
.g Z 10 {| on the Order and that well is the subject of the hearing
: &
k - iggz 11 || today.
) Egm;g 12 MR. RAMEY: Thank you, Mr. Nutter. Mr, Jennings,
' égf‘% 13| you may proceed at this time.
" g%;g 14 MR. JENNINGS: Well, bafore proceeding I would just
“ ﬂ Esg 15 || like to clarify our status here. Order No. 5137 provides
’ § 16 || that the Secretary-Director may. grant administrative approval
17 | to inorease the pressure. Pursuant thereto on February 16th,
\ 18 1975, Agua, the Applicant herein, did file such a request
’ 10 || and no action was taken on that request but the Commission
v .0 || has set this matter down for a hearing for an application
f _
‘ 21 as an application to amend Order Neo. 5137. 1Is that the
- 22 || proper context we are here in?
! 23 MR. RAMEY: I would think so, yes, sir.
: 24 MR, JENNINGS: BbBefore proceeding, could I make one
~ 25 | inquiry of, two inquiries of Mr. Nutter, to clarify the record
. |
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1 First, has the remedial work that was outlined in
- 2 [| Order No., I believe it was 5003, entered in Case No. 5403
3 || been completed?
4 MR, CARR: Dan, we plan to call Les Clements in to
- gl give us a status report on this at a later time.
B 8 Mr, Jennings, we have a summary weall by well that
7 | we will introduce at that time.
o ' 8 MR. JENNINGS: Fine. One additional question. Was
3 g | any order or decision ever entered in Case 5403 after the
o )
§ % 10| November 19, 1975 hearing?
- i§§~ . MR. RAMEY: Not at this time.
__ 4 §§§ 2 MR. NiPTER: November of '75?
%‘gfg 13 MR, JENNINGS: Yes, November 19, 1975.
; 8
: “‘ %g%é 14 MR. RAMEY: I think that is still under cqnzsideratior.
: EQ% 15 MR. NUTTER: Wh‘ﬁt was the case number? |
® g 18 MR. JENNINGS: 5403, the same case. It was !
17 reopened, 5403 was reopened on Novermber 19, 1975 and I took
d 1g || @dditional testimony.
19 MR. RAMEY: I think you have that on your desk at
; s ) 20 this time.
: 21 MR. NUTTER: The case was reopened, but I didn't
i ' 22 think it was that date but there h_as not been an ordéfr entersd
; ' 23 in the most recent r;oopen’ing -0of the case, no.
= 24 MR, JENNINGS: Is one contemplated?
b - MR. NUTTER: Yes.
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1 MR, JENNINGS: I think, Mr. Carr, you are going to
2|l call some witnessea. Do you dssirs us to proceed or do you
B 3 || wish to proceed with your witnesses?
4 MR. CARR: We can go in any order. Mr. Jennings,
B 5 all we are simply going to do is give a progress report of
_ 6 || the effort that has been made down there to comply with the
7 | original Oxder 5003. We can go now if you would prefer, it
a g i is very short.
_ 3 ° MR, JENNINGS: Well, we will proceed.
.g g ‘ 10 MR, CARR: Fine.
B i;és:;s "
g8 W. G. ABBOTT
T g 382
' igi% 13 || called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
M 'g E%g 14 || examined and testified as follows:
@ 3
8 16 DIRECT EXAMINATION
17 | BY MR. JENNINGS:
- 18 Q Would you at;ate your name, place of revsidesnce and
19 || oocupation, please, sir?
N 20 A W. G. Abbott from Hobbs, New Mexico and I'm Manager
21 || of Agua, Incorporated.
22 Q Mr. Abbott, did you appear before this Commission
‘ o 23 || in the ori\ginal hearing on“th‘is well which was in Caaé No. 5595’
: 24 || on November 19, 1975 and testify?
= 26 A Yes, sir.
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1 Q And have you testified on many previous occasions
2 || before this Commission?

3 A Yes, sir.

4 MR. JENNINGS: Do you wish me to further qualify
5| Mr. Abbott?

6 MR. RAMEY: I don't think it's necessary, the

7| Commisaion is familiar with Mr., Abbott.

g [0} (Mr. Jennings continuing.) Mr. Abbott, you have |
3 ol Mr. Nutter's statement concerning the history of why we are
.“E” ; 10]] here. Do you have any additional facts that you would like to ‘
g
igi 11| add from Agua's standpoint?
2~ .
g.gfg 12 A Yes, sir. The most important thing I reuembered
E%i% 13l in Case 5377, that was the original case held December 3rd,
'E §%§ 14|l 1974, was various testimony by the Commission, by Agua, by
_:O;: 15 | operators of salt water disposals and also ope:dtors "of
’ :n: 16 | pressure units in the area. I remember too, an Anadarko man
17 | was questioned as to if disposal water could be used in lieu
18 | ©f this imported water that they were using for water flood
19 || and they went into great detail that the water was compatible
20 || and could be used, they ran tests. O0f course, ‘after that
21 || hearing there was a change in their field manager -and aiso
27 || other changes in the Anadarko operation and after we pursued
"23 | this we were sort of stymisd and we couldn't gteit together

24 || with Anadarko at that time.

25 The next hearing, April 29th, 1975, Case 5403, the
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1l thing that --

2 0. Mr. Abbott, I believe that hearing was on January 224d,
3| was it not? And the ordor came out, maybe I'm wrondg,

4 || excuse me.

5 A I don't know. It was the next case to do with this

6| thirty-six section problém area,

7 0 The hearing, Mr. Nutter just called my attention

8 to it, wes January 22nd.

9 A January 22nd? The order was issued in April, is

87501

101 that right, April 29th?

k]
b
ié 1 0. Right. _ _
4 . ; .
§ 12 A In the findings for this case, it was specifically

13/ stated that Agua could continue to dispose in their SWD Well

Phone (505) 982-9212

14 || H-35, The only restriction, I believe there was a restrict-

General Court R

825 Calle Mejia, No. 122,

13| ion of so many barrels a day, fifty-three hundred or fifty-fiv

sid morrish reporting service
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16 | hundred barrels a day but it spaecifically cited Agua's

17 || continuing dispbsal.

18 The next hearing, of course, that really got the

19 attention of the Blinebry-Drinkard SWD System operated by

20 | Agua, was the directive of August 22nd of the sémg year,

21 1975, that shut in H-35., In this Qirective, it w;s a letter
22 directive, that stated that there was communication between
23] the tubing and the ¢ ‘.., in the well. Well, I hopé there

24 is communi-:ation, there is no packer in the well and anything

25 puc in the tubing will reflect in the casing. I believe they
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1| were ill-informed or misinformed by their field porsonnel in

2| that this was a pressure-injection well and with two triplex

3] pumps on it and at the time a pressure check was made of the

4 || various casing strings, of course, the well was pumping and

5 || the pressure gauges were pulsating. He interpreted this to

6 be a leak somewhexre, I don't know exactly where, -although

7|l there is or was, five huhd:ed pounds of pressure on the surfac
8| casing in this well. Thé surface casing is set at eleven

9 || hundred and eighty pounds and it is very common to have pressufe

)
o %
-E 8 10| on the surface casing in this area. But the order, this
»
= .
igéﬁ 11| letter directive, ordered us to shut in the well.
g »48
. 5 00.
§i§§§ 12 Q What date was it to be shut in?
2 ¥dg _ |
-g §§§ 13 A The directive was issued the twenty-second of
=8 :
g 2% 14 || August, 1975 and we had to shut the well in by September 26th,
]
g3%
o g 18 || 1975.
® G e
8 16 Q What was it necessary for you to do between

17 | August 22nd andYSeptember 26th?

18 A We had to dispose of the water in some fashion so
19 we had to lay a temporary line from our H-35 well to an

20 | existing salt water disposal well, SWD C-2, |

21 Referring to one of ouxr exhibits, this meant

22 [ laying a temporary line up a so-called county rﬁad, up to

23| this point and then over to the SW C~2, This was very

24 | difficult in that this paved so-called county ¥oad wa found

25 out wasn't owned by the county, although they were mgintaininJ'
|
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1 it and we had to deal with the land owner to buy a right-of-
B 2 4 way to lay this temporary line in a bar ditch along side of
~ 3fl this road. We laid about six miles of six-inch plastic pipe
4| just barely under the ngound. We covered it so it wouldn't
B 5| be affected by heat from the sun and we used the existing
. 6l triplex pumps at H-35 to kick this water up there.
7 "~ It cost the System and the parties to the System,
: 8| in excess of a hundred thousand dollars to run that line. We
= 3 9|l are still using the line. At the same time we had to go to
-g g 10| the Commission to get permission to open up some other zones
T— igéﬁ 111 in this SWD C-2 through perforations in the seven—inéh casing
. ggig 12 from forty-two, thirty to forty-three, twenty and the 1
Egi% 13 cOmission issued their Order R-4495-A which stated that we i
-
K 'g %fé 14 | could use these perforations, plus the original open hole
- §o§ 15§ in this well, until February 7th. That was four months after
. 5 16 | the hearing and at the end of that time we would have to
_ 17 || blank off the perfoxgtions a_‘nd just use the open hole.
. '13 : This order was later amended 90’ it novi rgdds that
k 19 || we can use those perforations until May 7th, 1976.
20 At the present time this well is taking four hundred
21 | barrels per hour by gravity. The last check I had on it was
22 | the day before yesterday and the twenty-four hour av'e‘rage
‘ 23 || was four hundred and four barrels per hour. |
, 24 : It i8 necessary that we aclidize this well frequently
~ 25 | to keep up this high injectivity.
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0. Mr. Abbott, a little more history, I don't think
that all the members of the Commission are familiar with this.
What function does Agua perform for the operators in the area
delineated by the map, that map.

A We gather the water from “he partners in this agree-
ment and dispose of the salt water. This means that we are
connacted to tank batteries that hzve at tﬁe present time
four hundred and forty-seven producing wells that we are
disposing of their salt water. This represents‘thitfy—four
different operators, _»

0 Do you have any idea about the producfibn_of the |
oil from those four hundred and forty-seven wells?

A I estimate the oil b:oduction'represeﬂted by these
wells would produce about teﬁ thousand barrels a day.

Q Mr, Abbott, was your, I believe it is your A-22
well, drilled pursuantitb the order the Commission entered in
Order No. R~-5137?

A Yes, sir, we can refer to Exhibit One. -

Q You are now referring to what has.beéh marked as
Exhibit One. Just tell us what that is and what it shows?

A This is a diagrammatic sketoh of the wéll“which
shows the way the well was drilled and complated. Nine-and-
five~eighths inch casing was set at three hundred énd‘twenty- ]

one feet and cemented with two hundred and fifty sacks of

cement and this nine-and-five-eighths string was circulated,

R R NP T DR S
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i || the cement was circulated to the surface, then the well was

2 | drilled to a total depth of forty-nine, sixty-five and a

3|| seven-inch casing was then set at thirty-eight, sixty-five

4 || with sixteen hundred sacks of cement. This cement actually

5 || circulated to the surface in excess of a hundred sacks, it
probably circulated close to two hundred sacks.’Then five-and-
7 aen-hai"’P inch tubing string was run and swung at the thlrty-eighﬂ,
seventy-five, so our injgdtion interval is from thirty-eight,

ol sixty-five to forty-nine, ‘ysixty-five.

)
.g jg 10 Q Mr. Abbott, referring to the casing program, as I
sgfﬂ 11 I understand it then the seven-inch is cemented fiom the surface
A2
LN
Egig i2 | to the bottom of the casing which is thirty-eight hundred |
A |
2;‘5@ 131 and sixty-five feet? 4
8538 i
L 14 A Yes, sir.
34 | ;
s E 15 0 Is there any possibility of fluid going up the . :
Ia O .
8 16 || annulus outside of that casing?
17 » A I Aoubt it; no.
18 0 And again that nine-and-five-eighths is cemented

19 || from three hundred and twenty-one feet to the surface?

20 A Yes, sir.

21 Q Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit Number
22 || Two, would you refer to that and tell the Commission what

23 || that is? I might add that that has been marked exhibit on

24 || Page two, so you might not find it,

Yes, Exhibit Two is the Commission's Form C-108, the
| I

25 : A
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1)l completion form on this well. All the information, as I

2 || previously stated, is on hsre and also the treatment, the
3 || completion treatment is listed.

We acidized originally when we drilled the well. We|

- acidized down the drill pipe to the bottom of the hole and
61 up to the -- over the entire open-hole section. Then we
re—-acidized at the top of the hole, through» the tubing and

h we washed the acid back and forth across the hest zqnes of

8
" 3 9| porosity in the well. So, w‘é‘ have acidized with a total of
-g :é: 10 || twenty thousand gallons of fifteen percent hydrochloric acid.
- i;‘%gs 1" Q Was this well logged, Mr. Abbott? |
— g§§§ 12 A Yas, sir.
_‘:ég% 13 Q Please refer to wh‘a't has heen mavked Exhibit A and
“ '§ %%g 14 (| tell what it is and whﬁt it shows?
. -50% 15 A Exhibit Three? .
3 3
g 16 Q Three, yes.
_: 17 A This is8 a log of the well, a sidewall 'n_eutrén
18 | porosity log. It shows ~- we've marked the tops on the wells
- 19| on the formations in this well on the log but it is very
20 || interesting that this log shows that there is excess in some
N 21 sections in the San Andres of over twenty perceht poz‘osity
i 22 | and quite a lot over ten percent so it is a pretty good
: 23| disposal well but it just takes a little pressure to get the
M 24 water away from the wellbore. |
;

b 25 0 pid you run a bottom-hole pressure survey?
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1 A Yes, sir.
2 o Is that what has been marked as Exhibit Four?
3 A Yes. Exhibit Four shows the bottom-hole pressure

4] survey which we ran approximately four days after we finished
5 our last acid job on the well. At that time the well -~ we
6 || had flushed the acid out of the tubing and casing with fresh

7] water and the well had been shut in. When we ran the bottom-

i 8| hole pressure the actual tubing on the well was on a vacuum
—_ 3 9| so it showed that the water level had dropped by being shut
-g :é 10/ in and it shows that the static fluid level was at five
) ig:.;g 11 ; huadred and seventy-five feet. Now, you will liave ‘t"o realize
§§§§ 12| that this was fresh water in the well. Had it been brine
Egg% 13| we would have had a lower fluid level, although we would have
B 'E ;E'fé 14 || had the same bottom-hole pressure. The bottom-hple presuure
- §o§ 15| gauge was run to approximately ‘the bottom of the tubing. We
v %:3: 16|f didn‘'t go into the open hole.
17 Q All right.
18 A We ran this to show us that the San Andres in that

- 19 || area wasn't under pressure, it actually had a fluid level
20|l down at five hundred and seventy-five feet.

21 Q Mr. Abbott, you were actually in charge of “paying
22 | for this well, were you not? |

23 A Yes, sir.

24 Q How much has Agua, on behalf of the operatora, spent

- 25 | toward the drilling and completion of this well to date?
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A Well, at the present time we have s8pent on the well,
a hundred and fifty-seven thousand, three hundred and ninety-

four dollars.

& How much do you anticipate spending on the well

itself in the immediate future?

A Wall, we expect to -- our original AFE was a
hundred and sixty-thrgg thousand, three huhdred and ninety,
so we will spend some more money completing 1it.

Q How much do you anticipate spending to-comhlete the
well and the system and connect the system to it?

A Our original AFE was two hundred and ‘sixty-nine
thousand and twenty dollars, At the present tim¢ we have
spent a total of a hundred and seventy-six thousand, five
hundred and eighty-two dollirs. |

0. Do you anticipate spending the :est of it or more?

A Yes, sir. Since this original order‘ﬁas iééued
limiting us to the hundred pounds of pressure we haven't
proceeded with installing the lines or terminal’fdcilitiea.

4 When you complqted the well what did YOu‘thermine
about the possibility or probability of injecting.sufficient
water to make the well feasible with a hundred pound pressure
limitation?

A Well, when the order was issued we were worried
about this hundred pound limitations, so we did call a meetingﬂ

cf the various parties and discuss this before we proceeded t%
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1 drill the well.

2 0 Well, is it now possible for you to inject economic

3] amounts of water into this well at a hundred pound pressure?

4 A No, sir, it isn't.

5 Q What pressure do you feel 1t would raquire to snsable

6) you to dimspose of the water that must be disposed of?

7 A He recommend a limit of twelve hundred psi wellhead

8| pressure. It may take less than that but I would hate to

3 9]l guess.
@ ® .
g 8 10 Q To your knowledge, Mr. Abbott, has the Commission
€ .
3= :
i §§N 11| imposed any similar restrictions on any other disposal wells
Z .
H Fed
gg‘;g 12| in southeastern New Mexico?
242
& Soig 13 A Not that I know of, no, sir.
H3-E ‘
§§£_§ 14 Q Has there been any requirement for pop-off valves
.5
H°s
- g 15| on anv of these wells?
@ 4
& 16 A No, sir.
17 1] Do you know of any restrictions as to pressure on

~18{ any injection wells?

19 A No, s8ir, I don't know of any restrictions on

20 pressure,

21 Q Mr. Abbott, I believe you testified that this water

22| is being dispUsed into the San Andres formation?

23 A Yes, sir,

24 0 Please refer, to what has been marked as ‘Exhibit

Five and show what that shows in connection with this well
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with relation to the structure?

A BExhibit Five is a structure map drawn on the top
of the San Andres in this immediate area. Our SWD A-22 is
marked by a red dot in the Unit letter A of Section 22,

22, 37. It shows that this well is located down structure
or down the flank of a small structure. To my knowledge
there is no San Andres producing wells in the immediate area.
A couple of miles away, up north in Scction 2 and the north
side of Section 11 there are some producing San Andres wells
but they are located higher on the structure.

Q Was this considerably lower on the structure than
the producing wells?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you know, are there any other injection wells or

salt water disposal wells in the area?

A Yes, I understand that Anadarko has a disposal well

in the arsa.
Q And is that well shown on this?
A No, I don't believe it is shown on this.
0. Do you know where it is?
A I have it listed on another exhibit, I believe.
o Referring to what has bee¢n marked as Evhibit, T
believe Six, which is the map on the wall, do ySu have any

further comments or explanations concerning this exhibit?

A No, just to point out there are approximately a

|
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1 hundred miles of gathering lines in this Blinebry-Drinkard
. 2 salt water disposal system. 12l]l but one of the gatheriig
~ 3|| iines is a gravity line. It is necessary to pump a little |
4| water up from the south to the location at the SWD H-35.
B 5 Q Are there any other systems operating in this
_ 6| immediate area?
7 A Not that I know of, uniess you could congider the ~
a 8 || Anadarko disposal system. l
_ g 9 Q In the event that it is necessary to dispose of
-g g 10 || water elsewhere than in the area sexved by your system, where
- iégg 11 | would the water have to be taken?
) B §§§§ 12 A I don't know. It would have to be taken out of
£§§§ 13| the area. Of course, when you take it away from the producing
- 'E gz;’é 14 | wells, you have no history on the fprmations, so. I have no
) . :gug 15 || idea which direction you would go away from this area.
é 16 " o] Before drilling the present well did you make a
‘ 17| study to Getermine the most likely place to dril{l the well?
18 A Yes, we made a study and picked an area that we
f i
? 19 (| thought would be the best spot to drill a disposal well,
v 20 || a spot that reflectedA §emeability and porositf -and a‘iso ‘
» 21 || lost circulation when the wells were drilled and a'lso‘i‘i‘.t:’
' "": 22 | had to be located on top of the ground so that our salt water
* 23| gathering lines could gravity to that location. | j
‘ 24  Q. Mr. Abbott, have you had an occasion to review the
b 25 salt water disposal syatems and the production therefrom in
] ~ |
|
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' | southeastern New Mexico for the years 1974 and 19757

2 A, Yes. |

3 Q Are these generally represented by what has been
4 marked as Exhibits Eight-A and Eight-B?

5 A Yes, Eight-B is a summary of disposal and also

6]l injection wells in 1975 and Eight-A is a comparable listing

7 of wells in 1974.

:-—— 8 Qo Basically what does this show you?
— . g 9 A Well, it is shown on our Exhibit Seven. We have
'g °§° 10| sort of consolidated the tabulation. Of course, I have

R ;égg 11| discussed the Agua SWD H~35. In November of '74: we were
{ - gggg 121 disposing at seventeen hundred and fifteen pounds, in
“ -§§§§ 13) Decembex of '75 it was shut in. Anadarko's salt watar
: ;’ .E gif 141 disposal well in the San Andres, their Walden No. 4, in 1974
f - -; U;f 15 | had twelve hundred pounds injection pressure and in Decembar ch
| g 16| *75 had twelve hundred. The Armour~Gulf State No. 1 disposal

17| well, also in the San Andres -~
18 Q Excuse me, let me interrupt you for the Commission.

19 [ These figures are cu‘mulatﬁive as are pcinted out on Exhibit

20 Seven, is that right?

21 A, Yes.

L 22 0.  You are raferring to Exhibit Seven whan you are

. 23 | testifying now?

24 A Yes,

~ 26 Q All right,
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A Getting to the Armour well, in '74 that had

thirteen hundred pounds and in December of '75 it had twelve

hundred pounds. Then go to the Anadarko water flood, Langlie-
Mattix Penrose Queen Unit, a forty-seven well average, in
Novembexr of '74 the average pressures were eighteen, oh, three
These were pressures that were turned in to the Commission
and in December of '75, that is the same forty-seven well
average, is fifteen hundred and eighty-two psi. . These wells
are injection wells into the Queen formation. |

Petro-Lewis the same way, a twenty-three well
average. In '74 their average pressure was sixtgen, fifey~
nine and in '75 it was sixteen, seventy..

Skelly Penrose A, eighteen hundred and seventeen,
forty-threa. Skelly Penrose B, seventeen, fifty and sevent

oh, six.

And there was one well, I don't know how, it's an

injection well, Anadarko's Coal No. 3 showed a thousand pound L
but in '78 it wasn't available. It may be shut in, I don't
know. And also their Walden Well No. 6 wasn't avhilﬁble ih
'74 but shows a thousand poundé in '75.

Continental has an injection well, Elliott A-18,
in November it showed three’hundred and twenty pounde and

in Degember fourteen hundred pounds.

0. Are all of these wells in what has been designated

as a problem area? - . h
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A Yes, sir,

0. Are they basically in this area shown by this map?

A Yeah, I don't think it is delineated on the map but
it is a thirty-six section area.

0. Mr. Abbott, you might put this map which is
Commission Exhibit A in Case 5377, tae original case and I
believe it delineates the problem area., You might puc thia
on the wall so you couid refer to it for the Commission.

A This problem area is outlined in red on the map
furnished by the Cormission. It is Exhibit X in Case 5377.

0 ¥Would you, maybe this would help so you can get
a little closor to it. I don't know if the Commission can
see it or not.

Would you point out your proposed well, or the

wall that you have completed in Section 222

A Well, the well is up here in this area, Unit, letter

A of Section 22.
0 Then where is the Anadarko - ell? ' q

a The Walden No. 4 Well, I don't know exactly where

it is but it's --
0. What Section is it in? - L

A It's in Sectibn 15, Township 22 South, Range 37

East.

MR. NUTTER: Unit letter K.

A Unit letter K, right up here in this area. It look
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1 I 1ike about three-quarters of a mile away from our SWD A-22.

2 0 I¢ ie in ths sac

3 immediately north of 22?

4 A Yes, sir.
| 5 MR. JENNINGS: With Mr. Nutter's permission we |
— 6 || would like to mark that map as Exhibit Ten and ask permission
7 at a later date to furnish the Commission a copy of it.
; 8 MR, RAMEY: All right.
- 3 9 0 (Mr. Jennings continuing.) Do you have any more
-E _g 10 | commerts a2bout the injection and disposal wells in the area,
- g $= ~
uigﬂ 11 || Mr. Abbott?
£ 558
- 8.§:§ 12 B No. I just want to point out that the injection
e $4g
o -Eggg'% 13 || pressures of wells being used to waterflood the Queen look “
o~
¢ . 5 2 v ,
» ngﬁ 14 || 1ike they are excessively high. Also I want to point out
 HS® »
vt o g 156 || that most of the break through that I have understood in
@ O
8 16 | the area has occurred above the Queen and it seems to be the

17 | £racturing anéd water migrating across the salt section, the

18 || Balt sectlon in this area. .

19 0 'Mr. Abbott, have you made or caused to be made ’

20 || a survey of the casing and cementing programs of all wells

; 21 || within one mile of the Agua A~-22 disposal well?.

& 22 e Yes, sir, we did a -~

H 23| 0 Has that been tabulated on what has been marked zs
) 24 || Exhibit Nine? | |

B 25 A That's right.
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0. Would you pleasge refer to that and tell about the

tabulation that you made?

A This tabulation was made from Conservation Commissio
records made available in the Hobbs office and all of the well
in a radius of one mile from our SWD A-22 are listed here,
showing the location, showing the pipe in the wells, also the
cementing program and the total depth, and the plugfback

depth.

0. Generally does 1t show that there are any apparent
problem wells in the area?

A I have looked it over carefully and I haven't found
any problem wells. Most of the wells that penetrated the
San Andres formation are equipped properly and are cewented
properly. Now, some of them have been worked on recently due “
to Commission orders.

0 To give us a épecific exanple, would you refer to
the fizst wells surveyed there and show generally what it
shows about the wells and the casing and cementtné ptqgrama?

A Well, the Amerad;—ﬂess Corporation No. 1 Waiden
is located in Unit letter K of 15, Township 22 South, Range
37 East. The thirteen-éﬁd-three-eighths inch éaaing was set
at a hundred and seventy féet with two hundred and twenty
sacks of cement. Then there is an eighth-and-five-eighths
inck cesing set at twenty-seven hundred and fifty feet with

a thousand sacks of cement. The five—-and-a~half inch is set
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1|l at seventy-eiqght, seventy, which is also a total depth, with
2 || six hundred sacks, sc it looks like they are adquately
. 3l protected in that area.
4 o Mr. Abbott, in your opinion would the injection of
- 5| water at the pressure of twelve hundred pounds per square
— 6 [ inch in your H~32 well affect any of the wells listed on what
7 || has been marked as Zxhibit A?
N 8 A In our A-22 ‘welvi?
— g 9 0 Yes.
g = - . foct b
E ..’5 10 A ‘No, sir, I don't helieve tney will afj:'gct these
: iégg 11 ] wells. What you have to realize on an injec_,tidn well»;', the
. §§§§ 12} pressure reflected at the surface is, of course, the pressure
;gg% 13| of the wellbore, and referring to the log of oii;":weliiyand
R 'g gfé 14 || the history of the area, I believe the pressure will -
- §o§ 15 || dissipate rapidly when it gets away from this ‘di‘s’po‘sva'l well,
§ 16| and it will apprdach the static bottom-hole pressure in the
17| San Andres reservoir. : ' l
18 Q Do you feel that the disposition of the water in 1
19 | this well iz in ths intersst of conservation and will prevent
! “ 20 | waste?
‘ 21 A Yes, gir.
- 22 0 Do you feel that it will in any way impairb the
‘ ‘ 23 :correlative rights of any of the operators in the area or
: 24 | elsewhere?
- 25 A, No, sir.
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1 MR, JENMNINGS: Pass the witness.

2 MR. RAMEY: Any questions of the witness?

3 MR. XELLAHIN: If the Commission please.

4 ' MR. RAMEY: Mr. Kellahin.

5 IMR. KELLAHIN: Before beginning my cross examination1

6 || of Mr. Abbott, I would like the Commission to incorporate
7| the record of Case 5592. That was the hearing before the
8 | examiner on November 19, 1975 which resulted in Order No.

9 [ R-5137 and that authorized this partisular disposal well. I

. £
-g 8 10 || would like you to take administrative notice of the testimony

%

i= « .
i§§,, 11| and record in that case and incorporate it into this case.
. E’J;‘:‘ o
é £ree 12 MR. RAMEY: Any objection, Mr. Jennings? -
2552 -

I 17
_E‘ég% 13 MR. JENNINGS: No, sir.
BOTe
-g g2 14 MR. RAMEY: All right, Mr. Kellahin.

]
g%

=

15

= Q
| '
® o

4 16 CROSS EXAMINATION

17 | BY MR. YELLAHIN:

18 Q0 . Mr, Abbott, what is the volume of water per day

19 || currently being disposed of in the C-2 well?

20 A At the present time we are disposing of approximatel)

21 four hundred barrels an héur, that's a twenty-four hour
22 | average. This is higher than the produced water in the area
23 [ because for the last past week and a half we are bleeding back

24 || our SWD H-35 and disposing of that water, Normally it would

2% (| run around three hundred and fifty barrels an hour,
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0. And somewhere in the neighborhood of nine thousand
to ninetv-five hundred barrels of water a day?

. Yes, sir.

o The A-22 Well, if I understand you correctly, will
be used to replace the volume currently disposed of in the
C-2 Well?

A No, we will continue to use the C-2 Wéll, so the
volume of water that will be disposed of in the SWD A-22 will
be approximately two hundred barrels an hour.

o What is the maximum volume of barrels of Wéter per
day that you can inject in your subject disposai well at a
surface pressure of twelve hundred pounds per square inch?

A I don't know exactly, but during the last acid
job in a pumping test we 4id inject at the rate of nine
barrels per minute at twelva hundred pounds. ‘

0 Nine barrels par minute would turn out to be how

many barrels of water a day?

A I don't ¥now. It would be nine times sixty, +imes
twenty-four hours.

0 It woulad bé about twelve thousand barrels?

A Right. At this time we wouldn't injéct that volume
eteadily.

I\ Do you anticipate the need of ever having to inject

that twelve thousand barrels of water per day?

A, I don't know, it would be the result of the water
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1 increasing in that area.
9 Q If the Commission approves your requested applica-
3 3| tion for twelve hundred pounds per sguare inch at the surface,
4 || then you would be authorized if your need should require it,
- 5| to dispose of up to twelve thousand barrels of water pér day?‘
kkkkk 6 A Yes, sir.
7 Q All right, in your testimony on November 19th before
- g the examiner of the commission, in fact you so téstified to
3 3 o | that effect, did you not, you said that you had‘ applied for
8 : 10 || administrative approval for approximately twelve thousand
- E ‘%%N 11| barrels of water per day and 'that at the present ,f;:ime you
) g wg%g 12 | anticipated your needs at about forty-eight hunﬁ‘r‘e;d; barrels
%’gfg 13li of water per day? K ‘
8%
'.g%’;;g 14 A Yes, sir. |
) E°§ 15 0. And are those still your current needs?
® g 16 A As far as I know, yes.
17 Q So you have every reason to expect that you would
1 || need to dispo-se of some twelve thousand barrels of wﬁter per
. 1 day in the future?
e 20 A Sometime in the future, maybe five or ten years.
: 21 Q Will your A-22 Well take any water on vaouum?
: 22 A Yes, I don't know exactly what. It would be a
e 23 || small rate.
- 04 Q How much is a small rata?
- 25 A Oh, I would say ten barrels an hour.’
o
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! ol When you drilled this well you had every reason
2| to believe that it would in fact take water on gravity flow?
— 3 A Yeah, we hoped it would.
4 Q And that was your testimony before the Examiner on
- 51 November 19th, 1975, yvou testified to the effect that, "We
— 6| think this well will make a good disposal well and take
7| water on gravity"?
- 8 A Yeah, I qualified my answers pretty well.
- g 9 [0} Okay. Subsequent to the testimony on Noverber 19th
-g .:82 10 and the time you commenced the A-22 Well, what was the date
- iézg 11l you commenced drilling the A-22?
— gggg 12 A January 26, 1976. o
€§§§ 13 0 Mr. Jennings asked you on direct exa:ﬁinatidh awhile
B .g §§§ 14|l ago, if prior to drilling this well on January 26th, 1976,
:§0§ 15 || had you made a study of the area to determine the most feasibl
:é i6 [ location for»your dispcsal well and your answer was, "yes"?
17 A Yes.
18 0 Subsequent to your i:estimony on November 19th,
18 "1975 and priocr to the commencing of the drilling of the well
. 20| in January, what studie’sv, if any, did you make to determine
- x‘ 21 || other alternative sites other than the A-22 site?
- 22 A We looked over the entire area that it would be
“ 23 | practical to transmit our water from the gathering lines, so
A 24 || it ended up in, I believe it Qas a four or six“sectio‘n‘ area
- 25 || that we concen£rated on.

R
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1 Qo As of the hearing on November 19th, vou had determin#d
2} in your own mind that the site for the A-22 was in fact the

3| best site?

4 A Yes, sir.

5 Q Why then after the nineteenth of November 4id you

6 || make additional studies?

7 A I don't know if we made additional studies after

8| that. If I testifjed at the hearing for the A-~22 that we

9 ]| had made the studies that was when we made the studies and

3
0 &
g ”.g 10| not after the hearing and before we drilled the well.
;égg 1 (1] In the record of the hearing on Novem’be’r 19th 1
§§§§ 12 | posed the question to you: "Instead of injecting water at
§§§§ 13| your proposed location in an area of some concern, what
'g Sfé 14 || alternatives have you examined to give you a di:ffer‘e“nt
:§<>§ 15 disposal area other than this particular site?" And your
:é 16 || antwer: "We haven't at the present time looked at any other ;:

17 | area in that this hearing conceraning this area will be

18 || continued until today." So, I gather from your answer on

19 || November 19th that you had not considered any other area than
20| the A-22 zite, then you,tell me that subsequent to that date
21 you made no other studies?

22 A I want t©o clgrify our A-22 site. I consider it the

23 location to drill a well. Now, iny cther areas I interpret

24 || to be outside of the practical urea for disposal of this

25 Blinebry-Drinkard SWD System.
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1 Q Mr. Abbott, have you made a study of and have you
N 2 || determined what the fracture pressure is in the area of your

3| disposal well?
4 A No, sir, we have not.

a 5 Q You have not. In your opinion have you fractured

6 || the San Andres formation?

7 A No, sir.

- 8 Q what treatment have you made of that QQII?;
— 3 9 A Twenty thousand gallons of fifteen percent acid.

.g jg 10 Q Have you made a calculation of the acidizing treat-
— E?éég 11 | ment and pressure to determine whether or pot that fﬁactured
- g gﬁg 12 || the San Andres formation? SN

E?gg% 13 A No, sir, but knowing the pressures that we acidize

og 1

- Ei’z:g 14| with, I don't think we fractured the formation.
o :: Og 15 0 You testified Va‘whi‘l’e ago on direct exém‘inat‘ion that

; § 16 | Anadarko in their waterflood prcject had some_forty#beven

17 | injection wells, is that correct?

5 18 A Yeah, that was the forty-seven wells that we used
§ 19 {| in comparing pressures in the November of '74 and December
2% |l of '75.

21 Q Do you know what the total volume per day'éf

?“: 22 || injection water is for the entire Anadarko flood?

Y 23 A No, sir, T don't.

; 24 0 You testified on your direct examination that you

R . 25| d4id not believe that injection of watexr in the A-22, up to a
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pressure of twelve hundred pounds peyr sqguare inch at the
surface would have any adverse affect on the remedial work
done in the offsetting wells, is that correct?

A No, sir, if the remedial work is done properly it
shouldn't be adverse to these wells.

0 I show you what has been introduced at the hearing
on November 19th as Anadarko Exhibit Number One. It has
indicated on it in red those wells requiring remediéi work in
an area of one mile from your disposal well on ybﬁr Exhibit
Number Eight, I believe it was, that you introdﬁcéd tbday.
In compiling Exhibit Number Eight, have you taken into
consideration all of the wells as indicated on Anadarko's
Exhibit Number One? I'm sorry it is Exhibit Number Nine.

A Yes, we have looked at all of those wells in that
area that the information has been submitted to the Hobbs
Office of the Conservation Commission.

o Based upon your studies and opinions, you’dre
absolutely confident that the use of this disposal well as
you propose will not do damage to the remedial work in these
offsetting wells?

A No, sir.

Q Are you willing to indemnify Anadarko or any other
offsetting operators in the event that further remedial work

is required?

MR, JENNINGS: I would answer that. no.
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1 Q (Mr. Kellahin continuing.) I believe you testified
2 | under direct examination, Mr. Abbott, about the structural
3| relationship of the A-~22 well to the producing wells in the

4 | Anadarko Unit, would you tell me again what your testimony

51 was?
6 A I testified that we had a structure map drawn ca
the top of the San Andres and I was trying to show in this

exhibit that the location of the A-22 well was located down

9 || structure from any producing wells in the San Andres formation#.

§ 8 10 I didn't refer to the Queen formation.

aégg 1 0. Can you locate for us or do you know which wells

§§§§ 12| in this area that have been drilled or produced at a depth
SH52

E§§§ 13| lower than the A-22, regardless of whether or not they are

’g Efﬁ-‘g 14 || still producing?

.;Ug 15 ‘A No, it would show on our list of wells, it would

i :8: 16 || show on our Exhibit Number Nine.

17 Q Are there any other zones in your disposal well,

18 | other than the San Andres, that couléd be used for the disposal

19 | of water?

20 A No, sir.

21 MR. KELLAHIN: Thank you, Commissionar, we have

22 || no further questions.

23 MR. RAMEY: Any other questions of the witness?

24 CROSS EXAMINATION

25 || BY MR. RAMEY:
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0 Mr. Abbott, you testified that you thought the
pressure would dissipate rapidly when you inject water into
the San Andres?
A Yes, sir, in this A-22 well.
0. What is the pressure presently in your H-35?

A At the present time there is nine hundred pounds on

the tubing.,

Q Is that flowing pressurea?

A No, the actual flowing pressure is abouﬁ eight,
seventy~five,

0 And this well has been shut in since September of
'75%?

A Yes, sir.

0. It doesn't dissipate too rapidly in that area then?

KW No, sir. We consider the location of this A-22

to be a very much better location.

0. Do_you have any idea, I notice on this exhibit that
Mr. Kellahin referred you to awhile ago, there are three
wells on thae same one hundred and sixty acre tract that were
listed as problem wells?

A Vhich wells are they?

0 The Amerada, it looks like E Wood wells.

A All right.

0. I assume that those wells have probably been

perforated and squeezed at this time?
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A, Most of them have. Wood No. 5, for instance, has
been perforated, two holés at thirty-eight hundred feet and
squeezed with three hundred and seventy-five feet and --

Q. With three hundred and seventy-five sacks?

A With three hundred and seventy-five sacks and then
two holes were perforated at thirty-four, fifty and squeezed
with two hundred and firfty sacks in the top of the cement in

the eight-and-five-eighths inch pipe at twenty-four, thirty.

0 Do you know what squeezed pressure they are?
A No, sir,
0 Do you think the squeezed pressure was ample to

overcome any pressures that might be encountered by your

injection water in this A-22?

A I believe the well used in excess of six hundred
sacks from thirty-eight hundred feet on up above thirty-four,
fifty, so it should have solid cement up to twenty-four,
thirty. _

MR. RAMEY: Any other questions of the witness?

Mr. Arnold?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. ARNOLD:
) Mr. Abbott, you said the A-22 well would take
ten barrels an hour on vacuum?

A I imagine. I'm using experience from that, but not
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much more than that.

Q At what point do you start gatting a big pressure
build up when you are pumping into it, at what rate?
A I don't remember the pressures we used but it was

pretty immediate we would start getting the pressures when

we were pumping into it.

Q This was just due to the lack of permeability in

the section you were pumping into?

A Yes, I think it is locally around the wellbore.
As soon as you shut the pumps down the pressure will start
dropping.

Q That is what you base your opinion on that the
pressure would dissipate?

A Yes.
MR. ARNCLD: fThat's all.

MR. RAMEY: Any other questions? The witness may

be excused.

MR. JENNINGS: I have a couple oa redirect.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, JENNINGS:
Q . Mr. Abbott, I believe you testified that you con-
templated at somctims it would

twelve thousand barrels per day?

A It may be. The history of this area is that the
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1 || water is increasing. T remember I did turn in a previous

2 I exhibit whioch shows the increase in the water disposed in ocur q

3| system,
4 0. Do ycu have more than one well in the area?
s A Yes, we have a total of three disposal wells now,

6 /| with one shut in.

7 Q If it is necessary to dispose of as much as twelve

g || thousand barrels, do you contemplate using these other wells?

5 9 A, We contemplate using the other wells and possibly
.g z 10| drilling more disposal wells or recompleting dispbsal’wells.

%
iééﬁ 11 0 You spoke of the H-35 well, after the well was shut
éggfg 12 | in in August did you at a later date test the well to see if
Egi% 13 || there was in fact communication? »
'g E;fg 14 A Yes, sir, after béing shut in, we ran a rédif:?}?ﬁ:tive i

v.g i
:g‘og 15 || tracer survey. This well was shut in by order, I think it wasi
v § 16 | the rineteenth of September of '75 and the.next month we did

17 || run a radiocactive tracer survey and a temperature survey and ’

18 || 1t showed that ninety percent of the water being injected in

19 I| the well was going down the hole from the bottom of the

20 || 3even-inch casing. Ten percent was shown going out immediatel

21 || at the casing shoe. There was no evidence of any water coming !

22 | up behind the seven-inch pipe.

23 Q Do you hope eventualiy this well too will be availab

24 || for disposal purposes?

25 A For limited disposal, yes.
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1 Q Did ou testify or is it a fact that the A-2 well
2 is, you are disposing in that on gravity?

A The C~2 well, yes, sir.

(&)

4 Qo The C-27
- 5 A Yes, we are disposing under gravity.
B 6 1) Mr. Abbott, were exhibits, other than Three and Tenﬂ
7 prepared by you or undeyr your supervision?
. 8 A Yes, sir.
‘ 9 Q I believe Number Three is a Schlumberger log which

P
@ ®
g g 10 was prepared by Schlumberger?
- -4 Efﬂ 1 A Wwith the exception we have marked the formation
RO
£ 58
ag‘;s 12| tops on that log.
$82
2‘;53 13 Q And I believe Exhibit Number Ten was offered in a
£ 88
- ‘E gﬁé 14 pric;r case and it was submitted by Mr. Nutter?
g 3%
= 15 A Yes, sir.
- = §
* . .
8 16 MR, JENNINGS: We would offer xhibits One through
17 Ten.
18 MR. RAMEY: Without objection they will be accepted
1g || into the record.
20 (THEREUPON, Applicant's Exhibits One
21 through Ten were admitted into evidence.)
22 - MR, RAMEY: Any questions of the withess? He may

23 | be excused.

: 24 (THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)

—_ 25 MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission plehse, we would
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1 call Mr. Kernaghan.

3 DAN KERNAGHAN

ai called as a wiviess, having been first duly sworn, was

5 | examined and testified as follows:

7 DIRECT EXAMINATION

8 | BY MR. KELLAHIN:

9 1) Mr. Kernaghan, would you please state your name

87501

10 and employment?

1 A My name is Dan Kernaghan, I'm employed by Anadarko

12 || Production Company as Division Evaluation Engineer.

13 0 Mr. Kernaghan, 4id you testify as an expert witness

Phone (505) 982-9212

14 | in Case 5892 heard on November 19, 1975 concerning the first

’Hs request for permission to drill the subject disposal well?

sid morrish reporting service
General Court Reporting Service

16 A Yes, I did.

825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico

17 Q And are you familiar with Anadarko's waterflood
18 || project in this particular area?

Have you previously testified and had your qualifioa%

20 e
21 tions as an expert witness accepted and made a matter of
22 | record?

23 A Yes, I have.

24 MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, are the

25 witness's qualifications acceptahle?
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1 MR. RAMEY: Yes, they are, Mr. Kellahin.
2 0 (Mr. Kellahin continuing.) Mr. Kernaghan, does

3 ]| Anadarko maintain and operate a waterflood project in this

4 area?
5 A Yea, we 40, the Langlie-Mattix Penrose Sand Unit.
6 Q wWhat is the current status of that waterflood projec%

7} with regard to volumes of water to be injected through your

81 injection wells?

g 9 A The current status is that we are currently injectin
'g ..% 10 ! a hundred percent of witﬁdrawal that amounts to 'abduf. seven
iégg 11 | thousand barrels a day t‘otai’ for the project.
§§§§ 12 e You are limited by prior Commission order to one
;gg% 13 || hundred percent, is that right? | ‘
E fz;’é 14 A Yes.
;;;ng 15 0 Where is the Agua disposal well No. A-22 in relation
5 16 || to tha Anadarko waterflood? '

17 A Well, it is located within the Unit boundary in
18 | the northeast corner of the Unit, approximately a half a mile

19 || from the Unit boundary.
20 0. Would you take the pointer and outlin‘é’vbrié’fly on
21 || Agua, Inc. Exhibit Number One, the outer perimeters 6f the

22 || project? On Number Six.

23 A Okay. Here is theilr proposed injection we’Il. our

24 Unit boundary comes along the north side of Unit 22 and takes

25 | in the western-most quarter of Sections 23 and 26 and comes
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V|| back to the section line and takes in Sections 33 and 34,

2 || essentially, as well as Sections 21 and 28, There is some
3 || areae of this that extend over into neighboring sections but
4| this is basically the Unit outline.

5 o I think the poi’nt of information of this brief

6 || sketch might be helpful nnd I ask you to identify it and we

71{,+1111 identify it as Anadarko's Exhibit Number One.

sl A It is an exhibit showing the To_wnéhip 22, 37 and
- g 9 the producing wells located therein.

°§ u.ogo 10 0 And what is the dark colored in area?
- ;ggg " A Well the dark colored in areas are Anadarko's
— ggf;ﬁ 12 f producing leases. The Langlie-Mattix Sand Unit is th‘é souther#—

-;:Eé% 13| most portion of the dark area. ‘
) .g gfé 14 : (1} And have <¢ns three disposal we;ls of ‘Agua, Inc.
- :‘;0::‘ 15 [ been properly located on the plat?

:é 16 A Yes, they have.
17 MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, I move

18 || the introduction of Anadarko's Exhibit Number One.

24 || the total volume of water currently being injected by'Anadarko&

- 25 in the waterflood on a barrel per day basis, that was what,

19 MR. JENNINGS: No objection.
20 MR, RAMEY: Without objection it will be admitted.
. 21 (THEREUPON, Anadarko's Exhibit Number One

22 was admitted into evidence.)

23 Q (Mr. Kellahin continuing.) You mentioned just now
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seven thousand, you said?

A, Sevan thousand barrels a day. This amounts to
about a hundred and fifty barrels per day per injection well,
which is considerably less than ten barrels a minute.

Q Mr. Kernaghan, why has Anadarko continuaily objected
to Agua, Inc.'s application for a disposal well?

A Well, we feel it is inadvisable to introduce the
volumes of water that they are speaking of, that they are
requesting, into an area that has already shown to be a proble%
area. This is a new davelopment, it 1is the introduqfion of

a factor that was not there previously and we feel it is in-

advisable to stress the remedial work that has been done to
correct these problem wells with the introduction of this
volume of water.

Q Have you made a study of the fracture pressures in t%
San Andres formation with regard to the subject dispdsal well?

A Yes, the fracture pressures that we have seen in
the area range from a thousand to twelve hundred pounds.

Q That is a thousand to twelve hundred p-unds per
square inch at the surface?

A Yes.

0 In your cpinion will the approval of the requested
application to increase the pressure in the disposal well
cause fracturing of tha San Andres formation?

A Yes, I think it will. The volume they are speaking
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of injecting is equal to or above what wells are normally
acidized with. Large fracture jobs are given higher rates
but we acidize and break down the formation at lesser rates
than this.

Q What kind of fractures would you anticipate?

A Well, I would antiéipate vertical fractures that
follow the zore of greatest permeability, which would be withi%

the San Andrees unless they hit a zone of weakness around a

well or the penetrations.

Q Would you be able to give an opinion with regards to
whether or not these fractures would be confined to the
San Andres formation?

A I think tﬁey‘wpuld be confined to the San Andres
unless they hit a zone of weakness.

0 Mr. Abbott discussed awhile ago on his direct

examination Anadarko's disposal well in the arsa, I believe

that was called a Walden?
A Walden No. 4.

0 Walden No. 4? What is its current status?

A Well, this well is currently inactive. It is used

sporadically only to dispose of water in the event that our

waterflood pumps on the Coal and Walden projects are down for

some reason. ‘‘he water is normally used in an approved

waterflood project and injection only takes place when these

are broken down. It has been used intermittently, only




, New Mexico 8750i
Phone (505) 982-9212 ’

rrish reporting service

d mo
GCe,

eral Court Reporting Service

'
ia, No, 122, Santa Fe,

si
825 Calle Mej

10

1

12

13

14

16

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Page 45

intermittently for the last several years.

MR. KELLAHIN: That concludes my direct examination.

MR. RAMEY: Any questions of the witness?

MR, JENNINGS: I would like to ask a few questions.

MR. RAMEY: Mr. Jennings?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. JENNINGS:
0. Mr. RKernaghan, I belleve you said that yvour SWD well

is shut down off and on?

A I gaid it was used intermittently. It is shut down

more than it is used.

0 Is it true, though, that you liave disposed of some

two million barrels of watar into that well?

A That is what has been reported and I assume that

that is true, yes.

Q You report the truth, I take it and that you are
currently disposing of hine £housand barrels an hour?

A Not now, it is not being used.

0 In 742

A In '74, if that was what was reported that ié what
we consider to be true.

0 And possibly '75 too?
The month of November

A Whataver we reported in '75.

showed ten thousand barrels disposed, three hundred barrels
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a day.

Q Are you in charge of this well?

A Indirectly.

0 But you have testified that you only dispose of
intermittently but you don't know how much you are disposing
of, is that your testimony?

A That's correct. I can say that it has not been
used in the last month.

Q Do you have pumés at the well?

A Yes, sir.

0 When you do dispose of it, at what pressure?

A Twelve hundred pounds.

0. Mr. Kernaghan, is there a pop-off valve on ‘this
wall?

A No.

Q Is it necessary for you to pressure up to twelve

hundred pounds to inject in thils well?

A Yes.

0 I helleve that you testified that you are injecting

seven thousand barrels of oll per day?

A, Water.

o Water, excuss me,

A In our Langlie~Mattix Unit?
0. Yes,

A Yes.
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Q Is all of that produced water or is some of that
water imported into the area from elsewhere?
s53ed
A Three hundred barrels a day is produced and we

import seventeen hundred barrels a day.

Q You import seventeen hundred barrels a day?

A That is correct, or almost seventeen hundred. 1In
January we didn't inject quite seven thousand barrels.

Q Mr. Kernaghan, I believe at the last?hearing you
testified that you had taken some samples, I believe, of the
Agua water, is that your testimony? |

A That is correct,

G Did you furnish the figures, the analysis to the

Commission as you had agreed?

A Yes, sir.
o Would vou be so kind as to furnish us one tco?
A Yes, sir. To you or to Mr. Abbhott?

o To me.

A, Okay.

0. You testified concerning the fracture pressure, of
the study vou have made of the fracture pfessures‘andfx
assume this was solely in the San Andres formation? A

A Yes.

Q Which wells was that made in?

A Our Walden 11, your own well, the U-13 and wells

on our Wortham lease up to the north, just south of the town

S E B L s i s
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of Lunice.

Q Was that ia connection with your original injection,
or in connection with this hearing?

A In connection with this hearing,

Q Did you make any studies before you started disposin
into the San Andres formation in your Walden well? '

A I was not there when we started injection. I don't
know whether studies were made or not.

Q Do you have any producing San Andres formation, any
wells producing from the San Andres formation?

A Yas, we do.

Q Where are those wells located?

A We have a well in Section 14, it is in location D
of 14, four or five hundred feet outside the one-milevradiua
of your A-2 well. We have other wells on our Lou Wortham

leagse in the north half of Section 11 that produces from the

San Andres. , oy
0 Are you flooding the San Andres or wells in those

zones?

A No, we're not.

0 Would you locate your Walden well, is it in the

southwvest-southwest of Section 157?

A our Walden 4, no, it is in the northwest of the

southwest of 15, The injection well in the southwesgt-southwe

of 15 is a Queen injection well. 1It's part of our Coal-
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1 Walden Waterflood Projeat. T take it's in the southeist of

2 the southwest of 18,

3 Q Do your San Andres wells produce water?
4 A Yes.
5 Q Are you disposing ~f {hat or recycling it or what

61 are you doing with that?

7 A Ve are bringing that water down and using it in

g )] our project, our waterflood project.

3 9 Q Is that water suitable for use in your project?
o %
.g 8 10 A Yes.
o
3= L
i ggN 1 0 And it is being produced from the San Andresg zone
P
g“g:g 12|l in the same area as the A-22 well? '
&§A
>8> )
2.8 13 2. Yes, it is.
o388
oa ~ s Q ; )
Eg%i 14 MR. JENNINGS: I believe that's zll,
v.g
g38%
=
15
'U 1)
-S g
§ 16 CROSS EXAMINATION

17 BY MR. RAMEY:

18 0. Mr. Rernaghan, could you advise the Commission

19 || Just on what negotiationg went on as to possibl&’uéiﬁq the

20| disposal water for injection into the project in this area?

21 A Okay. We had some discussions with Mr. Abbott about]
22 taking their water and using it in our project, some cost

23| figures whereby they would sell us the water and we would

24 || use it were discussed. We had previously taken older samples,

25 we had previously negotiated with them back in 171 or '72 to
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Page
'] use that water when we contracted with Skelly to bring water
2| in from the outside and at that time we had taken some

31 limited samples and they showed the water to be compatible.

41 After the second set of discussions we *ook further samples

51l that indicated that this water was much poorer in quality

6 | than what we were injecting and we did nct feel that we could
71l take this water without it being cleaned up. The cost to

8 || clean up the water would be excessive for us. 1In addition

9| we were reduced, you know, cut back on our injection at that

2
g %
'Eug 10 | point and we could only take a very small portion of’it.
i%gg n 0o So negotiations came to an end?
g‘ggé 12 A Right, we felt that the next step, if that water l
_gég‘g 13| was going to be used in a waterflood project, it should be ‘
.Egﬁf 14}l used in all of the projects in the area. | i
g g 15 MR. RAMEY: Thank you. Any cther questions of the
é 16 || witness? He may be excused.
17 (THEREUPON, the witness was excused.)
18 MR. RAMEY: Anything further, Mr. Rellahin?
19 MR. KELLAHIN: No, sir. |
20 MR. CARR: We will call Mr. Clements.
21
22 LESYLIE A. CLEMENTS

23 | called as a witness, having been first duly aworn, was

24| examined and testified as follows:

25
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DIRECT EXAMINATION

Q Will you state your name and position for the

record, please?

A Leslie A. Clements, Deputy 0il and Ge. Inspector,
District One.
Q Mr. Clements, do your duties as Deputy 0il and Gas

Inspector include witnessing certain tests that are required

by Commission Rules and Regulations?

A Yes, sir.

Q Did you witness the Bradenhead tests which were
taken pursuant to the provisions of Commission Order R-5003?

A Yes, sir.

Q Are you familiar with the subject matter of this

case?
A. Yes, sir.

0. What is the present status of the surveys on the
wells in the general problem area?

A The Commission staff in Hobbs has just finished
conducting'these surveys. We finished the one presc:ibad by
Ords:x R-=-5003 on February 26th. ‘

o Okay, I'll hand you what has been marked as 0il
Conservation Commission Exhibit A and ask you to refer to
this and explain to the Commission what it shows?

A This is a tabulation of the results of the last
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1 quarterly Bradenhead surveys required by this order, Mr. Carr,
2 and it indicates that aven after some nine monthe of the total

-3 four hundred and fifty wells, we still have & problem with

4 | point nine three percent of the wells. Nine point three perc

5 Q Nine point three percent?
- 6 A Nine point three percent, yes, sir.
‘ 7 0 And this exhibit indicates only those wells in which

_ 3 you have found some problems?

—- g 9 A Yes, sir.

-g % 10 0 Now, Mr. Clements, have you run tests in addition
M iégg 11} to those in the problem area?
‘ §§§§ 12 A Yes, sir.
’ ' Egg% 13 Q And why did you run these tests?
! . .:o"é Efé 14 A Because of the gas-contaminated domestic water

.sc%? 15| well in the area.

5 3

3 16 Q I would like you tco refer to what has been marked a1
17 0il Conservation Commission Exhibit B and explain to the

i 18 || Commission what that shows? |
1§ A This is a tabulation of the results of thi's test
’ 20 that we conducted between January 26th and February the 5th
. 21 1976 and it indicates of a hundred and fifty-two wells survey%l,
- | 22 forty-two percent of them had a problem.
~ 23 Q@  What conclusions can you draw from the fesults of
24 || these Bradenhead surveys?
- 26 A That even after extanded workovers and some nine
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V| months of Bradenhead surveys we still have problems in this

2 area.

3 Q What is the remaining plan of the Commission concern

41 ing the testing of the wells in this area?

5 A The Commission intends to extend the boundaries of

6| this survey to the northern city limits of Eunice as soon as

7] practical and as time permits.

8 0 Do you have anything further to add to your
8 9| testimony?
2
-g :3: 10 A No, sir.
w3 .
iégg 1" MR. CARR: If the Commission please, I offer 0il
gg“‘;g 12| Conservation Commission Exhibits A and B.
E§§§ 13 MR. RAMEY: Without objection they will be admitted.
.g gf_‘é 14 (THEREUPON, 0il Conservation Commiesion
:g Qg 15 Exhibits A and B were admitted into ‘ -
§ 16 evidenca.)
17 MR. CARR: I have nothing further of this witness.

18 MR, RAMEY: Any questions of this witness? -

19 My. Nutter?

20
21 CROSS EXAMINATION

22 BY MR. NUTTER:

23 Q0 Mr, Clements, on Exhibit A, this is the survey E

24 || prescribed by Order 5003 for four hundred and fifty wells, h

28 many wells exhibited a problem out of the four hundred and
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fifty?
A, I haven't got a total tabulation on it, Mr. Nutter.
I could add these up.

Q You told me yesterday.

A Let me see, let me refer to my notes then. Forty-

three.

0. And that would be nine point three percent of the
total on the exhibit?

A Nine point three percent, yes, sir.

0. I think the exhibit would stand corrected there. It

would be nine point three percent instead of point oh nine

three?
A Yes, sir. : ' w
MR. NUTTER: Thank you.

MR, RAMEY: Mr. Jennings?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. JENNINGS: ; ’ [

Q Mr. Clements, after these months and these wells
still haven't complied, the operators have not complied with
the Order of the Commission, what action is contemplated, if
you know, by the Commission in connection with these default-

ing operators?

A Mr. Jennings, some of these are new problems that

have occurred, while some of them are older problems.> We havw
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! lwritten letters to these operators directing them to repair

2 lthese wells and I contemplate that punitive action will be

3 ltaken within a prescribed length of time,

4 0. Well, has any punitive action been taken or threaten

5 lprior to this time in connection with these?

6 A In some cases punitive action has beoen threatened.

7 ) Do you feel that these operators will ultimatoly
8 | comply with the Order of the Commission?
-~ S 9 A Yes, sir, I sure do.
g &
s ?, 10 Q  How long do you think it will take for them to
iégg |} comply with your Order? »b
gggg 12 A I feel that we will have it finished at the time
~ gggg 13| the fourth quarter survey will be conducted.
'5 Ef:f 14 o Are you on a calendar year? _
;g § 16 A Yes, sir. | : , l :
| 16 0 And your testimony is that it will take some nine
17§ months? , i
- 18 A Well, it has tabken nine months on some cases, yes, |
19 || sir,
_ 20 0. But I mean it will take nine additional months?
21 A Mo, sir, it will be one more quarter after this, the
- 22 | next quarter, by the next quarter. |
. 23 ") I don't understand your quarteis, could yoﬁ' put a '
. 24 | date on it, I could understand that better?

~ 25 A. Okay, this quarter will end sometime after April, h
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1 || between April and May. We contemplate running the same survey

2 || in May.

o} You contemplate that at that time they will be taken

4 || care of?
5 A Yes, sir, thay better be.

Q Are there any particular wells that are problem well

at this time or are they all problem wells?

8 A All of these listed on this tabulaticn here are

= o || problem wells.
E P 10 MR. JENNINGS: I believe that's all,  Thank you.

.; : .
g<§§
Mﬁég 1
'5_ A 12 CROSS EXAMINATION
2552
B3°8 13| BY MR, RAMEY:
=88
'E'gﬁf 14 0 Mr. Clements? ﬂ
2 :

§ 16 0 Now, in previous orders covering this area, didn't

17 || the orders list definite wells that had to be worked on?

18 A Yes, sir.

19 Q And haven't ﬁhoae wells been worked on?

20 A Yes, sir.

21 0. So to date the orders of the Commission have been
22 || et by the operatore?

23 A Yes, sir.

24 0. Required work, some work has been done Hy the

25 || operators?
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1 A Yes, sir, with the exception of one well.
2 Q What well is that?
3 A Mrs. Wolfson. I had it listed here somewhere.

4 || Do you know which one it is, Dan? Wolfson 0il Company Boyd

5| No. 1.
6 Q Do you know the ownership of that well ¢t :his
7 time?
8 A No, sir, it's in question, I think.
3 9 MR. JENNINGS: Is that well operated by Mr. Hendrix?
-eé % 10 A No, sir, it is a plugged well.
iégg 1 MR, JENNINGS:‘ It's plugged?
§§§§ 12 A Yes, sir. |
ﬁgg% 13 MR. JENNINGS: I'm really not clear. _'I hate to *1
'g gié 14 | keep questioning, but what has been marked as Exhibit A are
.ch 15 || not the wells that were listed as problem wells in Order
i 3 16| R-5003, or are they?
17 A Some of them may be. |
18 MR, JENNINGS: Well, my understanding from your
19 || testimony, all of the wells that were specifically numerated
20 || in 5063, except the Wolfson Well, have been taken care of?
21 A As prescribed by this Order, ves, sir, but still

22| some other problems exist. . | |

23 MR. JENNINGS: These are additional problems then?

24 A Yes, sir,

25 MR, JENNINGS: That's all, ' "l
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1 MR, NUTTER: In other words, Mr. Clements, some of

2 | these are brand new wells that have demonstrated a pressure

3 on their casing or a flow for the first time?

4 A Yes, sir,

5 MR, NUTTER: And there hasn't been any chance to
6l gat remedial work on them?

7 A Yes, sir.

8 0. (Mr. Ramey continuing.) But you have instructed

9| these operators that remedial action will have to be taken?

87501

®
Eed
v o
$=
iggﬂ 1t 0 Immediately?
Z
8 ¥ed
é ggg 12 A Yes, sir.
8ig L
‘lgﬁi 13 MR. JENNINGS: A number of them on the first page
o .
78
E £2& 14 || that I've reviewed are gas problems, are they not?
8 .
g S ;
gy g 15 A Yes, sir, it's indicative of some problem down hole.
B S ,
3 16 MR, JENNINGS: Was that indicative of the water

17 || being injected in some other well? That's a down-hole

18 problem,

19 A I feel that if gas or oil can cccur cn the surface,

20 80 can water.

21 MR, JENNINGS: That's all.

22 0 (Mr. Ramey continuing.) I know the well here,
23 || WEK Drilling Company Boyd in Section 22 of 23, 37, flow of
24 salt water from surface casing?

26 A Yaa, rir,
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1 0 That's not a gas problem is it?

2 A No, sir. There are two up above it there in Aztec

3] also, Mr. Ramey, that are not gas problems.

4 MR. RAMEY: Thank you, Mr. Clements.
5 MR. KELLAHIN: I have one question.
6

CROSS EXAMINATION

g | BY MR, KELLAHIN:

B = 0 ") What is the date of the surveys on Exhibit A?
4] £ S . Ba L
E ,,; 10 A Exhibit A was surveyed between February lé6th and
T 83T ;| February 26th, 197.
BOw.2 5, : .
LN .
3§.'§§§ 12 0 And the dates for the surveys for Exhibit B?
- AS ) :
YIio ) ‘ 3
Egié 13 A January 26th through February S5th. "
- ‘ 1
— o O ) ;
‘E E;‘éé 14 0 Exhibit A was done after Exhibit B?
B o s 15 A Yes, sir.
oa g . R
8 16 MR. XKELLAHIN: Okay.
i7 MR. RAMEY: Your Exhibit B, Mr. Clements? 4
: 18 A Yes, sir,
= 19 MR. RAMEY: Are these wells outside of the problem 7
20 || area?
21 A Yes, sir, it lies just to the north of the 'iproblem
22 area.
. 23 MR. RAMEY: And that survey was taken for what
24 [| reason?

- , 25 % As the result of a gas-contaminated domestic water
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11 well,
2 MR. RAMEY: But you also picked up water flows?
3 A Yes, sir.
4 MR. RAMEY: 0il flows, water flows and gas flows?
. 5 A Yes, sir.
_ 6 MR. RAMEY: It looks like we hav: a separate problem

7|l area, doesn't it?

8 A Yes, sir, it does.
— 8 9 MR. RAMEY: Or a bigger problem area?
® ® .
'§ .g 10 A Yes, sir, a bigger problem area.
- = , AT
355" 1" MR. RAMEY: Any further questions of the witness?
g Fsd
§.§‘;§ 12| He may be excused.
232
‘ .E§&‘§ 13 (THEREUPON, the withess was excused,)
- R ‘
O'S%f 14 MR. RAMEY: Mr., Jennings, 4o you have anything
v.9
E [CEN) )
y o x 15 || further?
2 3 |
3 16 MR. JENNINGS: That's all I have to offer.
17 MR. RAMEY: Mr, K?llahin, do you have any closing

18 statements?

" 19 MR. CARR: Before we go to the closing statements,
20 || we have received a number of letters and Mr. Jennings has
21 requested that they be read into the record here, With your

o 22 | permission I won't read all of the Gulf letter because it

: 23 contains a lenathy history of how the case came about and
24 just go into the material that hasn't been covered here today.

- 25 This letter is from Gulf Energy and Minerals




New Mexico 87501

Phone (505) 982-9212

h reporting service
Court Reporting Service

Xris
General

825 Calle Mejia,

No. 122, Santa Fe,

sid mo

10

1

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Page 6l

Company, signed by Mr. R, F. Ward, Jr. (Reeading.) A review

of the data published in the Monthly Statistical Report of
the New Mexico Cil and Gas Engineering Committee reveals that
salt water disposal wells in 'Pfownship 22 South, Range 37 East

are oparating at wellhead injection pressures as high as

twelve hundred psi. This review also revealed that waterflood

injection wells in Township 22 South, Range 37 East are
operating at wellhead injection pressures as high as two
thousand, ninety psi.

In order not to jeopardize the approximately
ten thousand barrels of oil per day produced from the four
hundred and thirty wells tied into Aqua's Blinebry-Drinkard
gystem, Gulf 0il Corporation respectfully requests that the
Commission allow the disposal of water into Agua's Well No.
A-22 at wellhead injection pressures comparable to those
pressures allowed for other disposal and injection wells in
Township 22 South, Range 37 East. (End of readihg.)

A letter from Mr. L. P.‘Thompson,’Divisioﬁ»Manager,
Production Department for Continental Oil Company in Hobbs
reads as follows: (Reading.) Continental Oil'Company is one
of the owners of the Blinebry-Drinkard Salt Water Disposal
System operated by Agua, Inc. and is also a working interest
owner in Anadarke's Langlie-Mattix Penrose Sand Unit and in
Skelly's Skelly Penrose B Unit, as well as the opérator of

various properties in the thirty-six section area which was
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1 | the subject of Cases Nos. 5377 and 5403. Continental operates
2 || several properties which deliver substantial volumes of

3 || produced water into the Blinebry-Drinkard Salt Water Disposal
4 || System. We are aware of the pressure limitation placed

.5 on Agua in their drilling of a new disposal well and have

6 | been concerned about the apparent inconsistency of this

7§ limitation in comparison with the lack of limitation or less

8 stringent limitation placed on other injectors of water in

3 9l the area.
© %
-E -§ 10 We should like to point out that the production of
$s ,
iéEN 11 | crude o0il should be encouraged in New Mexico in order to
8 2e8
'§.§:§ 12}l supply the tremendous demand in the United States. Each
£33 |
EEQ% 13 ! barrel of o0il we do not produce in this country must be
®Os :
g §§5 141 imported. It is a fact of life that water must be produced
g3%
o ; 5 || with a large part of our domestic oil production. The
2O
8 16 | Commission has directed that we must dispose of produced

17 || water underground and we concur in this directive. We do

18 | not believe that it serves the best interest of the State

19 || of New Mexico or the United States to force operators of
20 || leases to shut in those leases because the water”cannbt be
21 || disposed of within the pressure limitation placed by the

22 || Commission. We do not believe that it serves the best

23 || interest of the industry for a new disposal well to be
24 | restricted to a less pressure for injection of water than

25 | is used, with Commission‘s apparent approval by other disposal
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11 systems in the same area.

Vie believe that if the Commission is unwilling to

V]

3| relax the pressure limitation on the new disposal well that
4 || it should give serious consideration to requiring the water-

5 flood project in the immediate area to substitute this produceﬂ

6 || water in place of outside water which is piped into the area
7] for injection. The parties to such a water exchange should be

8 || subject to the same compulsion or lack of compulsion in

g 91 arriving at mutually agreeable terms for such exchandge.
'E’ ué 10 Continental 0il Conpany respectfully urges the
i§z§§ 11 || commission to take appropriate action to permit the produced
%o .
égg% 12 § water now handled by the Blinebry-bDrinkard SWD System to be
-:§§§ 13 || disposed of without unnecessary hardship to any of the parties
.g gz:f" 14 { here involved. (End of reading.)
:gogj 18 A letter from Phillips Petroleum Company, signed
% 16| by F. F. Lovering, Manager of the Southwestern Region reads:

17 (Reading.) Phillips is a member of the Agua, Inc. operated
18 || Blinebry-Drinkard Salt Water Disposal System. Water produced
19| in our Sirs and New Mexico D Leases is disposed of through

20 || thig systen.

21 Phillips supports Aqua, Inc. in its réqixest for

22 || approval to inject waste waters into the Blinebry-Drinkard

23| salt Water Disposal Well No. A-22 at a surface injection

24 ) pressure not to exceed twelve hundred psi.

25 This well was drilled and completed in complriance
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1 with the authority granted in Order No. R-5137. After acid

2| treatment it is appa#ént that the well will not accept

3 satisfactory quantitites of water at surface wellhead pressure
4!l of not more than one hundred psi. The well is completed so as
5 to restrict fluid injection into only the San Andres zone and
6| is essential to the continued operation of the Blinebry-

7| Drinkard Salt Water Disposal System.

8 Your approval of this amendment of Order Nd. R-5137

3 gl is respectfully requested. (End of reading.)

&
-g g 10 A Mailgram from Union Texas Petroleum Company reads:
iggs 1 (Reading.) Gentlemen: This letter is written to request your
%;ggg 12 || favorable action on the application of Agua, Inc.in Case
.ng?g 13)| 5644, The surface injection pressure limitation of one

oe
'ngé 14 | hundred psi contained in Order No. R-5137 is unnecessarily
::°§ 151 restrictive and could logically be increased to twelve hundred
’ % 16l psi under the conditions recited in Agua's 1et€er‘to‘you dated

17 || February l1l6th, 1976. (End of reading.) This is signed by

18] W. L. Hixon.

19 The Mobil 0Oil Corporation wrote +the Cormmission. The

20| letter is signed by L. A. Davis, Area Operations Enﬁiheer in

21 | Midland and it states: (Reading.) Mobil 0il Corporation, as
22| a participant in the Agua Biinebry-Drinkard Salt Water Dispos
23| System, recommends that the Commission approve the amendment

24 | of Order No. R-5137 to provide for injection pressures up to

25 || twelve hundred psi in Agua's Well No. A-22, as requested in
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Cage No. 5644 on the March 10, 1976 hearing docket.

The production from many wells in the Eunice Area
depends upon the disposal capacity of the Agua Blinebry-
Drinkard Salt Water System. We believe that injection of salt
water into Well No. A~22 at pressures up to twelve hundred
psi is necessary and can be accomplished without harm to
producing reservoirs by the proper operation and monitoring

of the subject well. (End of reading.)

And finally, we have a letter from Mr. K. D. McPeterJ,
Vice President of Moranco and it reads: (Readfng.) ;This
letter is to indicate our sﬁéport of Agua, Inc. in c&ae 5644,
scheduled March 10, 1976. We urge the Commission to approve
the injection pressure of twelve hundred psi. fEnd of readingH)

MR. RAMEY: Now, any closing statements?

MR. JENNINGS: Well, I might just say a few words.

Agua, as everybody well realizes is the agent of the operators

in the area, we are commissioned with the prbblem we have been
fighting since December of 1974 and we at all stages have

attempted to comply with all of the orders and‘éiréctives of

the Commigsion and it has not been easy.
When you review our history, we shut in the H-35

well before we were actually required to. We had another well

which we had hopsd to dispose of the water in., After a

hassle with the County Commissioners and all of the land owne

in the area, we were able at an expense of a hundred thousand
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dollars to install a line to transmit the water to that site
and we asked permission to test another zone and Exxon got all
excited and they started fighting us and now we are producing
water in that zone and we have produced for five months. It
i8 temporarily taking cara of the needs but tc take care of
everyone's needs we have again elected to drill a well which
our people thought was the best located under the circumstanceﬁ
and we have dr:lled a well at the expense of a hundred and
sixty-five thousand dollars. Again we are trying to alleviate|
the situation. There is a lot of o0il being produced, this is
probably one of the most prolific oil areas and therq are
probably more wells in this area than there is any place in
the State, completed at a different horizon. We realize that
the State has a problem but ten thousand barrels of crude a
day is a whole lot. We have an alternative to truck the water
out of there and that is a tremendous responsibility. |

You have heard the letters from the various operatox
in the area and some of those I would point out are also in t
Anadarko flood, participants in there. I think that we have

a situation of one operator thinks that it would cause problaﬁL.‘

I don't know, this doesn't seem to be shared bj'the rest of
the operators and we are trying to take care of the situation
the best way we know how. We need the energy and the
Ccommission, and wisely so, requirés that the water be put

under the ground and we are doing our best to put it there.
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If we shut in these wells we have a real problem. We want
to cooperate with the Commission and we have done everything
we possibly could up to now and we will continue to &o so.

MR, RAMEY: Mr, Kellahin?

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, I find
this particular case most distressing. One of the things
that bothers me most is the letters submitted for considera~
ticn. All of these people have vested interests in Agua's
disposal well. It is not the Commission's fault that this wel
is located where it is. If you will read the testimdny from
the November 19th hearing you will find that Mr. Abbott didn't
make an extensive study of where else to put this well, he
put it the cheapest place he could find. We pointed out
alternative sites to him, yes, they were going to cost more
money, perhaps fifty percent more than the proposed location.
The Commission didn't present those problems, they were there
when Aqua decided to drill the well in this particular
location. They assume that kind of risk. Why? Because it
was cheaper and they thought maybe we can get it into the
ground under gravity flow. They can't and now they are
trying to forace the Commission into approving this well after
they have gone ahead and assumed the risk, expended the
moneys and they want to further inc.gase the risk of the
hazards to this remedial work in the area. I think that

is totally ridiculous. It i8 the Commission's statutcry duty,
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1 || which I think tlhey consistently and diligently exercise, to
2 || deny the application. I don't see how else you can act.
3 Wle have seen from the testimony of Mr., Clements that

41 some of the remedial work has been completed and yet other

6 | additional problems continue to occur. It is unfortunate that
6| this problem has befallen on you but it is not the Commission'ﬁ
7 |j duty to grant it in light of the existing problems in this

8 || area. I see that you have no other choice but to deny the

9| application.

15 || record, please?

81

16 MR, KENYON: Yes, I'm Albert Kenyon, Production

o &
2 3 10 MR. RAMEY: Anything further in this case? 1If not,
1
| o B
¢=
i&ng. 11 ]| the case will be taken under advisement.
8 2ad
g‘%g 12 Mr. Xenyon?
£33
£§§§ 13 MR. KENYON: I have a statement I would like to make,
‘@ 97§ ‘ !
ggﬁf 14 MR. RAMEY: Would you identify yourself for the
K]
g%
=
= 4
Q
q
0

17 || Supervisor for John H. Hendrix Production and he is also an

18 || operator ir this area from Midland, Texas.

19 Wle would like to make an official objection to

20 || the proposed increase of pressure in this disposal well. We
21 || feel the problems encountered and in pursuance of Order R-5003
22 || have not yvet been solvaed. We have had had‘ considerable expenaﬁ

231l in complying with this Order and we feel that this increase -

24 | woi1ld tend to further compound the areas in this problem.

26 | That's all I have.
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9-5/8" csg. set @ 321' w/250/sx. cement
circulated to surface '

N~ Oil blanket in anmlus

>> 7" ¢csg. set @ 3865' w/1600 sx. cement
circulated to tie w/9-5/8" csg.

~ 5-1/2" internally plastic-coated
tubing swung @ 3875!

~——Open hole section 3865-4965"'

S

<

Projected Total Depth 4965!

DIAGRAMMATIC SKETCH

Salt Water Disposal Well No. A-22

NE/4 NE/& Scction 22, T22S, R37E, lLea County, N.M.

BLINEBRY-DRINKARD SATI. WATER DISPOSAL SYSTEM

e AGUA, INC. -
DWG. NO.
HOBBS, NEW MEXICO A-178

auLENt®D  ream

L KeE™




[’A-‘NO or (t\l‘l’\ Vﬂﬂlél Ii;;:j j—;:- Jorm C l()')
I ﬁlST‘HUUTION Fie ll'uvl 1-1-RS
saNtTAFC NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION e
FE | |WELL COMPLETION OR RECOMPLETION REPORT AND LOG| __ """ o adl <1
.S, (; 5. 8tte O] A Gas Loease o,
‘LaND o??l?:_éd |
operATOR | |

11, TYPE OF WELL 7. Unit Agreemrent tiome

:ICLLL D :IAlsl.L onvD OYHER Disposal
t. TYPE OF COMPLETION : 8. Farm or L.ease Nume
R SIS S T <7 <A Blinebry-Drigkard SWD
Tiname of Cperator 9, Well tlo. Uys
. INC. A-22
Tl\nxég ek erator 10, Finld and Pool, or Wildcat

— ,;tn_gmlﬁox.lglﬁ__ﬂnbhs,_hlew_x\iexng___ﬁ_&Z’io

- I
W Thw N N
o erven B woenreo 817 yere rmo e _NOXER e puo 995 recr rnon \\ \\\
i EASt e orsee. 22 1we.225 . 37E e &\\\\\ \\\\\\ Lea &\\\\\\

18, Date Spadied 16, Date T.D. Reached {17, Date Compl. (Ready to Prod.) |18, Elovatlons (DF, RKB, RT, CR ete. ) 19, Elev. Cashinghead
1/26/76 2/4/76 3352* GL
20, Total Depth 21. Plug Back T.D. 22, Hf Multiple Compl,, How 23, Intervals , Rotary Tools  Cable Tools
I Muany Drilled By n 1
49651 — ! 0=4965"' i
24, Prolusing Interval(s), of this completion —~ Top, flottom, Name 28, Was Directional smgﬂ
Made
3865-4965' (San Andres) No
26, Type Electric and Qther LLoqs Run 27, Was Well Coted

__ﬁghlumngger_&id_gw_augl_ltron Porosity, Gamma Ray & caliper No

CASING RECORD (Repor? all sirings set in well)

CASING S1ZE WEIGHT LB./FT. DEPTH SET HOLE SIZE CEMENTING RECORD AMOUNT PULLED
9-5/8" 36 321 _12-1/4" 1250 sx. Class "C" w/1f/4# Cement
Flucele w/2% GaCl/sk circulatiec
70 20 3865 8-3/4__ 11300 sx,Halliburton Lite Cement |
w/lSﬁ_Vs alt/sk, & 300 sx. Class circulatiec
29, LINER RECORD nen LaClL, TUBING RECORD T
SIZE TOP BOTYOM SACXS CEMENT SCREEN SIZE DEPTH SET PACKER SET
5-1/2" 3875"
31, Perforatton Record fInterval, size and number} a2, ACID, SHOT, FRACTURE, CEMENT SOQUEEZE, ETC.,
/ DEPTH INTERVAL AMOUNT AND KIND MATERIAL USED

865-4965" 10,000 gals, 15% HCl acid
=4963' 10,000 gals. |

154 HCl acid

33, PRODUCTION
Date Fizat Produstion Production Mothod (llowing, gus lift, pumping — Size and type pump) Well Status (Prod. or Shutein)
Date of Teat Hours Tented Choke Size Prodin, For Oll — Bbl. Gas — MCF Wates — Bbl. Gas —0Oll Ratlo

Teat Perlod

[SUSERE— Y
§low Tubing Preas. Caaling Prassure ﬁalcurl‘uled 24- OIl ~ Bbl. Gas —~ MCF Waler — Bbl, Oil Gravity —. API (Corr,)

ouwr Rate
- - l
Test Wilnessed By

14. Dlsponition of Gas (Sold, used for fuel, vented, elc.}

15, t.iat of Attachmenta
tim Rpport, BHF Survey Report, Sidewall Neutron Parosity & Gamma Ray Loit

16, I Reteby ceatify chat the information shoun on buth sides of this form is true and complete to the best of my kaouledge and belief.

SIGNED :ﬁ‘@ ﬂ TITLE Manager OATE 3/2/76




»
. INSTRUCTIONG
Thia tonn 1s to be filed with the mpproptiate Distrtet Otfice of the Comminston not latag than 20 days after the completion of any newly-drilled or
decpenad welle It shall be accompunted by one copy of all electrical and radin-activily loga run on the well and a summary of alf speclal tests con-
ducted, tncluding it stem teals, AlL depths reported ghall be meanvred deptha, In the case of directionally drilled wello, trus veriical depths shall
Asa ke geported. Por multiple conplettons, Items 36 through 34 shall be teported for each zone. The form ia to be liled in quintuplicate except on

atate land, whete six coplos are pequited, Soc Hule 1105,

INDICATE FORMATION TOPS IN CONFORMANCE WITH GEOGRAPHICAL SECTION OF STATE

Southeastern New Mexico Northwestem New Mexico
T. Anhy lllz T. Canyon T. Ojo Alamo T. Penn. "B
T. Balt 1205 T. Strawn T. Kirtland-Fruitland T. Penn. “'C"
B. Salt 2383 T. Atoka T. Pictured Cliffs T. Penn. ‘D"
T. Yates 2525 T. Miss T. CIliff House T. Leadville
T. 7 Rivers 2 7 76 T. Devonian T. Menefee T. Madison
T. Queen 3308 T. Silurian T. Point Lookout T. Elbert :
T. Grayburg 3603 T. Montoya T. Mancos T. McCracken
T. San Andres _.38_5(1._____ T. Simpson T. Gallup T. Ignacio Qtzte
T. Glorieta T. McKce Base Grecenhorn T. Granite
T. Paddock T. Ellenburger T. Dakota T.
T. Dlinebry T. Gr. Wash T. Morrison T.
T. Tubd T. Granite T. Todilto T.
T. Drinkard T. Delaware Sand T. Entrada T.
T. Abo T. Bone Sprin'gs T. Wingate T.
T. Wolfcamp T, T. Chinte T.
T. Penn. T. T. Pernian T.
T Cisco (Bough C) T. T. Penn “'A" T.

FORMATION REQORD (Attach additionol sheets if necessary)
From To Thickness Formation Feom To Thickness Formation
in Feet in Feet

0 1127|1127 | Red beds & sand

1127 [1205| 78 | Anhydrite | )

1205 (2383|1178 | salt | , !

2383 {2525 142 | Anhydrite & shale ' QH_Cd%\'\ ‘
e ¥

2525 | 2776 251 | Sand & shale

2776 | 3308 527 | Sand & anhydrite
3308 |3603] 295 | Anhydrite & dolomite _
3608 |3850| 247 | Anhydrite & dolomite Juimiite
3850 [4965{1115 | Dolomite & limestone Hearing

ot ot O Ara 2

Ceiso N £6

AL S TN B PR RET N LAY L7 4 Wk BT £ Dt
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EXCON COMPANY, USA. PRI

'

N AAEEI Y 3 S L

POST OFFICE BOX 1600 - MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701 ~‘;,¥\ MRS 1

‘ e L D
ML OOMSERYATION

n

- 2t Fa
PRODUGTION DEPARTMENT sie S
MUDCONTINENT DIViSION

e March 18, 1976

oW BOWLON
GFy OSEA

Blinebry-Drinkard Salt Water
Disposal System
Lea County, New Mexico

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088 . /'@'/¥
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 7 (iCLIUb -2

ATTENTION: Mr. Joe D. Ramey

Gent lemen:

Exxon Corporation has no objection to the Agua, Inc. application to increase
the surface injection pressure limit from 100 to 1200 psi into their Salt Water
Disposal Well No, A-22 located in Section 22, Township 22 South, Range 37

East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico. This application was heard on March 10,
1976 and we recommend approval of this increase of the pressure limitation,

Yours very truly,
@ '}\/@L{.J)én_

HNR/cb

cc: Agua, Inc.
P. 0. Box 1978
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

A DIVISION OF EXXON CORPORATION
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NEWw MEXICO STATE LAND OFFICE BLDG
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THIS IS A NFIRMATION OOPY OF A PREVIOUSLY PHONE-DELIVERED TELB3RAMN

AG LA INCORPORA TED REQUSTS AMENDMENT T0 THE SALT WATER DI SPOSAL (RBER ~
ON 1TS NUMBER A22 SALT WATER DISPOSAL WELL LOCATEDP IN UNIT A SECTION

&2 128, RIIE BLINBRY“DRINKARD LANGLIE-MATTIX AREA LEA CQOUNTY CASE

NUMBER IS 5644 AGLA'S REQUEST T0 INCREASE THE SWRFACE INJECTION ~
PRESSURE LIMITATION © 1,200 PSI IS BELIEVED TO BE PROPER WHERE ‘SALT "
WATER DISPOSAL WELLS AND WATER INJECTION WELLS IN THE AME TOWNSHIP

ARE CURRENTLY OPERATING AT SURFACE PRESSURES IN EXCESS OF 2,000 PSI, ~
CITY SERVICE OQNCIRS IN AGUA INCORPORATED'S REQUEST AND RECOMMENDS L

APPROVAL OF THE HIGHER SURFACE PRESSURE,

E F MOTTER, ENGINEERING MANAGER, S0 UTHWEST REGION, CITY SERVICE A
OIL Q0 HPANY . o=
17 40 EST | 1e .
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Case No. 56 #¢ |
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—
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THE |
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AGUA, INC.
Hobbs, New Mexko

Hearing Date__

LGV CRNP IO

N T I e m\-.u.nn.J,

EUNICE SOUTH SAN ANDRES POOL

c,1. v 20

EXHIBIT

Lea County New Mexico

STRUCTURE MAP

MHORIZON: SAN ANDRES

SCALE! 1"22000'
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AGUA

Anadarko

Armer

Anadarko

Petro-Lewis

Skelly

Skelly

Anadarko

Anadarko

Continental

INJECTION & DISPOSAL WELL PRESSURES
IN THE 36-SECTION BREAKTHROUGH AREA

Avg. Inj. Press-psi
Nov, 1974 Dec. 1975

B-D Disposal Well

No. H-35 1715 Shut-in San Andres

Walden Well No. 4 .

(SWD Well) 1200 1200 San Andres

Gulf State Well No. 1 |

(SWD Well) 1300 1200 San Andres

IMPSU (47 well avg.) 1803 1582 Queen

N.M. "™M" State

(23 well avg.) 1659 1670 Queen

Penrose "A" Unit

1975 ~ 29 well avg. 1800 1743 Queen

1974 - 28 well avg,

Penrose "B" Unit

1975 - 26 well avg. 1750 1706 Queen

1974 - 25 well avg.

Cole Well No. 3 .

(M16-22-37) 1000 Not Avail, Queen

Walden Well No. 6 '

(N16-22-37) Not Avail. 1000 Queen

Elliott A-15

Well No. 1 (P15-22-37) 320 1400 Queen
BEFORE THE

Santo Fe, New Mexico

Hearing Date

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Case No. 8 < UxiibitNo. 7
Submitted by A (Z /A2

PUBIEE M




: SOUTAERSY SALY WATER DISPOSAL SYS YSTEMS - - - PAGE 5
e e e e e e e e e A e mm—m————————— (7T .
7 NOVEMBER 1975 [ )}7)
i u 88LSs WATER  CUML, BBLS. AVG.INJ.
OPERATOR-—LEASE WELL L S T R DISPUSED wWATER DISP. PRESS
————— —— — TR AT IR TS T T T e e s e - —— - - D e e e

‘ AGUA INCORPORATED =z I SRBACLEREIL SR RS TR REEEEES
BLINEBRY DRINKARD 3 P 3g c g %gg g;g 257832 152z23 4 VACUUM

‘CAIO R 5P 5 B85S FOE 2072% rrgszgi VACUUN
CORBIN i ? ¢ 1] 31 6 31 175 33E 50304 3137230 1685
EMPIRE S 13 1 185 27E 2597 466924 1175
GOODNI Y 31 £ 31 185 37 15840 1576555 100
AMERAD N AKEEERKE AR XTI ER X RERREE FEEEE

: BAGLEY , oY 1 N 2 12S 33E 118845 18222498 475

LYE T\ 2 L 11 125 33€ P~ AND—A 2573842 .

{ ZRCRNEY 3 7 11 125 33¢ P—AND—A 19805293 -

: O K ! 4 o 35 115 33E 193647 2315241 VACUUN

- EAST CAPROCK Tl U 1§ 11 125 32E 820978

H SHECI S A 2 & 14 125 32E 134700 27317794 . VACUUNM

! : S5\ 2 B 3 . 14 125 32E 37913484 .

d &Y o4 Q 4% 9 11 125 32E 145925 2010174 . VACUUM
HIGHTOWER SWD SYSTEM S 8385 1 > 27 125 33E _ 3 15598056 YACUUM
KNOWLES Z £ g 10 2 175 3BE : 14185222 475

_ = g E 5 2 7 34 165 38E 12757 25923 VACIUM
L W WARD . O 5§ 4 3 5 4 11 135 38E 73075 6742120 VACUUM
WIMBERLY U a X 13 o 24 255 37E 21433 71635094 475
AMERICAN PETROFINA COMPANY DF TEXAS AHELH RESEERRE KA XSS SR AT EEEES . :
FEDERAL -C 2 E 21 8S 36F 648 530102 . 400 -
AMOCO PRODUCTION O FECAEEE IR KR XK ERE R SRR LK FESEE
BATE FEDERAL . 3.C 35 195 33E 6360 180994 . VACUUM
BIUGH SWD SYSTEM 1 J 13 95 3%E P—AND-A M

CATO : 1 M 3 85 30 673562 .

FARNSWORTH 1N 7 265 37E 150144 . 15005399 VACUUM
FOWLER 1 19 245 37E %0755 255417 VACUUM
GLADIOLA i P 24 125 37E P-AND-A 5335553 o y
MIDWEST MORGAN FEDERAL 11 13 75 33€ 32 122192 650
MILLER FEDER AL 4L 35 .75 31E 185 139926 - vacCuun
STATE CF 11 13-115 27€ 774292
y 1 K 13 11§ 27 12600 59480 VACUUM
NADARKO PRODULCTION COMPANY o ) SR Lk EX Sk E R T H kST K kE EkEEE&
DEN - 4 K 15 22s 37¢ 10902 2073798 1200 -
4 e R R SRR AR FE XS Kk EEEREE L EEER : . .
11 1 175 36 232595 2291744 - VACUUM
tt*ttttt*t*t*tt*#ttttt#tttt
3D 2 255 36F 1342 169019 100
4 M 35 245 36E 3855 134784 GRAVITY
¥ XXX EE R E LT TSN ET TSk Rk kEE o
1 M 2 235 37E 3198 147449 1200
LK ERRA AR LR B RE KNS S KRR IEER . .
1 P 1 135 376 OISCONNECT 234267
TREFEFEAEK TS EE X RS EE KK E K REES
1 0 9 20S 33E P--AND~ A 306492
-6 L 22 205 3%4E 16992 1660402 2100
10 13 155 376 250232 7R60R1131 o




N U o
«LANGLIE MATTIX WATER INJECTION WELLS DEG. - CONTW. ' PAGE # *
COMPANY WELL BBLS. WATER C UM. WATER AVG.
LEASE UNIT SeTeRe © o INJ,. INd . PRESS .
AMERADA HESS CORP. CONT'D. -
L-MaWoUo 802 F 33"2&"37 9,488 1,”‘&.23’# 890
" 804 D " 10,674 603,387 800
" 902 L " 11,860 500,197 "
TCTAL 29 274,715 29,257,088
AMDCO PRODUCTION QOMPANY
Cortland Myers Unit 2P 22-24237 22,776 1,701,245 839
" 5 F " 15)568 1)529’581 78
" 6J " 13,596 1,586,626 705
TOTAL 51,940 4,817,452 ,_
ANADARKO PRODUCTIUN COMPANY
LMPSU Tr. 1 - 2M U-22-37 4,282 42,458 1500
" Tr, 2 2D 23-23-37 9,170 504,909 1550
" T, 3 1B 22-22-37 8,496 934,075 1150
" 3B " 7,256 503,657 1000
", 4 1L n 5,273 975,991 1300
" 3F " 6,406 . 899,697 "
® Tr, 54 1D " 3,571 178,080
" ., LB 1P 21-22-37 4,9%0 _ 901,362
® 1, 7 1H o 5,20 : 891,880
" 3B " 55225 393,660
" r, 8 1F " 6,473 889,218
"1, 9 1P 20-22-37 3,659 1,119,599
" r. 10 33 21-22-37 8,266 958,301
n L L " 3,647 855,415
T ., 12 1N 21-22-37 5,608 : 855,485
" T, 134 1N 22-22-37 4,666 890,874
" 7, 13B 2D 27-22-37 7,284 845,612
" Tr, 13C 5F n 2,305 _ 869,665
" 7B " 6,670 957,076
" 'I!‘- 11‘- - 2 J 22‘22"3? 6’787 91051678
* o, 15 2P " 3,397 816,854
" or. 17 1D 26-22-37 Ly120 643,910
" h‘o 18 2 L " 3’50 1’028.6162
n 'ﬁ‘. 19 2 P 27-22"37 h’m 1’3”’053
" 4L H " 1,600 566,273
" 54 " 1,520 1,231,206
" T, 21 " 2N ” 5,330 1,372,967
" 3D 3h~22-37 1,980 1,047,245
" ) 7F " ZOBZ) 1.21h.h29
" e, 22 1L 27-22-37 2,910 994,663
" o, 25 2 h " 3,616 689,R15
" 3B " 4y L4 852,994
" v, 28 3F " 3,91 . 880,061




(LANGLIE MATTIX WATER INJECTION WELLS DEC. - CONT™. PAGE #

COMPANY WELL BBLS. WATER C UM. WATER AVG.

LEASE UNIT S.TeRe INJ. INJ. P

ANADARKO CONT'D.

LMPSU Tr. 28 4L 28-22-37 4,678 1,110,876 1500

f 7N " 1,191 827,892 170

" Tr. 32 1H 32-22-37 3,176 1,088,833 1650

" T, 32 2D 33-22-37 3,847 1,071,611 1700

* Tr, 33 1F " 3,039 988,408 1300

" o, 35 2 H " None 1,208,301

" 3B " 1,711 969,080 1700

" TI‘. 36 1 B 314-22-37 B’m 2’ 225’2161 N 1775

" L H " 6,160 1,970,363 "

., 37 14 " 3,70 1,896,957 ’ 1750

n 3P " L50 1,236,558 1775

* v, 38 1D 28-22-37 4,062 1,038,979 1650

" v, 39 1P 29-22-37 4,043 1,125,865 1 1660

", 4O 1L 23-22-37 3,882 445,102 1725

TOTAL 49 209,865 ) 48,051,994

BUCKLE3, GEO. Le _

Knight 5 M 22-24-37 6,950 839,942 510

" 6 P 21-24~37 - 2,300 - 709,713 310

" 71 " 260 473,440 1100

" 81 22-24-37 435 640,507 »

" 9L " 5,580 844,096 800

" 10 M " 6,200 899,933 750

" 11 M " 950 255,483 1100

" 12 P 21‘:‘?10"37 7’6145 1’1”’865 SCX)

" 3P " 2,10 314,265 900

Jamlson 5H " 5,580 432,922 1100

" - 6 H n 11,082 1,223,027 L
oM. n 49,122 7,763,193

CARTER FOUNDATION PRODUGCTION GOMPANY ‘ '

Blinebry Fed. .. 11 P 34-23-37 6,403 797,173 1100

" 13 M 35-23-37 6,727 651,247 "

" U I 34-23-37 3,310 628,728 "

" 15 B 35-23-37 95030 586,561 "

" 16 G 34-23-37 None 442,393 0

" 17 p " " 319,306 0

TOTAL 6 21,470 3,425,408

CONTINENTAL OXL COMPANY

Jack AB-29 21 29-24-37 12,154 959,507 800

" LO " 25,180 1,151,806 ‘ "

n 6 G " 17,916 819,112 "

TOTAL 3 55,250 2,930,425




IE MATTIX WATER INJEGTION WELLS DEC. - CONT'D. PAGE # 53
NY WELL BBLS. WATER C UM. WATER AVC. INJ.
UNIT  S.T.Re INJ. i PRESS «
O IL CCRPORATION
ey Qu. Ut. 2D 3-25-37 15,500 1,220,435 70
L B " 12,400 951,806 1000
6 A " 11,625 827,892 60C
9F " 4,650 644,637 975
I 4=25-37 None 63,026 0
5L 3-25-37 9,300 73,999 800
17 4 n 10,850 916,053 900
19 P " 18,600 1,007,593 600
VM " 3,100 . 436,761 850
B0 " 10,850 1,061,582 600
27 H 4~25:37 6,200 311,978 1000
1 103,075 8,145,762
OIL CORPORATION '
ie Mattix Queen Unit 2B U~25-37 13,883 1,637,608 100
3 M 10-25-37 1,851 527,294 750
7P " 13,883 1,147,545 300
B 15-25-37 7,713 - 805,604 700
13D 14~ 25-37 12,340 1,541,327 300
U4 D " 13,883 1,541,963 50
5 F 15-25-37 2,314 516,556 750
17 H L 20,053 1,309,350 700
194 " 6,942 Th7,166 525
21 L 14— 25-37 24,681 1,938,420 750
2 8 15-25-37 1,851 267,519 575
25 P " 20,053 1,500,147 450
27T M 12537 20,053 1,177,532 100
28 B 22-25-37 8,481 511,066 475
31D 23-25-37 10,798 1,721,391 400
32 G 22-25-37 23,138 750,360 100
35 E 23-25-37 23,10 2,125,205 700
1EWIS CORPORATION -
WM State L 19-22-37 (Gas Well) 399,694 0
: 13K 20~22-37 L, 565 905,620 1750
UL H 31-22-37 1,682 764,542 1425
15 N 29-22-37 5,677 861,961 1950
16 J ” 8,292 1,008,085 1500
2D F " 9,049 255,983 1750
23 ¢ " 3,740 894,232 1900
. 240 19-22-37 8,392 923,218 "
add ve 251 29-20-37 a.939 N&.195 on #1100




\

LANGLIE MATTIX WATER INJECTION DEC. ~ CONT™D. PAGE # 54
COMPANY ‘ WELL BBLS. WATER CUM. WATER AVG. INJ.
LEASE UNIT SeTeRo INJ. NJ, PRESS.,
PETRO-LEWIS CORP. CONT'D.

N.Mo "M State 27 H 30-22-37 8,349 355,534 1850
t B I # 4,126 962,708 1900
L 31 A f 7,016 866,367 1875
" 32 M 19-22-37 399 754,584 1750
" 33 K " 7,197 1,123,695 1200
" 34D 29-~22-37 5,841 32,098 1900
o 37T M 20-22-37 7,364 1,006,561 1650
" 38 G 30-22-37 L4366 941,211 1600
" 410 " 1,602 793,979 1400
" 42 E 19-22-37 1,613 542,573 0

" L I " 9,71 919,229 1400
" 45 ¢ 30-22-37 18 191,637 1975
" L6 G 19~22-37 3,681 700,352 775
" LT N 20-22-37 11,812 ) 393,139 1625
TOTAL 25 135,966 18,344,497 B
RESERVE OIL & GAS COMPANY ; o

Cooper Jal Unit 04 B 18-24-37 11,997 567,046 533
" 107 X " 9,389 373,710 xr
" 109 K " 11,997 570,055 - 0

" 10 I " 11,997 436,291 1002
" 112 M 13-25-36 11,997 584,310 1038
n 114 0 f 11,997 581,005 951
" 116 M 17-24-37 8,700 425,029 1348
" 118 0 " . 11,997 570,586 - 598
L 120 C - 24-36 8,70 427,496 - 13105
L 122 A " 11,997 . 578,691 919
" 12, ¢ 19-24-37 11,997 573,432 0.

" 127 H Y- 24~36 11,997 581,783 . 1056
" 130 K " 12,026 589,659 - 1087
" 133 K 19-24~37 10,874 : 544,269 0

" 136 p 2h=24-36 - 11,997 581,931 . 171
" 137 D 25— 244~36 None 184,965 - 0

" 139 B " , 11,997 577,890 1085
" 41D 30-24-37 11,997 579,977 ' : 1055
L 13 F 25-24~36 11,997 ] 587,552 . 58l
" U H " 11,997 585,389 1082
" U5 G 18-24-37 11,997 582,980 970
" 7 E 19~ 24~37 8,700 430,861 1248
TOTAL 24

259,087 12,524,72)




LANGLIE MATTIX WATER. INJECTION WELLS DEC. -~ GOKT®. ’
COMPANY WELL BBLS. WATER CUM. WATER

LE4SE UNIT SeTeRo INJ. J.
SKELLY OIL €O, CONT'D.

" 142 E 5-25-37 10,939 47,563

" 157 K 2-24-37 S.I. 22,467

" 169 K 5=24-37 10,607 51,256

" 171 X 6-2)~37 10,939 50,610

" 175 0 " 10,939 50,547

" ¥179 0 5-24-37 15,979 14,979

n 198 A 8-24-37 10,599 51,253

" 20 ¢ " 10,547 46,984

" 202 A 7-24~37 10,939 50, 7L

" . 216 G 8-24-37 10,598 51,197

" 233 K " 10,593 51,527

" 85 1 T-24-37 10,939 46,567

" 241 K 12-24~36 10,940 46,655

" 763..A 36-23-36 10,963 ) 35,905

" 208 G 12-24-36 10,939 35,884

" 01 K 36-23-36 10,963 : ‘ 26,876

" Uk G 52437 10,57 : 26,438

" wH1TT M " 10,625 36,137

“ 107 0 31-23-37 10,963 30,996

" 214 E 8-24~37 10,633 . 14,998

" | ®¥ULB M M 2,974 » 2,97k 375
- (¥179-0 Nov.&Dec.total#$202-A Rov.Cum.39775,m0t 39,795) (Nov. Total Cum. 1,128;785)(Nov.177-0 posted in error,eliminate)
TOTAL 39 427,380 1,556,165 -
SKELLY OIL COMPANY , ' :
Skelly Perrose WAM Unit 2L 34-~22-37 9,005 _ 1,443,196 1940
" L J 33-22-37 4,610 ' 747,150 "

" . 6L " 6,300 803,005 1950
" 8 N " 1,590 598,579 1940
" 0P 33-23-37 9,080 927,535 1810
" 12 K 34-22-37 8,716 2,405,878 1300
" 13 B 3-23-37 9,360 566,875 1580
" 17 B l23-37 2,725 643,905 1900
" 21 H " 14,610 - 852,965 1920
o 23 F 3-23-37 15,390 1,339,995 1500
" 2439 + 0 16,330 ’ 1,352,685 1675
" 2L r 75555 1,119,860 1400
" 30 J 4~23-37 7,650 566,630 1850
" 32 L " 3,715 - 877,235 "

" 34 N " 6,355 592,160 1550
" 36 P " 14,820 1,017,357 1750
" 38 N 3~-23-37 110,625 ' 853,955 1900
" W P " 75255 07,575 1900




BBLS. WATER CUM. WATER AVG. INJ.

AUV Aty FR 5 LA TSR ATV 2 Y T Haees

COMPANY WELL
LEQSE UNIT SeToRe INJ o IiJe PRESS
SKELLY OIL CO. CONT'D. .
Skelly Penrose *A" Unit 42 B 10=23-37 8,95 818,156 1920
" L D " . 8,575 869,120 1800
" 46 B 9-23-37 8,030 977,570 1350
" 4L8 H " 6,785 657,855 1700
" 50 F 10-23-37 11,860 791, 250 1725
" 52 R 10-23~37 1,940 482,10 1960
" 53 J n 3,740 391,970 1750
" 55 1L " 7,315 739,70 1800
" 57 J 9-23-37 4,250 755,052 "
" 5 P " 6,195 225,695 »o
" 61 F L4-23-37 9,205 597,800 1920
TOTAL p.) 232,566 T 24,722,898 e
~SKELLY OTL GOMPANY o
Skelly Perrose MBY Unit 1B 32-22-37 7, 780 - Ly 379 1900
" 3D " 7,695 1,121,903 1500
" 5F " 8,765 1,058,944 . "
n 84 " 10,290 - 627,745 1800
" 0L " 8,130 372,626 1900
" 12 P 31-22-37 7,925 863,675 2090
" LN 32~22-37 6,005 " 932,030 | 1750
" 16 P " Tohh45 972,870 1800
" 17D L-23-37 5,600 730,936 2000
" 198 " 4,100 435,805 "
" 21D " 6,615 622,400 1800
" 25 H 6"23'37 ' 7’565 19]—17901&5 "
" 21 F 5-23-37 , 7,005 1,203,309 L
n QH ." 1,535 767,940 ] 2075
" 32 4 " 4,429 563,519 2100
" 3L L " 6,240 : ) 601,060 . -1900
" ) 36 p 6-23~37 4,258 1,342,501 1600
" 38 N 5-23-37 6,152 1,314,305 1600
" L P " 5,656 1,097,856 19C0
" 42D 9-23-37 6,462 , 911,272 1200
" 45D T-23-37 7,970 708,48% "
n 50 H 9-23-27 SeI. 1,127,768
" 52 F n 1,881 800,40 1600
" 54 L " 7,191 881,776 1.
" 59 p 8-23-37 7,572 199,593 1450
" 61 N 9-23-37 . 5,954 166,387 1300
" 62 F 8-23-37 Tehe - 835,736
" 63 B L] . 5,060 575,450 1200
TOTAL 28 165,580 22,457,735




WATER INJECTION WELLS DEC. - CONT'D. ' N Tg—

N PANT WELL BBLS. WATER CUM. WATER V. N
;'.E_ASE UNIT S«TeRe INJ. INJd. PRESS.
PERROSE_SKELLY

- -ANADARKO PRODUCTION COMPANY

R.E. Cole 3M  16-22-37 7,709 278,949
E.MeWalden bW 16-22-37 19,421 782,121 1000
TOTAL ’ 2 27,130 1,061,070

- CONTINENTAL OIL COMPANY -
Elliott A-15 11I 15-22-37 7,316 159,339 1400

GULF OIL CORPURATION
South Penrose Skelly Unit Pilot gr a

106 0 6-22-37 None 756,632
" ME " 870,129
n u3c " ? 647,597
" 127K " " 795,321
" 129 I 6-22-37 " 817,174 0
" 133 M 5-22-37 " 719,344
TOTAL 6 None . 4,606,197

RED LAKE

ATLANTIC RICHFIELD GOMPANY
. Red Lake Unit 2z D T7-18-27 None . 76,199 0
" 22D " 2,991 294,397 730
" Lz F ® None 100,734 0
" LIZF " 1,609 : 389,073 _ - 693
" nuw o * None 49,240 0
" 1z o ¢ 1,861 34,779 798
" 1WA None 61,222 . , 0
" 13LZ A " 3,314 459,829 972
" LwZ H " None 109,064 : 0
" ULZ H " 1,578 426,598 9%0
L 11 A0 G None . 126,021 ' 0
" -’ 1612 T T 214,091 eI
" 17 M 5-18-27 2,057 L23,938 542
TOTAL 7 14,181 3,072,185
B & D OPERATING COMPANY -
S.Red Lake Grayburg Unit 3 A 35-17-27 800 306,983 300
" 6 ® LOO 235,771 d
o 8°F: 36-17-27 800 486,451 "
" 9 " 500 237,120 "
" ne " 500 06,652 "
" 18 J 35-17-27 400 217,245 "




SOUTHEAST MNEW_MEXICO SALT WATER DISPOSAL SYSTEMS

R

LY
NOVEMEER, 1974, peFCRAGEIRE?
WELL NOV, BELS, oo, b CONSERVAIGN G
UNIT SsTeR. WATER DISPOSED WATER DISPOSED Saiia FEppisgg ™ § "
Blinebry Drinkard ’ ' _ Case I’\Io.;f_é_ﬂtﬂ-""}“"""/‘;‘)' L
H-35 H _ 35-22-37 . Xp3,000 00 11,647, §1bmitied b'f'—-~~1!?15*pa T
c-2°¢C 2-22-137 86,156 T L R29% iing Date__Vacwum
P-5 P 5-18-30 16,079 1.015,_5;3“*"r 9w
G-31 G 31-17-33 47,473 2,560, 2125 psi
0-10 1-18-27 8,310 387,463 1030
E-31 E 31-18-37 15,840 1,358,975 100#
AMERADA HESS CORPORATION , ' '
L . 2C 11-12-33 P&A 2,573,842
’ 3 F " ’ TaAo 191592,012 . )
4 N 35-11~33 - 119,066 119,066 Vacuum
2J 11-13-38 80,048 5,774,112 "
East Caprock 11 11-12-.32 ~0- 820,978
2B U-12.-.32 ~0= 27,484,891 -
3¢ " =0 37,913,484 -
4L 0 11-12-32 169,925 294,719 Vacumn
1P 27-12~33 -0= 1,558,601
13 M 2l-25-37 - 28,804 - 6,271,838 . -
AMERICAN FETROFINA COMPANY OF TEXAS . - T
Federal "CY 2 E 21-8-36 1,657 - 515,603 1400
AMOCO PRODUCTION COMPANY - . :
Bates Federal 3¢C 35-19-33 6,480 108,200 Vacuum
Cato 1M 3-18-30 D . 673,562
Farnsworth 1N " 7-26~37 148,080 13,208,776 - 25#
Fowler 11 9-2U4.37 25,750 1,699,780 - Vacuum
Miller 41 35-17-31 2,033 127,993 b
lorgan D Federal 51 13-7-33 700 119,080 650 psi
State CF N 13-11-27 10,800 697,89 1800 psi
ANADARKO PRODUCTION COMPANY .
Walden LK 15-22~37 3,862 1,990,741 1200
ARCO :
Empire Abo Umit C 49 L 29-17-29 29,478 184,799 Gravity

A £~ oA T e o S e s
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LIE MATTIX WATER INJECTION WELLS NOV. - CONT'Ds
WELL
SE . BBLS. WATER
- SeT.Re CUM. PAGE # 54
A HESS CORFORATION CONT'D. 33-?1?- INJ. 1‘1[\;?]{. WATER g\géésml’o
K Sealian 2 822,325 -
122F ® 2T 881,292 1100
?
:15'5 3 " 12,71 1 381?_’61‘5 1180
UL " 6,856 B85 1100
1517 15,082 . 540,845 1180
W5 N . 13,711 2,212,876 1200
6p 8,227 e 232,k 1050
202 N 2824 12,340 290,911 975
2N 22T 2 57,777 650
| 082
3333 § 282437 91598 531,664 175
2085 T 1530758 1120
ll |
0L F 202437 2 Ths2 1,452,633 TS
w39 " 4,113 Freteitse 1300
7P " 13,025 1’2862,’332 1150
710 H 342437 8,27 83,585 "
]
02 F  B3-2AE3T 120340 595,268 i
02L " 13,712 1,036,642 800
- 13,712 Sirios 700
29 ’ 00
AMDCO PRODUCTION COMP ’ 295,478
Cortland Myers Unit e 2P  20-2h ’ 25,687,830
(*5-F Sept. C g 27’60 37300093 o
T pt. Cum. error 1,281,7;71, not 1,280,77%) 7,644 1:293:1;1.0 ?;3
ADARKO PRODUCTIO 69,010 .
IMPSU Tr. 1 N COMPANY 5 M Uy-22-37 ’ 4,014,093
Tr. 2 = 11 055 -
20 Zmar u AR 20
. 3B " 37 16’796 825,81:5 1200
'I,'o l& 1 L " 15’183 6’6)5 1175
Tr. 5A " 16,218 887,164 1600
Tr. 5B 19 2122 18,941 S 1500
T 7 1P 202237 12,651 112,403
35 115,313 829,235 1700
r. 8 1F ™ . 0“,‘792 8m.ml 1725
. 15’133 316‘2” ~e ., .
IS ante 810,523 1500 -
1725




| LANGLIE MATTIX WATER INJECTION WELLS NOV. ~ CONT'D. PAGE # 55
COMPANY WELL BBLS. WATER CUM. WATER AVG. INJ.
LEASE UNIT ScToRo )INJ. BNIJ. PFESS.

| ANADARKO PRODUCTION COMPANY CONT'D.,
N IMPSU Tr. 9 1P 20-22-37 13,677 1,055,331 2025
n Tr. 10 34 21-22-37 13,150 854,026 1700
] LL 12,613 791,895 1800
" Tr. 12 1N 21-22-37 12,813 783,710 1875
" Tr. 13A 1N 22-22-37 1,67 823,752 1850
" Tr. 13B 2D 27-22-37 9,587 762,332 1650
" Tr. 13C 5F * 5,668 831,603 1850
L 78 " 6,030 883,706 1725
0 Tr. 2J  22-22.37 3,684 820,024 1450
" Tr. 15 2p " 13,157 764,705 1800
hd Tr. 17 1D 26-22-37 10,750 572,790 1750
y " Tr. 18 2L 9,290 970,392 1650
] Tr. 19 2P 27..22-37 7,9\0 1’267)533 1900
" L H " 5,030 , 541,883 1825
in 59 6,020 1,206,586 2000
W Tr. 21 2N " 9,190 1,304,047 "
g " 3D 34~22-37 6,350 999,945 1900
K ' 7F " 13,050 1,160,359 : 2000
" Tr. 22 1L 27-22-37 5,020 946,163 1700
" Tr. 24 L J 28-22-37 T by 932,328 2025
- Tr. 25 2H " 10,77 630,858 1900
" 3p " 10,681 786,596 1850
L Tr. 28 3F " 13,021 815,050 2025
" fi h L » 12,‘0'68 1’0h3’635 "
] ) 7N " 8,963 799,824 »
L Tr. 29 \ 2 H 29-22-37 9,848 1,050,975 "
" Tre 31 1H  32-22-37 1,023 1,043,158 "
| " bo:32 2D 33"22‘-37 11’518 1,027’6]1 d
" Tr. 33 1F " 7,226 945,996 "
L Tr. 35 2 H » None 1,208,201
" 3B * 12,953 923,259 ' 2025
» Tr. 36 1B  34-22-37 2,190 2,169,489 170
g~ LH = 5,10 . 1,910,893 2000
" Tr. 37 1J ® : 6,640 2,843,547 b
" 3p = 13,130 1,193,748 1950
” Tr. 38 1D  28-22-37 2,295 960,161 2025
" Tr. 39 1P 29-22-37 11,884 1,060,324 "
" Tre 40 1L 23-22-37 11,97 387,730 < 1900
. L9 490,790 44,952,512 - “
BUCKIES, GEO. L. ' .
5 M 22-24-37 7,180 761,820 150




sl PATTIA WALLIK INJEATLUN WhOLEDS NN e = LVUNI"De
OMPANT WELL BBLS. WATER CUM. WATER VG, TN
ASE UNIT SeTeRe INJ, INJ. - mﬁs.

{051, OIL CORP. CONT'D.
plie Mattix Queen Unit 19 ¢ 15-25-37 5,162 646,296 500

21 L 1W-25-37 9,679 1,765,708 500
22 N 15-25-37 1,291 212,042 450
25 p " 6,453 1,332,686 450
27 M 14-25-37 7,743 979,082 50
28 B 22-25-37 1,291 411,971 300
31D  23-25-37 9,034 1,523,184 150
32 G  22-25-37 3,872 632,566 350
35E 23-35-37 9,035 1,918,185 1000
17 92,921 17,377,476
0-1EWIS CORPORATION
M. "M' State LC  19-22-37 (Gas Well) 399,694 ‘ 0
13K  20-22-37 7,561 827,428 1665
4 H 31-22-37 1,043 736,933 1745
15§  29-22-37 6,917 760,146 1835
16 4J " 6,389 902,640 1420
20 F " 9,578 153,442 1575
22B " 7,102 , 969,578 ‘ 1850
23¢c 6,203 816,220 1825
2, 0 19-22-37 75295 819,701 1625
25 L  29-22-37 9,158 189,844 1650
2E ® 10,258 978,482 1825
27TH  30-22-37 7,707 256,108 1800
21 ® 5,772 872,060 1825
" 334 0" 7,756 775,930 hd
" 32 M 19-22-37 3,903 00,537 1755
" 33Kk ® 10,602 1,017,747 155
" 38 G 30-22-37 8,374 866,473 1825
" Lo » 6,932 727,230 1850
" L2 B 19-22-37 2,570 489,822 0
" W, I " 7,747 809,467 1325
" L5 C  30-22-37 2 191,027 1910
" L6 G 19-22-37 5,330 623,566 625
" 47T N 20-22-37 9,518 264,439 1640
TOTAL i 25 162,275 16,300,998
¥ RESERVE OIL & GAS COMPANY
Cooper Jal Unit 104 E  18-24-37 12,656 402,643 553
” 7K " 12,656 . 263,715 3%
" 09k " 12,656 405,977 0
101 = 12,656 272,369 968




Wrblly MAI'TIA WAIkR INJEUTIUN WELLS

NWN. = WNT"Ue

2233332233323 2I2IIR3ISSSS

WELL _ BBLS. WATER CUM. WATER AVG. INJ.
LEASE UNIT ___ SoTeRs INJ, INJ. PRESS.
- Sl'm OIL 000 GONT'DO
Bianglie Mattix WoF. Ut. #1 170  23-24-37 3,723 1,189,578 1500
9 34,211 9,084,148
SKELLY OIL COMPANY
Je Ce Johnson LD  20-23-37 1,665 1,665 0
[SKELLY OIL COMPANY
Mrers langlie Mattix 157 K 2-24-37 None 2,457 - e
SKELLY OIL COMPANY
Scelly Penrose "A" Unit 2 L  34-22-37 5,460 1,363,866 197
4 J 33-22-37 7,260 703,205 1960
6L " 1,115 756,815 197
8p ® 5,590 566,264 1960
op " 9,740 840,405 1880
12N 34-22-37 9,680 2,303,615 1725
13B  3-23-37 8,980 188,905 1500
20H W 9,705 740,695 L0
265 W 21,855 1,166,925 1860
2L " None 1,031,895 0
30 J 4~23-37 13,590 502,185 1950
32L " 9,980 799,97 2000
34 N bt 9,410 517,445 1680
36 P ad 14,075 911,177 " 1800
38 N 3-23-37 2,495 782,425 1880
we " 7,170 613,035 1850
42 B 10-23-37 10,230 723,946 - 1985
LLp " 15,605 789,790 1900
L6 B 9-23-37 8,520 899,820 1650 -
LBH " 6,140 584,150 1775
50 F 10-23-37. 18,190 681,255 1750
. 524 ¥ 4590 453,005 . 1700
534 " 9,430 321,050 1900
551 W 8,820 666,620 1800
574 9-23-37 6,105 695,872 1825 .
59p ® 15,020 109,390 1125
61F 4~23-37 9,665 495,490 9
TOTAL 29 284,59 22,313,040
N SKELLY OIL COMPANY .
Selly Perrose B" Unit 1B 32-22-37 1,535 407,879 1900
" 3D » | 9,740 1,034,483 1800
5F @ None 998,794
8J d 10,145 507,530 1800
L @ 2,3% 352,521 2075

e A S . e S i s =




LANGLIE MATTIX WATER INJECTION WELLS NOV. - CONT'D.

PAGE # 61
B COMPANY WELL BBLS. WATER CUM. WATER AVG. INJ.
EASE UMIT SeT oBo INJ, INJ . PRESS.
¥ SKE1LY OIL CO. CONT'D.
Skelly Penrvse "B" Unit 2P 31-22-37 4,540 793,050 2000
b 4 N 32-22-37 9,765 845,550 1900
d 6P " 10,820 880,695 1800
an 17D L-23-37 1,320 719,431 2090
L 19B " 9,505 369,580 2000
w 21 D " 8,760 535,900 1600
” 25 H 6-23-37 12,325 1,025,255 1800
L 27 F 5-23-37 11,000 1,104,959 L
L 29 H ol 2,555 748,890 2075
" 32 J L 6,084 500,129 2100
L] 34 L L 7,587 520,957 1900
» 36 p  6-23-37 11,768 1,254,031 1600
" 38 N 5-23-37 8,843 1,223,043 1500
" Lo P 5-23-37 9,154 1,009,794 1500
L L2 D 9-23-37 8,612 ‘ 830,047 1200
R 45D 7-23-37 11,45 617,080 1600
L 50 H 9"2\3"37 SoIo 1,127,768
ol 52 F bl 5,473 770,892 1900
- 54 L " 5,985 808,555 1700
» 59 p 8-23-37 7,979 89,39 1300
" L2 F  8-23-37 Tehe 835,736
» 63 B " 7,338 456,958 1300
TOTAL 28 191,12)1 20,500,428
SKELLY OIL COMPANY . : .
E. L. Steeler 6J 17-23-37 5,645 752,805 1500
» T "™ 2,065 2,065 3000
TOTAL 2 7,710 754,870
TENNECO OIL COMPANY : .
Ginsberg Federal . 6 E 31-25-38 12,256 514,804
TEXACO INC. )
" 7¢C " _ 19,889 684,121 L
TOTAL 2 37,529 1,114,664
TEXACO INC. _ )
C. C. Fristoe "A" Fed.}ﬂ'l‘/l 6 D 35"%‘37 5,7% 465,881& m
UNION TEXAS PETROLEUM CORPORATION
Langlie Jal Unit 1B 31-24-37 17,550 373,072 250
3D 32-24-37 ,860 295,898 720
58 20,250 417,753 700
TH " 6,060 101,8)4 00
9F " 11,190 282,617 660
nH 31-24-37 12,810 348,733 600




B UDDN WALDGEK LNJEUVILVE GO MV ¢ = UUINI YUe e L
CONPARY - e e BELS, WATER . CUM, WATER AVG, INJ,
o $ ‘MT SOTjR. __INJQ INJ_’__ __ERESS. I
aRUE, Co Es & B, N. MUNCY, JR, CONI'D, B
ed. Love 16-1 K 4-18-32 450 484,979 2100
TOTAL . 110 4,050 4,113,300
' PENROSE SHELL
ANADARKO PRODUCTION COMPANY
R.E. Cole 3 16-22-37 5,451 183,981 1000
E. M, Walden 5N 15-33-3 s 160,236
TOTAL 2 29,984 , 644,217
CONTINENTAL OIL COMPANY : .
11 15-22-37 3,80 148,018 320
GULF OTL, CORFORITION — — .
So. Perrose Skskly Ut. Pilot Area .. ‘
: "106 € 5-22-37 -0~ 755,058 - . 0
11L.BE % ~0- Co 868,340 0
113G ™ 332 : 645,196 0
127 K bt . =0 792,893 (o]
120 1 6~22-37 -0- 815.190 0
133 M 5~22-37 -0- 5,745 0
TOTAL * 6 332 . 4,592,422
Bl ATLANTIC RICHFIELD COMPANY - ) _
W. Red Lake Unit 20ZD  7-18-27 None 76,199 0
d 21Z D - 3,012 , 260,958 739
[» LZF = None 100, 734 0
. "ALZ F ot 693 349,473 875
. nvzo * None 49,240 0
" 1120 ® 1,819 290,990 939
» 1[UZA W None 61,222 0
g " 13124 % 6,155 404,423 1146
" . UVZHE None 109,064 0
ot QPLZHE @ 4,484 381,145 973
" 160z " None 126,021 0
» 161Z I " 1,104 . 197,942 984
g " ‘17 M 5-18-27 5,009 372,270 423
TOTAL 7 22,266 2,719,681
{ B & D OTL COMPARY v
S. Red Lake Grayburg Unit 34 35-17-27 None 290,388
| » 6 F " “ , 225,481
ot 7H " " . 260,749
" 8E  36-17-27 - 469,356
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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
COMMISSION HEARING
SANTA FE . NEW MEXICO
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NOTICE OF PUBLICATION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE -~ NEW MEXICO

The State of New Mexico by its 0il Conservation Commission hereby :
gives notice pursuant to law and the Rules and Regulations of said
Commission promulgated thereunder of the following public hearing i
to be held at 9 o'clock a.m. on MARCH 10, 1976, Oil Conservation !
Commission Conference Room, State Land Office Building, Santa Fe,
New Mexico.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO TO:

All named parties and persons
having any right, title, interest
or claim in the following cases
and notice to the public,

(NOTE: All land descriptions herein refer to the New Mexico
Principal Meridian, whether or not so stated.)

CASE 5644:

Application of Agua, Inc. for the
amendment of Order No. R-5137,
Lea County, New Mexico.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of
Order No. R-5137, which authorized the disposal ¢f produced salt
water .into the San Andres formation through the open-hole inter-
val from approximately 4000 feet to 5000 feet in applicant's
Blinebry-Drinkard SWD System Well No. A~22, located in Unit A of
Section 22, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, Blinebry-oOrinkard- |
Langlie Mattix Area, Lea County, New Mexico. Said order limited ;
surface injection pressures to 100 psi, and applicant seeks its
amendnment to permit surface injection pressures up to 1200 psi.

GIVEN under the seal of the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commis-
sion at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on this 23rd day of February, 1976.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIl. CONSERVATION COMMISSION

qu/ﬁ. RAMEY, Secretary:




Docket No. 9-76

Dockets Nos. 10-76 and 11-76 are tentatively-set for hearinqg
on March 17 and March 31, 1976. Applications for hecaring
must be filed at least 22 days in advance of hearing date.

DOCKET: COMMISSION HEARING - WEDNESDAY - MARCH 10, 1976

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M.
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

CASE 5644: Application of Agua, Inc. for the amendment of
Order No. R-5137, Lea County, New Mexico,
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the
amendment of Order No. R-~5137, which ‘authorized
the disposal of produced salt water into the San
Andres formation through the open-hole interval
from approximately 4000 feet to 5000 feet in
applicant's Blinebry-Drinkard SWD System Well No.
A-22, located in Unit A of Section 22, Township
22 South, Range 37 East, Blinebry-Drinkard-Langlie
Mattix Area, Lea County, New Mexico. Said order
limited surface injection pressures to 100 psi,
and applicant seeks its amendment to permit sur-
face injection pressures up to 1200 psi.
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Agua Inc., Blinebry-Drinkard SWD System Well #A-22 located in Unit A
of Section 22, T22S, R37E, that they are asking for an amendment of
Order R-5137, in that they want to increase the surface disposal
pressure on this well to 1200 psi.
Whiar 15 PLEL & I STAYVS o
This well lies on the northern edge of a problem area as outlined in
Order R-5003, Paragraph 7, Page 12 of said order. This paragraph re-
quires that quarterly braden head surveys be conducted on 450 wells
in 31 sections. The Commission staff of the Hobbs Office has just
concluded the 3rd quarter survey as prescribed by this order. These
tests were conducted between February 16, 1976 and February 26, 1976.
{,bg _Problems still exist in 43 of the;450 wellg surveyed, or 9.37% of the
. ,total wells. oIn addition to this survey, a special braden head sur-
/f"” vey was conducted between January 26, 1976, and February 5, 1976, on
7%, 152 wells just to the north of this area in Sections 2, 3, 4, 9, 10
_ »:  and 11, of T22S, R37E. sThese tests were conducted due to a gas
EEA contaminated water well located 1n the NE/4 of the NW/4 of Section
- 10, T22S, R37E. Of the (152 wells|surveyed 64 or 42% had either
> pressure on the surface or intermediate casing.
- . APV s A€ VRSO OF  THESE
;a:se %g;?swf%’icagg”tﬁgg evenyafterﬂgg%e ﬁ&gﬁgﬁg'e%?gsnrfnued ®
monitoring and extended workovers, problems still exist in this area,
and apparently a much greater problem exists to the north of this
well, as reflecteg qy She results of the special test just conducted.
WHAT  ORE THEL ﬁb N' 2% CoRan NG, TTVWE #2TNE  OF WeEws 1
The Commission pians to extend this spec1a1 survey to encompass all
wells from the north boundary of the area as prescribed by R-5003 to
the northern :city limits of Eunice as soon as time will permit,
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SURVEY .AS PRESCRIBED BY ORDER R-5003 -- 450 wells tested with £93% with problems now.

SKELLY OIL COMPANY --- 138 wells tested -- 1.4% with pressure

Penrose Skelly B Unit #56-L 8-23-37 20# on surface - gas

King D #1-E 6-23-37 10# salt water puff

AZTEC OIL & GAS CO. --- 3 wells tested -- 66% with problems

State R #1-1 36-22-37 20# flow of salt water on surface casing
State BD ' #1-J " 600# flow of salt water on int. casing

WEK DRILLING CO. INC. -- 1 well tested -- 100% with problems

>Ol1ie I. Boyd . #1-N 23-22-37 0# -- flow of salt water from surface csq.

ATLANTIC RICHFIELD €O. -- 2 wells tested -- 100% with problems

01lie J. Boyd #2-D 23-22-37 180# gas on int. casing
" #4-F " 240# gas on int. casing

CONTINENTAL OIL COMPANY -- 14 wells tested -~ 21% with problems

State JJ 36 #1-G 36-22-37 790# flow salt water on surface
Stephen B-7 Com #2-6 °  7-23-37 825# gas & salt water on surface
Stephen B - #11-M 7-23-37 Hole in surface casing

AMERADA HESS CORP. -- 4 wells tested -- 75% with problems

E. Wood #6-A 22-22-37 40# gas on int. casing

" #8-B " 60# gas on int. casing

" #10-H " 425# gas on int. casing
MARATHON OIL CO. -~ 5 wells tested -- 60% with problems

J.L. Muncy #1-P 24-22-37 170# gas on int.

" #2-K " 435# gas on int.

" ' #4-H " 20# on surface 2 min blow
TEXAS PACIFIC OIL CO. -- 21 wells tested -- 28% with problems
Will Carey #5-F 22.22-37 285# gas on int. casing

" #6-K " 160# gas on int. casing

" #7-F " 4104 gas on int. casing
Danglade f2-p 13-22-37 360# o0il & gas on int.
Ella Drinkard #2-E 25-22-37 640# gas & water on surface

Elliott B-13 #1-E 13-22-37 105# gas on surface




VSTOLTZ, WAGNER & BROWN

GULF OIL CORP, ~-- 9 wells tested --

0.1. Boyd ¥3-K  23-22-37
F.J. Danglade #1-M 13-22-37
" ) #2-N “

Ella #2-8 25-22-37
AGUA, INC. -~ 1 well tested

Blinebry-Drinkard SWD  #35-H  35-22-37

=== 11 wells tested

ARMER OIL COMPANY

Gulf State #2-F 2-23-37
Citgo State #1-E 2-23-37
Flour #1-M 35-22-37

CARTER FOUNDATION PRODUCTION CO.

#3-C 22-22-37
#4-C "

E.M. Elliott
E.M. Elliott

-~ 1 well tested

Walden #1-A 21-22-37
MORANCO -~ 1 well tested
State 36 #1-K 36-22-37

-- 3 wells tested

#2-1 22-22-37

EXXON CORPORATION

W.B. Ferrel

SUMMIT ENERGY, INC. -- 6 wells tested

Drinkard Estate #4-H 25~-22-37
Gulf Sims #1-p 25-22-37
Gulf B State #1-F 36-22-37
ANADARKO PRODUCTION C0. =-- 109 wells
LMPSU Tr. 8 #2-C 21-22-37
] #3_ D n

" Tr. 10 #2-K "

" Tr. 4 #4-E 22-22-37
" Tr. 37 #1-J 34-22-37

-~ 3 wells tested

44% with problems

180# water on int. casing
225# on int. (nc - JWR)
750# gas & water on surface
800# salt water on surface

-~ 100% with problem

525# gas no water 45 sec.

1175# on prod. casing - well S.I.
~- 27% with problems

Bid# water on surface, S.I. 3 mo.

(1200# water on prod, 100% water -- no pressure

(on surface, was 27# on prod. before
740# water on prod, none on surface was 40#

on prod.

-- 66% with problems

100# gas on int. casing
100# gas on int. casing - 2 sec.

-~ 100% with problems

100# gas/air on surf, 5 sec, up from #20

-~ 100% with problems

280# 0oil on surface & salt water

-- 33% with problems

1704 gas on Int. casing

-~ 50% with problems

10# on surface, 200# on int. {nc)
950# on Int. casing oil flow
750# 0il1 on surface up from 105#

-- 4.5% with problems

38# salt water on surface
150# salt water on surface
284 slight flow of salt water
5# - 1 sec with water flow

25# salt water on Int. casing




SPECIAL SURVEY --- J.J. WALKER --- 152 wells

—-- 42% of wells with problems

EXXON Corporation -- 50 wells tested -~ 50% of wells with pressure on surface or
intermediate casing.

Paddock San Angelo Unit

New Mexico S State
Paddock San Angelo
New Mexico S State
[ 1]

Unit

?addock San Angelo Unit
New Mexico S State
Paddock San Angelo
New Mexico S State
ﬁaddock San Angelo

Unit
Unit

SKELLY OIL COMPANY

Baker "B"

WARREN PETROLEUM CO. ---

Eunice Plant SWD 161
Mark LPG

GULF OIL CORPORATION --

Mark
"

§.Penrose Skelly Unit

Rollon Brunson
Eaves

"

11}

§outh Penrose Skelly Ut.

-- 5 wells tested

#9-A  3-22-37
#24-L "

#25-K “

#39-0

#40-P "

#53-A 10-22-37
#75-K "
#88-p "

#67-E 11-22-37
#78-L "
#89-M

#30-9 2-22-37
#24-9 " '
#31-1 "

#2-p "

#23-p "

#25-N "

#42-N "

#17- "

#21-L "

#28-L "

#22-M

#56-B 11-22-37
#57-A "
#70-H "

-- 20%

#6-M  10-22-37

3 wells tested ---

#1 3-22-37
#] L}

23 wells tested --

#5-A  3-22-37
#7-4 "
#9-6 "

#144-A 9-22-37
#163-H "
#6-8  10-22-37
#4-H "
#5-H "

#6-A "

#143-D 10-22-37
#167-N "

15# on int. 15 min. large volume

1504 on int. 1 min, small volume

100# on int. 5 min. mod. volume ;
60# on surface 10 min. 100# on int. 2% min.
150# on surface 20 min, 75# on int. leak
300# on int. (nc)

404 on int. (nc)

240# water flow Int. (fresh?)

60# on Int. (nc)

40# on Int. {(nc)

.445# on Int. (NC)

75# on Int. 30 sec.

100# on Int. 2 sec.

204 surface 10 sec, 140# Int. (nc)
3# oi1 flow surface - 204 int. (nc)
360# surface (nc) - 400# Int. (nc)
300# surface salt water flow, 500# Int. (nc)
20# gas on Int. (nc)

175# on Int. (nc)

50# on Int. {nc)

35# gas on Int. (nc)

275# on Int. 10 Sec

150# gas on Int. 5 sec.

175# on Int. 30 sec.

145# on Int. 20 sec.

of wells with pressure

340# gas on Int.

66% with pressure

2654 gas and small amount water - 2 sec.
45# air on surface

47% with pressure

290# gas & o0il on Int.

350# 0il1 on Int.

190# on surface air/gas

1254 salt water on surfacn

590# gas on surf.10 min, not able to blow down
20# on surf.10 min - 210# on Int. 3 min.

200# on Int. - never blew down

190# gas on Int. {nc)

2254 fresh water flow 10.min, on Int.

4504 salt water on surf. b]eed 10 min to 190#

130# gas on surface




ANADARKO PRODUCTION CO. -- 17 wells tested -- 17% with pressure ,

R.L. Brunson Tr. 1 #1-P  4-22-37 160# gas on Int.

Lou Wortham #5-C  11-22-37 200# gas on surface

" #6-G6 " 420# gas & water on surface
JOHN HENDRIX PRODUCTION CO. -- 13 wells tested -- 30% with pressure
Cossatot L #1-N  11-22-37 120# water flow surface
Cossatot M #7-L " 100# on surface 10 sec.

" #2-M " 50# on surface 5 sec.

Tomas Long #2-4 " : 20# on Int. 5 sec.

MOBIL OIL COMPANY - 12 wells tested -- 16% with pressure

Brunson Argo #5-F 10-22-37 225# on Int. 48 sec.

" : #6-E " 375# salt water on surface &

454 on Int. 20 sec.

AMOCO PRODUCTION CO. -- 1 well tested 100% with pressure
Owen A : #2-F 3-22-37 560# on int. gas
GETTY OIL COMPANY  --- 2 wells tested --- 100% with pressure
R.L. Brunson #1-P  4-22-37 220# gas on Int.
" #2-p " . 695# salt water aon Int.
AMERADA HESS CORP. -~ 2 wells tested -- 100% with pressure
A.B. Baker #3-1 10-22-37  '250# gas on Int.
" ' #4-p " 160# gas on Int.

4 ATLANTIC RICHFIELD CO. 1 well tested -- 100% with pressure
R.L. Brunson #8-L  3-22-37 1180# gas on Int.
MARATHON OIL C0. --- 7 wells tested -- 28% with prassure
Lou Wortham #11-F 11-22-37 45# gas on Int. 15 sec.
" #13-c " 45# gas. on surface 1 min 15 sec.
CITIES SERVICE OIL CO. -- 10 wells tested -- 80% with pressure
Brunson B #2-K  3-22-37 300# gas on Int.
" #3-M " 60# gas on Int.
" #6-M " 4604 gas on Int.
" #7-N " 180# gas on Int.
Brunson C #10-0 " 180# gas on surface
" #12-1 " 1604 gas on surface
Brunson B -1 4-22-37 1190# gas on Int.
" #5-1 10204 gas on Int.
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9-5/8" csg. ret @ 321" w/250/sx. cement
Af E&circulated to surface :

“~— 0il blanket in annulus

zﬁ >L 7" csg. set @ 3865' w/1600 sx. cement
\\\ circulated to tie w/9-5/8" csg.

: \\'xS-l/Z" internally plastic-coated
tubing swung @ 3875

~¢—{—— Open hole section 3865-4965'

Projected Total Dépth 4965

DIAGRAMMATIC SKETCH

Salt Water Disposal Well No. A-22
. NE/4 NE/4 Section 22, T22S, R37E, Lea County, N.M.
BLINEBRY-DRINKARD SATI. WATER DISPOSAL SYSTEM

=-+4===°w"' s ==""R AGUA, INC. STUE




’
farm C-10%

M.’.\ or corres arcrIvVED

{ ousrmnunon j__':_ Hovined |-1-69

[ SANTA FE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION " 1,:::[':]' e eftome &
FILE __|WELL COMPLETION OR RECOMPLETION REPORT AND LOG ﬂ'l't 'O“ T ”"”"
U.5.G.S . State £ Gas [enne e
LAND OFFICE
'opginoé" ’\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\

1 TYPE OF WELL t Agreement Mame

:IILLLD GWA!’LLD onvD oTHIR DiSEosal .
. TYPE OF COMPLETION 8, Farm or Lerse Name
D ol I8 DO U8 B+~ A I Blinebry-Dripkard SWD
T, Mame of Cperator 9. well o, tef——
A=-22

I X3 lr‘n\«.:« 'of L‘?em;or ‘ 10, Field and Pool, or Wilden?

MMLMMM&L.&M&O
juar Ltrfta__A 817 FEET FAOM THE North LINE AND 965 N \\\\\
County

i LOCATED _ Q4irl
rve BASE vt or sec. 22 Twe., 228 IG!.37E NMPM \\\\\ \\\\\\\ \
15, Date Spudied 16, Date T.D. Heached | 17, Datc Compl. (Ready to Prod.) |18, Elevations (NI, RKB, RT, CR etc.) 19, Elev, Caahlnqheqd
1/26/76 2/4/76 3352' GL
20, Tetal Depth 2). Plug Rack T.D. 22, i Multiple Compl., How 23, Intetvals , Rotary Tocls , Cable Tools
Many Drilled By 4 ' t
49651 — ' 0-4965 i
24, Froditing Interval(s), of this completion — Top, Botlom, Name 25, Was Directional Survey
Made

No

3865-4965' (San Andres)
26, Tyre tlectric :md Other L.ogs Run 27, Was Wall Carad
i No

Schlumberger Sidewall Neutron Porosity, Gamma Ray & caliper
CASING RECORD (Report oll strings set In well)

CASING SIZE WEIGHT LB./FT. DEPTH SET r HOLE SIZE CEMENTING RECORO AMOUNT PULLED
9-5/8" 36 321! 12-1/41 1250 sx, Class "C" w/1J4f Cement
j Flucele w/2% CaGl/sk. circulatje¢
2n 20 3865 8-3/4_ {1300 sx.Halliburton lLite Cement |
' "/}LS_E 5¢ 1t/sk & 300 sx. Class circulatlec
29, LINER RECORD ch TUBING RECORD
SIZE TOP BOTTOM SACKS CEMENT SCREEN SIZE DEPTH SET PACKER SET
5-1/21 3875"
31. Perforation Recotd (Interval, size and number) 32. ACID, SHOT, FRACTURE, CEMENT SOUEEZE, ETC.
DEPTH INTERVAL AMOUNT AND KIND MATERIAL USED

3865=4965" 10,000 gals, 15% HCl acid

| 3865-4965" | 10,000 gals
15% HCl acid

PRODUCTION

33.
Production Method (Flowing, gas lift, pumping — Size and type pump)

D ste First Production

Well Status (Prod. or Shut«in)

Date of Test Hours Tested Choke Size Prod’n. For Ol -- Bbl. Gas — MCF Water — Bbl. Gas ~Ofl Ratlo
Test Perled ,
) *
Flow Tubinq Press. Casing Pressure ﬁalcu}{uled 24- O©ll —~ Bbl. Gas «. MCF Water — Dbl Ol Gravity — API (Corr,)
our Rate
————
Tesl Witnessed By

34, Oinponttlon of Gas (Sold, used for fuel, vented, etc.)

15, L.Iat of Attachments
>

linatio Rpport, BHP Survey Report, Sidewall Neutron Parosity & Gamma Ray Lo

16, § hereby certify that the information shown on both sides of this form is true and complete to the best of my knowledge and belief.

7 TITLE Mmg‘r DATE 3/2/ 76

SIGNED
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- INSTRUCTIONS

This forn $2 to be (el with the gproprlate Diatrict Glfice of the Cainmiaston not later than 20 days after the completton of any newly-<drilied ot
deepened woll, It shall be accampanted by one copy of all electrlcal emd radlo-activily loga run on tho well and a summeay of all Bpecial tests cone
dicted, Incluting dill stem tests. All depths reported shall be measured deptha. In the canse of dliectionally drilled wells, irue vertical depthe phall
also be geported. For mulllple conpletions, Items 30 through 34 shall be reported for ¢ach zone, The form {8 to be flled In quintuplicate except on

state 1awd, whete six coples ae requited, See Rule 1106,

Ay

INDICATE FORMATION TOPS IN CONFORMANCE WITH GEOGRAPIICAL SECTION OF STATE

Southeastern New Mexico Northwestem New Mexico

T. Anhy 1112 T. Canyon T. Ojo Alamn T. Penn. "p"
T. Salt 1205 T. Strawn T. Kirtland-Fruitland T. Penn. "C"
. Salt 2383 T. Atokn T. Pictured Cliffs T. Penn. D"
T. Yates 2525 T. Miss T. CIlitf lHouse T. Leadville
T. 7 Rivess 2776 T. Devonian T. Menelee T. Madison
T. Queen 3308 T. Silurian T. Point Lookout T. Elbert
T. Grayburg 3603 T. Montoya T. Mancos T. McCracken
T. San o\ndres__3_§.§g__ T. Simpson T. Gallup T. Ignaclo Qtzte
T. Glorieta T. McKee Base Greenhorn . T. Granite
T. Paddock T. Etlenburger T. Dakota T.
T. DBlinebry T. Gr. Wash T. Morrison T.
T. Tubdb T. Granite f. Todilto T.
T. Drinkard T. Detaware Sand T. Entrada T.
T. Abo T. Bone Springs T. Wingate T.
T. Wolfcamp — T. 1. Chinle T.
T. Penn T. T. Permian T.
T Cisco (Bough C) T. T. Penn ‘‘A" T.
FORMATION RECORD {Attach odditiond sheets if necessory)
From To T::c::::' Formation From To T?:‘c:‘:‘.' Foemetion

0 |1127(1127 | Red beds & sand
1127 [1205| 78 | Anhydrite _
1205 | 23831178 | salt . | B
2383 |2525| 142 | Anhydrite & shale I MLV
2525 |2776| 251 | Sand & shale '
2776 | 3308| 527 | Sand & anhydrite : Chse Me. |
3308 |3603{ 295 | Anhydrite & dolomite -
3608 {3850| 247 | Anhydrite & dolomite
3850 | 4965|1115 | Dolomite & limestone
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INJECTION & DISPOSAL WELL PRESSURES
IN THE 36-SECTION BREAKTHROUGH AREA

Avg. Inj. Press-psi
Nov, 1974 Dec. 1975

AGUA B-D Disposal Well

No. H-35 1715 Shut-in San Andres
Anadarko Walden Well No. 4 o

(SWD Well) 1200 120G San Andres
Armer Gulf State Well No. 1

(SWD Well) 1300 1200 San Andres
Anadarko LMPSU (47 well avg.) 1803 1582 Queen
Petro-Lewis N.M. "M" State

(23 well avg.) 1659 1670 Queen
Skelly Penrose "A" Unit

1975 - 29 well avg. 1800 1743 Queen

1974 - 28 well avg.
Skelly Penrose "B" Unit ,

1975 - 26 well avg. 1750 1706 Queen

1974 - 25 well avg.

Anadarko Cole Well No. 3

(M16-22-37) 1000  Not Avail. Queen
Anadarko Walden Well No. 6 - :
’ (N16-22-37) Not Avail. 1000 Queen
Continental Elliott A-15
Well No. 1 (P15-22-37) 320 1400 Queen
BEFORE THE

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Santa Fe, New Mexico
Case No._s4 4 l:xhikit No. 7
Submitted by_M &€ «/ A4
Hearing Date : 3
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LANGLIE MATTIX WATER INJECTION WELLS DEC. - CONT™. ' PAGE # 5

‘GOMPANY WELL BBLS. WATER CUM. WATER AVG. I

LEASE UNIT SeTeRe INJ, INds ' PRESS »

AMERADA HESS CORP. CONT'D. ,

L.MWoUe 802 F 33-24-37 9,488 : 1,44, 234 890

" goL D M 10,674 603,387 800

" 902L " 11,860 500,197 "

TOTAL s 274,715 29,257,088

AMOCO PRODUGTION COMPANY

Cortland Myers Unit 2P 22-24337 22,776 1,701,245 839

" 5F " 15,568 1,529,581 729

n 6J " 13,596 1,586,626 705

TOTAL 3 51,940 4,817,452 S E—
=  ANADARKO PRODUGTION mMPANY _

* T, 2 2D 23-23-37 9,10 504,909 ' 1550

"> 3 1B 22-22-37 8,496 934,075 1150

" 3B " 75256 503,657 1000

" e, 4 1L " 5,273 975,991 1300

" 3F " 6,406 - 899,697 "

" v, 54 ip 3,571 478,080

", LB P 20-22-37" 4,990 i 901,362 . 1500

">, 7 l1Hd " 5,200 ’ ' 891,8& b

" 3 B " 5,225 393,640 : 1650

", 8 iF 6,473 889,248 1300

" T, 9 1p 20-22-37 3,659 1,119,599 1250

" 7, 10 3J 21-22-37 8,266 958,301 1350

. L " 3,647 855,415 50

"y, 12 1N 21-22-37 5,608 ~ 855,485 1650

M or; 134 1N 22-22-37 L4666 890,874 , 1660

" T, 13B 2D 272237 7 8L 845,612 1675

. 7B 4 6,67 ) 957,076 1750

L P VA - 24 22-22-37 6,787 910,478 . 155

" o, 15 2P d 3,397 . 816,854 ATH

" v, 17 1D - 26-22-37 4,12 | - 6&3,9:9 - 1750

" ™, 19 2P 27-22-37 4,900 1,329,053 : iTT5

" 4L H " 1,600 66.97‘; "

" 5 J " l’ 52) 1,81,@6 ’ “

" r, 21 2N " ) 5,330 1,372,967 1750

" 3D 3h-22-37 1:980 1,047,245 1725

LA 7 F " i 2,8Z) l,m’h” 1750

", 22 1L 27-22-37 2.910 992,663 "

" Tr, 24 4 8-22-37 2,748 991,329 .. 1300

" Ir, 25 2 h " 3,616 689,815 1650

" 3 JRTA 852,991, 50

", 28 3F M 3,911 880,061 1700



LANGLIE MATTIX WATER INJECTION WELLS DEC. - CONT'D. PAGE # 5;

-COMPANY WELL BBLS. WATER C UM. WATER AVG. O
LEASE UNIT SaTeR. INJ. INJ. PRESS »
ANADARKO GONT'D, —
LMPSU Tr. 28 L L 28-22-37 4678 1,110,876 1500
" 7N " 1,191 827,892 170
" Tr. 29 2 H 29-22-37 4,836 1,110,965 15610
" T, 31 1H 32-22-37 3,176 1,088,833 1650
" 7r, 32 2D 33-22-37 3,847 1,071,611
" T, 33 1F " 3,039 988, 4,08
" e, 35 2 H " None 1,208,301
" 3B " 1,71 969,080
" o, 36 1B 34~22-37 3,20 2,225,241
" L H " 6,160 1,970,363
n n‘. 37 1 J " 3.770 1’896,957
" 3P " 450 1,236,558
* 7, 38 1D 28-22-37 4,062 1,038,979
" r. 39 1P 29-22-37 4,043 1,125,865
"o, 4O 1L 23-22-37 3,882 k45,102
TOTAL 49 209,865 18,051,994
BUCKLES, GMO. L. '
Knight 5 M 22-21~37 6,950 - 839,942
" 6 P 21~ 237 - 2,300 . 09,713
" 71 " 20 L73, 450
" 8L 20~ 244~37 435 640,507
" 9L " 5580 844,096
" 0 M " 6,200 899,933
" 1M " 950 255,483
" 2P 21<24~-37 7,645 ~ 1,129,865
" 3P " 2,10 314,265
Jamison {5 H " 5’ Sm . ‘632’922
" 6 H " 11,082 1,223,027
TTOTRE— 1 19,122 7,763,193
CARTER FOUNDATION PRODUCTION COMPANY
Blinebry Fed. . 1p 3p-23-37 6,403 797,173
» M 35-23-37 . 6,727 651,247
h WI 34~23-37 3,310 628,78
" 15 B 35-23-37 25030 586,561
" 10 G 34~23-37 None 442,393
" 7P " " 319,306
TOTAL 6 21,470 13,425,408
CONTINENTAL OIL COMPANY
Jack AB-29 21 29-24-37 12,154 959,507
" ' L O " 25,180 1,151,806
" 6 G " 17,916 819,112
TOTAL 3 55,250 2,930,425
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IB MATTIX WATER INJECTION WELLS DEG. - CONT'D. PAGE # 53
ANY : BBLS. WATER C UM. WATER AVG. INJ.
UNIT S+TsRe J. INJ, PRESS .
L Ol CORPORATION
4 B " 12,400 951,806 1000
6 A " 11,625 827,892 600
9F " 4,650 644,637 975
1 4~25-37 None 63,026 0
5L 3-25-37 9,300 703,999 800
17 4 " 10,850 916,053 900
19 P " 18,600 1,007,593 600
2 M " 3,100 436,761 850
23 0 " 10,850 1,061,582 600
27T H L~25237 6,200 311,978 1000
' 1 103,075 8,145,762
L OIL CORPORATION '
Elie Mattix Queen Unit 2 B 1U-25-37 13,883 1,637,608 100
3 M 10-25-.37 1,851 527,294 750
7P " 13,883 1,147,645 300
1B 15-25-37 7,713 © 805,604 700
13D 14-25-37 12,340 1,541,327 300
D " 13,883 1,541,963 50
15 F 15-25-37 - 2,314 516,556 750
17 H " : 2,053 1,309,340 700
19 4 " 6,942 747,166 525
21 L Up-25-37 2,681 1,938,420 750
28 15-25-37 1,851 267,519 575
25 P " 20,053 1,500,147 450
27T M h~25-37 20,053 1,177,532 100
28 B 22-25-37 8,48] 514,066 475
31D 23-25-37 10,798 1,721,391 500
32 G 22-25-37 23,138 750,360 100
17 225,060 19,769,142
O-LEWIS CORPORATION ,
"M State he 19-22-37 (Gas Well) 399,694 0
13K 20-22-37 4,565 905,620 1750
14 H 31-22-37 1,682 764,542 1425
15 N 29-22-37 5,677 - 861,961 1950
16 J " . 8,292 1,008,085 1500
DF " 9,049 255,983 1750
22 B " 4,350 1,061,845 1925
: 3¢ "9 3 30730 3910235 %900
| 20 19-22-37 392 923,21
Ladd v 5L Homay  glddla 05195 o #l20
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LANGLIE MATTIX WATER INJECTION DEC. - GONT'D. PAGE # Si,
COMPANY WELL BBLS. WATER _ CUM. WATER AVG. INJ.
_IﬁASE UNIT SeTeRe INJ. INJ. PRBS_._
PETRO-LEWIS CORP. CONT'D.
NeMs "M State 27 H 30-22-37 8,349 355,534 1850
" 81 " 4,726 962,708 1900
" 31 4 LU 7,016 866,367 1875
" 32 M 19-22-37 399 . 754, 584 175
" 33 K " 7,197 1,123,695 1200
" 34D 29-22-37 59841 320,098 1900
" 37 M 20-22-37 7,364 1,006,561 1650
" 38 G 30-22-37 4,366 941,212 1600
" 41 0 " 1,602 793,979 1400
" L2 E 19-22-37 1,613 542,573 0
" Ly I L 9,761 919,229 1400
" 45 ¢ 30-22-37 18 191,637 1975
" L6 G 19-22-37 3,681 700,352 775
" L7 N 0-22-37 11,812 . 393,139 1625
TOTAL 25 135,966 18,344,497 i
RESERVE OIL & GAS GOMPANY :
Cooper Jal Unit 104 E 18-24-37 11,997 ‘ 567,046 533
" W7K o 95389 373,710 277
” 09K n 11,997 570,055 . 0
" a0r 11,997 436,291 1002
" 112 M 13-25-36 11,997 585,310 1038
" 114 0 " 11,997 : 581,005 951
" 16 M 17-24-37 R, 700 425,09 1348
” 1180 n 11,997 570,586 598
" 120 ¢ 24~ 24~36 8,700 : 427,496 1105
" 122 A " 11,997 . 578,691 919
" 12, ¢ 19-24-37 11,997 573,432 0
L 127 H 24~ 244~36 11,997 581,783 1056
" BOK n 12,026 _ 589,659 1087
" 3K 19-24-37 10,874 5Ll , 269 0
" 137 D 25~ 24~36 None 184,965 , 0
" 139 B " 11,997 577,890 1085
" 41D 30-24~37 11,997 579,977 1055
" U3 F 25-24~36 11,997 587,552 584
" UL H n 11,997 584,389 1082
" U5G6  18-24-37 11,997 582,980 970
" L6 1  13-24-36 8,700 : 426,183 1290
" U7 E 19-24~37 8,700 430,861 ’ 1248
" U8 J 2l 26-36 12,043 584,631 839
2} 259,087 12,524,721

TOTAL
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! LANGLIE MATTIX WATER INJECTION WELLS DEC. - CONT'D.

COMPANY WELL BBLS. WATER CUM. WATER
1EASE UNIT S+ TeRe INJ,. , N,
SKELLY OIL CO. CONT'D.
" 142 E 5-25-37 10,939 47,563
" 157 K 2-24-37 5.1, 22,467
" 169 K 5-24~37 10,607 51,256
‘ " 171 K 6-24~37 10,939 50,610
" 175 0 " 10,939 50,547
I *179 0 5+24-37 164979 14,979
: " 198 A 8-2-37 10,599 51,253
i " 20eC " 10,547 146,981
" SHH02 A 7= 2437 10,939 50,714
" ..216 G 8-24-37 10959% 51,197
! " 233 K " 10’593 51’527
‘ " 235 I 7-24~37 10,939 L6,56%
‘ " 241 K 12-24-36 10,940 46,655
., (63,4 36-23-36 10,963 : 35,905
.' " 208 G 12-24-36 10,939 35,884
" 101 K 36-23-36 10,963 . 26,876
" Wk G 5-24-37 10,579 - 26,438
" HHIQT M W 10,625 36,137
" 107 O 31-23-37 10,963 30,996
" 2L E 8-24-37 10,533 . 14,998
" _ *oU8 M " 2,974 2,974 375
- (#179-0 NOV,&Dec-»ﬁOtél)(-ﬁz)zf-A; Rev.Cum.39775;n0t 39,795)(NOV. Total ‘Cum. 13128;735)('NOV.177—O ‘posted in error,eliminate)
'IUTAL = 39 427a3&3 1’556’165 B
— .~ SKELLY OIi COMPANY , '
Skelly Perrose MA" Unit 2L 34~22-37 9,005 1,443,156
" \ L J 33-22-37 4,610 : 47,150
" . 61 " 6,300 803,005
" gN " 1,59 598,579
n B (O 33-23-37 9,080 927,535
" 12 N 34~22-37 8,716 2,405,878
” 13 B 3-23-37 9,360 - 566,875
" 17 B U~-23~37 2,725 643,905
" 21 H " 14,610 852,965
" 23 F 3-23-37 15,390 1,339,995
.. 2% J " 16,330 1,352,685
" BL i 7+555 1,119,860
" 304 4~23-37 7,650 ’ 566,630
" 325 " 3,715 877,235 n
" 34 N " - 6,355 ' 592,160
" 36 P " 14,820 1,017,357
" 38 N 3-23-37 10,625 853,955
" WP "

5 PSS
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CUM. WATER

333232333333 2323 3323333333233

COMPANY WELL BBL5. WATER AVG, INJ.
I.EASE ) UNIT SoToRo INJ. N mJo PRESS.
SKELLY OIL CO. CONT'D.
Skelly Penrose ™A% Umit L2 B 10=23-37 8,9 818,156 1920
" L4, D " 8,575 869,10 1800
" 46 B 9-23-37 8,030 977,570 1350
" 48 H " 6,785 657,855 1700
" 50 F 10-23-37 11,860 791,250 1725
" 52 H 10-23-37 1,940 482,120 1960
" 53 4 " 3,740 391,97 1750
" 55 L " 7,315 739,770 1800
" 57 J 9-23-37 4,250 755,052 " .
" 59 P " 6,195 225,695 %0
" 61 F L 23-37 9,205 597,800 1920
TOTAL 2 232,566 24,722,898
-SKELLY OIL CGOMPANY ‘
Skelly Penrose MBM Unit 1B 32-22-37 7, 760 504,379 1900
" 3D " 7,695 1,121,903 1500
5F " 8,765 1,058,944 . "
8J " 10,290 - 627,745 1800
0L " 8,130 372,626 1900
12 P 31-22-37 7,925 863,675 2090
14 N 32-22-37 6,005 932,030 1750
16 P " Ty485 972,870 1800
17D L-23-37 5,600 730,936 2000
19 B " 4,400 435,805 "
21D " 6,615 622',1000 1800
25 H 6-23-37 74565 1,117,045 "
27 F 5-23-37 7,005 1,203,309 "
29 H " 1,535 767,940 275
325, " L4295 563,519 2100
3L " 6,240 601,060 1900
_ 36 P 6-23-37 4,258 1,342,501 1600
.38 W 5-23-37 6,152 1,314,305 1600
L P " 5,656 1,097,856 1900
42D 9-23-37 6,462 911,272 1200
45 D 7-23-37 7,970 08,48% "
50 H 9-23-37 5.1 1,127,768
52 F " 1,881 800,420 1600
5, " 7,191 881,776 "
59 P  8-23-37 75572 199,593 1450
61 N 9-23-37 5,954 166,387 1300
62 F 8-23-37 Tehe 835,736
63 5,060 575,450 1200
2 165, 580 22,457,735




WATER INJECTION WELLS DEC. - CONT'D. ' o PRCE¥ W

COMP WELL BBLS. WATER CUM. WATER AVG. INJ,
_';LEASE UNIT S«TsRe INJ. : Nu, PRESS 1
) PENROSE SKELLY o
- -ANADARKO PRODUCTION COMPANY ,
R.E. Cole 3 M 16-22-37 7,709 278,949
E.Ms Walden 6N 1622237 = WA 782,121 1000
TOTAL o 2 27,130 1,061,070
— CONTINENTAL OIL GOMPANY . :
Elliott A-15 1I 152237 7,316 159,339 14,00
South Perrose Skelly Unit Pilot Area
106 0 6-22-37 None 756,632
" 1218 " " 870,129
" 3¢ " " 61&7,597
" 127k " " 795,321
" 129 I 6-22-37 " 817,174 0
" 133 M 5-22-37 A 719,344
TOTAL 6 None . 4,606,197
RED LAKE .
ATLANTIC RICHFIELD COMPANY , :
¥W. Red Lake Unit 2wz D -18-27 None : 76,199 0
] 22D " 2,991 24,397 730
w Lz F " None 100,734 0
" LzF " 1,609 : 389,073 693
" awzo 7 None : 49,240 o
" nzZo " 1,861 341,09 798
" 1WA " None ‘ 61,222 0
" 1312 A " 3,3 459,829 972
" U H " None - 109,064 0
L U1Z H " 1,578 : 426,598 990
" 6w 1" None ' . 126,021 \ 0
" - 1612 I 7L 214,091 73l
" 17 M 5-18-27 2,057 123,938 ' 542
TOTAL . 7 14,181 3,072,185
B & D OPERATING COMPANY , ' '
Se.Red Lake Grayburg Unit 3 A 351727 800 306,983 300
" ) 6F " . 400 ‘ 235,771 "
" 85E: 36-17-27 " - 800 486,451 "
" 9E " - 500 237,120 v
" ne " 500 206,652 ”
" 18J 3517-27 400 217,245 "
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SOUTHEAST MNE MEXICO SALT WATER DISPOSAL SYSTEMS LQ;ZAC,,.-——/«-—-—""‘
NOVEMER' 12 ZA ‘ BEFoﬁm ; 'Z\\ }”CS‘CN
o L CONSERVATICH -
WELL MOV, EBLS, ACCUM, .‘ St FAVE INY,
UNIT S.T«Re WATER DISPOSED VATER D o RESS.A tig f‘( —
. se ‘\10 — I
inebry Drinkard Ca i by Py (/ﬁ,g e
H-35 H 35-22~37 173,000 11,647, 93gSubmitiec 7~ 1715
C-2¢C 2=22~37 ) 36’156 1,402, 5 Heqnng Vot
P-5 P 5-18-30 16,079 1.015,5
G-31 G 31~17-33 47,473 2,560, 51 2125 pei
0-10 1-18-27 8,319 387,1*63 1030 '
E-31 E 31-18-37 15,840 1,358,975
: iED.ADA HESS CORPORATION '
1N 2-12~33 110,540 16,876,629 Vacuum
2C 11-12-33 P&A 2,573,842
3 F L] ‘ - To‘a 19’ S%!m ‘ .
LN 35-11-33 - 119,066 119,066 . Vacuum
2J 11-13-38 . 80,048 : 5,774,112 "
11 11-12-32 ~0- ‘ - 820,978 :
2B U-12-32 -0- . 27,484,891
3¢C " S -0 . 37,913,484 - '
’; 0 ].1'-12"% 169,%5 - 292&,719 Vacumn
1P 27-12-33 | - -O= N 1,558,601 -
1D 2-17-37 19,238 o 14,025,126 - K75#
‘13 X 24-25-37 . 28,804 - . . 6,271,838 . .-
AMERICAN PETROFINA COMPANY OF TEXAS - o : - T : : L
Mrederal "C" 2E 21-8-36 1,657 ' . - 515,603 1400
IAOCO PROLUCTION COMPANY - . T i
: 3C 35-19-33 6,480 . 208,202 Vacuma
1M 3-18-30 o - 673,562
1N " 72637 148,080 S 13,208,776 - 258
11 9=2/y=37 25,75 1,699,780 - - Vacuum
LL 35-17-31 2,033 127,993 "
l'organ D Federal 51 13-7-33 700 119,080 ' 650 pei
State CF .11 13-11-27 10,800 697,89 1800 psi
AVADARKO PRODUCTION COMPANY - :
! LK 15-22-37 3,82 1,990,741 roo
pire Abo Unit C 49 L 29-17-29 29,478 184,793 Gravity




‘GLIE MATTIX WATER INJECTION WELLS NOV. -~ CONT'D.

PAGE # 54

p WELL BBLS. WATER CUM. WATER AVG. INJ.
UNIT _ S.TeR. INJ. INJ, PRESS,
BMERADA i{ESS CORFORATION CONT'D.
119 J  33-24-37 13,712 822,325 1100
121 H 34~24~37 13,711 881,292 "
122 F " 6,856 989,645 1180
2,p *» 13,714 1,811,851 1100
w58 " 6,856 - 540,845 1180
Uu2L " 15,082 1,212,876 1100
515 " 13,711 1,132,413 1050
W5 N ® 8,227 290,911 975
1wB6p " 12,340 383,908 650
202 N 28-24-37 27% 657,777 175
04 M " 15,082 - 531,664 700
302 H 28-24-37 9,598 1,823,785 1120
8J " 13,71 1,452,633 1120
504 F 27-24-37 2,72 375,990 1200
505¢C ¥ 823 351,190 nurs
1L " 13,712 1,874,104 1100
&Ly " 4,113 1,282,332 115
033 " 13,025 906,152 "
o7p " 1,372 163,689 1190
TW'H  34~24-37 8,227 595,268 "
802 F  33-24:37 12,340 1,016,642 800
g4LD " 13,712 169,757 w0
%21 " 13,712 347,059 00
29 295,478 25,879,834
CO PRAODUCTION COMPANY
Cortland Myers Unit 2P  22-24-37 22,373 1,399,762 804
¥ F " 18,993 1,320,891 - 805
6 J L 27’ 1’”3”“0 L Bm
{*5~F Sept. Cum. error 1,281,774 mot 1,280,774) -
NTOTAL 3 69,010 4,014,093
ANAD ARKO PRODUCTION COMPANY
IMPSU Tr. 1 2M  U-22-37 11,055 37%,690 1500
Tr. 2 2D 23-23-37 14,580 405,845 1200
Tr. 3 1H  22-22-37 16,796 826,655 175
3B " 15,183 401,088 11300
L 1y * 14,195 887, 164 1600
3 E " ’21"8 795’326 1”0
Tr. 54 ip 13,941 411,403
Tr. 5B 1P 21-22-37 12,651 829,235 1700
Tre 7 ;. iBi : 115‘.,3?913 820,101 1725
Oky 192 316,220 3500" "
8 1F » 15,133 810,523 1725
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LANGLIE MATTIX WATER INJECTION WELLS KOV, - CONT'D.

PAGE # 55
BBLS. WATER CUM. WATER AVG. INJ.

233133 T12TE2TIITTT2I22I2T32333I2 3232383333

| COMPANY
!EASE VA 1 ScToRe LNJO INJ. 1@35.
ANADARKO PRODUCTION COMPANY CONT'D.
IM:SU Tr. 9 20-22-37 13,677 1,055,331 2025
Tr. 10 34J 21-22-37 13,150 854,026
LL W 12,613 791,895
™. 12 1N 21-22-37 12,813 783,710
Tr. 134 1N 22-22-37 14,67 823,752
Tr. 13B 2D  27-22-37 9,587 762,332
Tr. 13C 5F " 5,668 . 831,603
7B L 6,030 883,706
. L 2J 22-22-37 3,684 820,024,
r. 15 2p " 13,157 764,705
Tr. 17 1D 26-22-37 10,750 572,790
Tr. 18 215 " 9,290 90,392
Tr. 19 2P 27-22-37 7,960 1,267,533
L H " 5,030 _ 541,883
54d " 6,020 1,3)6,586
ﬁ'o 21 2 N " 9’1% 1,”‘&'0“7
3D  34-22-37 6,350 999,945
TF d 13,050 1,160,359
Tr. 22 1L 27-22-37 5,020 946,163
. 2k 4 J 28-22-37 Yn 932,328
Tr. 25 2H 10,7 - 630,858
3B w 10,681 786,596
Tr. 28 3F " 13,021 815,050
L1 ¥ 12,468 1,043,635
7N " 8,963 799,82
Tro a 2 H 29‘22-37 9’8168 1,050’975
Tr. 32 2D 33-22-37 11,518 1,027,611
Tr. 33 i1F " 7,226 ‘ 945,996
Tr. 35 2H L None 1,208,301
3B L] 11,953 923,259
Tr. 36 1B 34,-22-37 2,19 2,169,489
LH " 5,10 . 1,910,893
Tr. 37 1J v 6,640 1,843,547
3p # 13,130 1,193,748
'ﬁ'. 39 l P 29-22-37 ]_'I.,88l|. 1.0&,3&
Tr. 40 1L 23-22-37 11,97 387,730
49 1190,790 ’ M’952’512 ’
BUCK1ES, GRO ‘ '
i 5M 22-21-37 7,180 ' 761,820
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i FMALILA WALER LNUDAV L AVN WDAMO MN e = VUNIL Ve
v

CUM. WATER

§coTaL

WNE BBLS. WATER AVG. INJ.
y UNLT  SoTeRs INJ. INJ. PRESS.
BOSTL OIL CORP. CONT'D.
anglie Mattix Queen Unit 19 J  15-25-37 5,162 646,296 500
21 L 14-25-37 9,679 1,765,708 500
22 N 15-25-37 1,291 212,042 450
25 P " 6,453 1,332,686 450
27T M 14~25-37 7,743 979,082 50
28 B 22-25-37 1,291 411,971 300
31D 23-25-37 9,034 1,523,184 150
32¢ 22-25-37 3,872 632,566 350
35 E 23-35-37 9,035 1,918,185 1000
17 92,921 17,377,476
PETRO-1ENIS CORPORATION
M, "M State 4L C  19-22-37 (Gas Well) 399,694 )
. 13 K  20-22-37 7,561 827,428 1665
L H  31-22-37 1,043 736,933 175
15 N 29-22-37 6,917 760, U6 1835
wa " 6,389 902,640 1420
2 F " 9,578 153,442 1575
2B W 7,102 969,578 1850
23¢c » 6,203 816,220 1825
24, 0  19-22-37 7,295 819,701 1625
25 L 29-22-37 9,158 189,844 1650
26 B . 10,258 978,482 1825
27 H 30-22-37 7,77 256,108 1800
281 W 5,712 872,060 1825
3114 " 7,756 775,930 "
32 M 19~22-37 3,903 0,537 1755
33K " 10,602 1,017,747 1155
34D  29-22-37 6,066 258,419 1850
37T M 20-22-37 8,492 894,065 1750
38 G 30-22-37 8,37, 866,473 1825
LLo » 6,932 727,230 1850
42 B 19-22-37 2,57 4£9,822 0
W I ” 7,747 809,467 1325
L5 C  30-22-37 2 191,027 1910
L6 G 19-22-37 5,330 623,566 625
kT N 20-22-37 9,518 264,439 1640
25 162,275 16,300,998
RESERVE OIL & GAS COMPANY , o
[ Cooper Jal Unit 104 E  18-24-37 12,656 £02,643 553
" 107Kk " 12,656 263,715 35
o9 * ,12:656' 405,977 0
1201 " 12,656 272,369 968




ATER ' AVG. INJ. L

WELL BBLS. WATER ' ClM. W
§ UNIT SeTeRs INJ. INJ. PRESS.
L OIL CO. CONT'D.

lie Mgttix W.F. Ut. #1 170 23-24-37 3,723 1,189,578 1500

9 34,211 9,084,148
OIL COMPANY
« Ce Johnson LD 20-23-37 1,665 1,665 0
KELLY OXL COMPANY
ers Langlie Mattix 157 K 2-24-37 None 22,467
011, COMPANY {
¢Lly Penross A" Unit 2L 34-22-37 5,460 1,363,866 1970
L J  33-22-37 7,260 703,205 1960
6L " 1,115 756,815 197
g8p W 5,590 566,261, 1960
WP " 9,740 840,405 1880
12 N 34-22-37 9,680 2,303,615 1725
13B  3-23-37 8,960 | 188,905 1500
17 B 4-23-37 7,870 594,460 1840
2lH " 9,75 740,695 40
23 F  2-23-37 25,300 1,209,345 1750
264 " 21,,855 : 1,166,925 1860
28 L L None 1,031,895 ) 0
304 L=-23-37 13,590 - 502,185 1950
2L " 9,980 799,970 . 2000
» 3N " 9,410 : 517,45 1680
" 3%p » 14,075 911,177 1800
” 38 N 3-23-37 2,495 782,425 : 1880
" Wwp " 7,170 613,035 | 1850
" L2 B 10-23-37 10,230 723,946 - 1985
" ,p " 15,605 e 789,790 1900
" B 9-23-37 8,520 899,820 1650
" BH " 6,140 TR 584,150 1775
» 5 F  10-23-37 18,190 , 681,255 1750
" . 52K W 4,59 _ 453,005 . 1700
" 53y 0w 9,430 B 321,050 | 1900
" 55L W 8,820 666,620 1800
" 57 J  9-23-37 6,105 - 695,872 - 1825
" 59p ® | 15,020 3 109,390 1125
” 61 F 4-23-37 9,665 495,490 - - 1970
TOTAL 29 284,590 22,313,040
SKELLY OIL COMPANY . (
Scelly Penrose "B7 Unit 1B  32-22-37 1,535 - 407,879 1900
" 3p " 9,740 1,034,483 1800
" 5F m None 998,794
” gJg n 10,145 507,530 1800
” lop » 2,37 352,531 2075
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LANGLIE MATTIX WATER INJECTION WELLS NOV. ~ CONT'D. ’ PAGE # 61
COMPANY WELL BBLS. WATER CUM. WATER AVG. INJ.
ASE UNIT __ SeTeRe INJ, NG, PRESS.

Bl SKELLY OIL CO. CONT'D.

B Skelly Perircse "B" Unit 12 p 31-22-37 4,540 793,050 200
» LN 32-22-37 9,765 845,550 1900
" Bp 10,820 880,695 1800
" 17D 4-23-37 1,320 719,432 2090
" 9B " 9,505 _ 369,580 2000

y 21D hod 8,760 535,900 1800
" 25 H  6-23-37 12,325 1,025,255 1800
” 27 F 5-23-37 11,000 1,104,959 »

" 29 H " 2,555 748,890 275

" 25 ” - 6,084 500,129 2100

" 3L " 7,587 520,957 : 1900

" - 3P  6-23-37 11,768 1,254,031 1600

" 38 N 5-23-37 8,843 1,223,043 1500

L] L P 5-23-37 9,154 1,009,794 1500

» k2D  9-23-37 8,612 . 830,047 1200

L 45 D T-23-37 11,145 617,080 1600

L 5 H 9-23-37 S.I. 1,127,768

L 52 F ” 5,473 770,892 1900
B SLL " 5,985 : 808,555 1700

L 59 P 8-23-37 7,979 89,390 _ 1300

L 61 N 9-23-37 6,773 91,521 L

" 62 F  8-23-37 Tehe 835,736 ]

“TOT. 28 191,121 ' 20,500,428 X —
3 SKELLY OIL COMPANY . - ‘ : .
N E., L. Steeler 64 17-.23-37 5,645 ‘ 752,805 1500

" 7H " 2,065 ‘ 2,065 _ 3000

TOTAL 2 7,78 N 754,870 ’

TENNECO OIL COMPANY - , .

Ginsberg Federsal - - 6B  31-25-38 12,256 - 514,804

TEXACO INC. ' : : _

» 7¢ " 19,889 V 684,121 "

TOTAL 2 37,529 1,114,664

TEXACO INC. 4 )

‘C. C, Fristoe "A" Fed . NMCT/1 6D 35-24-37 5,790 165,884 800

UNION TEXAS PETROLEUM CORPORATION L )

‘Langlie Jal Unit 1B 31-24-37 17,550 373,072 250

" 3D 32-24-37 - 16,860 295,898 720

5B ® 20,250 417,753 700
7TH % 6,060 101,84 400
9F 11,190 282,617 660
1 H 31-24-37 12,810 348,733 600




- T * BBLS, WATER .\ CUM. WATER . AVC, INJ,
UNIT S.T.R. IN, INJ, PRESS, _
UE’ C. E. & B. N. HUNCY. JR. COM'DQ o
Fed. love 16-). K L-18-32 450 484,919 2100
TOTAL . "10 4,050 4,113,300
PENROSE SHELLY
ANADARKO PRODUCTION COMPANY R _
R.E. Cole 3M 16-22-37 5,451 183,981 1000
E. M, Walden 6N 15-23-37 2L,533 460,235
TOTAL 2 29,984 : blidy 217
CONTINENTAL OIL COMPANY , : T
Elliott A-15 \ 1I 15-22-37 3,8 ‘ 48,008 320 ‘
So, Perrose Ske¥ly Ut. Pilot Area .
. 7106 € 5-22-37 -0~ 755,058 - 0 ‘
" 1118 ® -0~ - - 868,340 0 '
" 113G ® 332 645,196 0
" 127 K w -0- 792,893 0
" 1291 6-22-37 -0~ 815.190 0
" 133M 522237 ~0- 5,75 0
TOTAL - 6 - 332 . h,592,h22 v
ATLANTIC RICHFIELD COMPANY : o '
W. Red Lake Unit 20ZD  7-18-27 None 76,199 0
" 21Zp ® 3,002 260,958 . 739
" LUZF @ None 100,734 - 0 -
" "4LZ F . 693 349,473 875
= 1Wz0 = flone 49,240 0
bl 11z 0 . 1,819 290,990 939
- 1IUzZ4 % None , 61,222 0
. 13.ZA % 6,185 LO4, 423 146
L] UUVZH " None 109,064 (]
" WZHE 4,484 381,145 73
L 16021 @ None 126,021 )
" W6Lz1 * 1,104 197,942 - 9%,
" 17 M 5-18-27 5,009 372,270 23
7 22,266 2,719,681
B & D OTL COMPANY o :
S. Red Lake Grayburg Unit 3A  35-17-27 None 290,388
- 6F ® " 225,481
" 7H % " 260,749
" 8E  36-17-27 ” 469,356
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Gult Energy and inerals Company-U, S,
PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT

MIDLAND ODISTRICT
P. O. Drawer 1150

8. L. Choate
Midiand, Texas 79701

DISYAICT PRODUCTION MANAGEK
R. F. Ward. Jr.
DISTRICT CPERATIONS MANAGER
o B 4 March 1976
OISTRICT SERVICES MARAGER
A, J, Evans, Jr.
DISTAICT ENVIRONMENTAL, SAFETY,
AND JOINT OPERATIONS MANAGER
J. C, Howard
OISTRICT EMPLOYEE RECATIONS MANAGER

011 Conservation Commission
Sctate of New Mexico

P. 0. Box 2088 : o
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 e T

Attention: Mr, Joe D. Ramey
Secretary~Director

Re: Case 5644 Commission Hearing Application
of Agua, Inc. for Amendment of Order No.
R-5137, lea County, New Mexico

Gentlemen;

By 0il Conservation Commission letter dated August 22, 1975 Agua Incorporated was
ordered to shut-in their Blinebry-Drinkard SWD System Well No. 35-~H located in

Unit H, Section 35, T-225, R-37E, lea County, New Mexico, by September 26, 1975.

It was the opinion of the Commission that pressure on the surface casing constituted
a hazard to fresh water in the area.

e T L ERCE VRSPV OR N ON

In order to handle water normally disposed by Well No. 35-H, Agu&, Inc., laid a
temporary line from Well No. 35~H to their disposal well No. 2-C located in Unit C,
Section 2, T-228, R-37E. Injection into Well No. 35-H was terminated on September 19,

1975, in compliance with the Commission's directive.

T

-

Under Order R-4495 dated October 7, 1975 the Commission approved Agua's request to
add perforations in their No, 2-C disposal well in ithe San Andres formation., The
approval was conditional for injection iato the San Andres perforations for a period
of four months., This condition was further extended for an additional 90 days.

By Order No. R-5137 the Commission authorized the drilling of Agua, Inc. disposal
Well No. A-22 located 817 feet from the North Line and 965 feet from the East Line
of Section 22, T-228, R~37E, lea County, New Mexico. This order- restricted the
well-head pressure on the injection well to no more than one hundred psi provided,
however; the Secretary Director of the Commission shall have the authority to

increase the pressure limit,

A DIZISION OF GULF OIL CORPORATION




011 Conservation Commission
4 March 1976
Page 2

Well No. A-22 has been drilled and completed through open hole interval 3865'-
4965' with 7% casing set at 3865' and cemented to the surface of the ground. In-
jectivity tests revealed that adequate disposal capacity could not be attained at 1
pressure less than 100 psi surface pressure, Agua has petitioned the Commission
to amend Order No., R-5137 to allow surface injection pressures up to 1200 psi.

YA review of the data published in the Monthly Statistical Report of the New Mexico
0il and Gas Engineering Committee reveals that salt water disposal wells in Township
22 South, Range 37 East are operating at wellhead injection pressures as high as
1200 psi. This review also revealed that waterflood injection wells in Township
22 Scuth, Range 37 East are operating at wellhead injection pressures as high as

2090 psi.

r;; order not to jeopardize the approximately 10,000 barrels of oil per day produced
from the 430 wells tied into Aqua's Blinebry-Drinkard system, Gulf 0il Corporation
respect fully requests that the Commission allow the disposal of water into Agua's
Well No. A-22 at wellhead injectiow pressures comparable to those pressures allowed
for other disposal and injection wells in Township 22 South, Range 37 East.

Yours very truly,

R Pl

R. F. WARD, JR.

CFK3 jm

ce: J. T. Sexton
01l Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 1980
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Aqua, Inc.
P. 0. Box 1978
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240




(conoco)

L. P. Thompson Continental 0il Company
P.Q. Box 460

Diviston Manager
1001 North Turner

Production Department
Hobbs Division Hobbs, New Mexico 88240
Western Hemisphere Petroleum Dlvislon (505) 393-4141

March 8, 1976

Hew Mexico 011 Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention Mr. Joe D, Ramey

Gentlemen:

Commission Hearing March 10, 1976, Application of Agua Inc.

Continental 0il Company is one of the owners of the Blinebry Drinkard
Saltwater Dispnsal System operated by Agua, Inc. and is also a working
interest owner in Anadarko's Langlie Mattix Penrose Sand Unit and

in Skelly's Skelly Penrose "B" Unit as well as the operator of various
properties in the 36-section area which was the subject of Cases Nos.
5377 and 5403. Continental operates several properties which deliver
substantial volumes of produced water into the Blinebry Drinkard Salt-
water Digposal System. We are aware of the pressure limitation placed
on Agua in their drilling of a new disposal well and have been
concerned about the apparent inconsistency of this limitation in comparison
with the lack of limitation or less stringent limitation placed on other
injectors of water in the area.

We should like to point out that the production of crude '0il should be
encouraged in New Mexico in order to supply the tremendous demand in

the United States. Each barrel of 01l we do not produce in this country
must be imported. It is a fact of life that water must be produced with
a large part of our domestic oil productiort. The Commission has directed
that we must dispose of produced water underground and we concur in this
directive. We do not believe that it serves the best interest of the State
of New Mexico or the United States to force operators of leases to
shut-in those leases because the water cannot be disposed off within

the pressure limitation placed by the Commission. We do not believe

that it serves the best interest of the industry for a new disposal well
to be restricted to a less pressure for injection of water than is used,
with Commission's apparent approval by other disposal systems in the
same area.

We believe that if the Commisson is unwilling to relax the pressure limit-
ation on the new disposal well that it should give serlous consideration

to requiring the waterflood project in the immediate area to substitute

this produced water in place of outside water which is piped into the

area for injection. The parties to such a water exchange should be subject
to the same compulsion or lack of compulsion in arriving at mutuality agree—

able terms for such exchange.

————




NMOCC
Page 2
March 8, 1976

Continental Cil Company respectfully urges the Commission to take
appropriate action to permit the produced water now handled by the
Blinebry Drinkard SWD System to be disposed of without unnecessary
hardship to any of the parties here involved.

Yours very truly,

CFE: FOH: JWK

!{ .(j'“’\;r“g) '
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P 0 BOX 2088

SANTA FE NM 87501

ATTN: MR. JOE D, RAMEY
SECRETARY -DIR ECTOR
RE: CASE 5644; APPLICATION OF AGUA, INC., FOR THE AMENDMENTS
OF ORDER NO. R-5137, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

GENTLEMEN: | |
THIS LETTER 1S WRITTEN TO REQUEST YOUR FAVORABLE ACTION ON THE
ABOVE APPLICATION OF AGUA, INC. THE SURFACE INJECTION PRESSURE
LIMITATION OF 100 PSI CONTAINED IN ORDER MNO. R-5137 IS ~
UNNECESSARILY RESTRICTIVE AND COULD LOGICALLY BE INCREASED To ‘
1200 PSI UNDER THE CONDITIONS RECITED IN AGUA'S LETTER TO YOU
DATED FEBRUARY 16, 1976,

UNION TEXAS PETROLEUM
BY W,L~ HIXON

1742 EST
MGIABRA ABAQ A o
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% PHILLIPS PETROLEUM COMPANY
PHILUPS BUILOING.

NATURAL RESOURCES GROUP
Exploration und Production

March 3, 1976

Agua, Ince Operated Blinebry-
Drinkard SWD System, lea County,
New Mexico—Order No. R-5137

File: W2-Wo-45-76

T Uy
~~~~~ R L L ML L
o e m"x‘\\‘s" ¥x’!\‘"’

Voo ”

State of New Mexico N YIRS
0il Conservation Commission RS A '/Afj=
Ps O Box 2088 \\ e ":.'(;"',:"—'COE;‘?':""
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 4N c““ff'"“ﬁxgn A

el ¢

Attention: Joe De. Ramey
Secretary~-Director

Gentlemen:

Phillips is a member of the Agua, Inc. operated B&inébrthrihkard Salt
Water Disposal System. Water produced on our Sims and New Mex "D
Teases is disposed of through this system.

Phillips supports Agua. Ince in its request for approval to inject waste
waters into the Blinebry-Drinkard Salt Water Disposal Well No. A-22 at
a surface injection pressure not to exceed 1200 psi.

This well was drilled and completed in compliance with the authority
granted in Order No. R-5137, After acid treatment it is apparent that

the well will not accept satisfactory quantitices of water at surface
wellhead pressure of not more than one~hundred psi. The well is completed
so as to restrict ¥luid injection into only the San Andres zone and is
essential to the continued operation of the Blinebry-Drinkard SWD Systems

Your approval of this amendment of Order Nos R~5137 is respectfully
requested, .

Very truly yours,

e PHILLIPS LEUM COMPANY
Ricc M fecetens

G i F. F. Lovering
MAR O o Manager, Southwestéyh Region
ILF:gb

AGUA, INC.

N b
e N e a1




tarch 3, 1976

Agua, Ince Operated Ilinobry-
Drinleard SWD System, Loa County,
New lexdco~—Ordor tlo, R=51737 e

Filog Wa-lo-45-76 -

0 1()?:1/‘
PTGl AT VAL ION COME
Statoe of Hew lMoxico 0 e
01l Conservation Commlssion |
Ts O DBox 2088

Santa Fe, Mow lMexico 87501

Attentiony Joo N. Ramoy
Secrotary-Director

Centloment

Fidllipe ip a menmber of tho Agua, Inoce ororated minobry-m-ﬁn!mrd Salt
Water Disposal Systems later produced on our Sims and Now lax "DV
loases is disrosed of throuch this systen.

Philldps supporta Agu&. Inge In 3t3 rocuost for approval to inject waste |
waters into the Minebry-Urinlard Salt Water Disposal Vell MNo. A-22 at ’ 3
a swface injection pressure not to exceod 1700 pai.

This well was drilled and comploted in commiisnco with the authority
granted dn Ordox Noes B~5137. After acid treatmont it 18 apprarent that

tho woll will not accopt sabtisfactory qumtitios of wator at swrface
wollhoad pressure of not more than ane-hundred psis 9he well ix completed
80 as Lo rastrich fludd injocetion Into oy tho San Andros sona and is '
eogsontlal to the continued operation of the MinobryDrinkard SID Sysatems

Your approval of this amendment of Order Nos R-5137 4s roapoctfully

m({uﬁyﬁt@d.
. Very truly yours,
FHILLY 3 1 COMPANY
Kb n
o . \ Fo Fo Lovering . :
g _ HManagor, Sout} 1 Reglon |
LIt b




Si 3 OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

PRGN STATE OF NEW MEXICO
et P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE 1‘
87501

DIRECTGR LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEOLOGIST

JOE D. RAMEY PHIL R. LUCERO EMERY C. ARNOLD
August 3, 1976

Re: CASE NO.V 5644
Mr. James Jennings ORDER No., R-5137-B
Jemnings, Christy & Copple
Attormeys at Law
- Post Office Box 1180
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Applicant:

Agua, Inc.

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two coplies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

JDR/ £d

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs 0CC x
Artesia OCC
Aztec 0OCC

Other Tom Kellahin




